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Have all members voted? Have all members voted? 

Will the members please check the board to determine 

if your vote is properly cast? 

If all members have voted, the machine will be 

locked and the Clerk will take a tally. 

Will the Clerk please announce the tally. 

THE CLERK: 

House Bill 5592 as amended by House "A." 

Total number voting 144 

Necessary for passage 73 

Those voting Yea 144 

Those voting Nay 0 

Those absent and not voting 7 

(Deputy Speaker Sayers in the chair.) 

DEPUTY SPEAKER SAYERS: 

The bill as amended is passed. 

Will the Clerk please call Calendar Number 217. 

THE CLERK: 

002929 

On page 42, Calendar Number 217, favorable report 

of the joint standing committee on Appropriations, 

Substitute House Bill Number 5500, AN ACT CONCERNING 

PROVIDER AUDITS UNDER THE MEDICAID PROGRAM. 
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Good evening, Madam Speaker. It's a pleasure to 

see you up tpere. 

DEPUTY SPEAKER SAYERS: 

It's a pleasure to see you, ma'am. And Happy 

Birthday. 

REP. ABERCROMBIE (83rd): 

Thank you. 

Madam Speaker, I move for acceptance of the joint 

committee's favorable report and passage of the bill . 

DEPUTY SPEAKER SAYERS: 

The question before the chamber is acceptance of 

the joint committee's favorable report and passage of 

the bill. 

Representative Abercrombie, you have the floor, 

ma'am. 

REP. ABERCROMBIE (83rd): 

Thank you, Madam Speaker. 

Madam Speaker, the Clerk has an amendment, LCO 

4464. I ask that the Clerk please call the amendment 

and I be granted leave of the chamber. 

DEPUTY SPEAKER SAYERS: 

002930 
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Will the Clerk please call LCO Number 4464, which 

will be designated House Amendment Schedule "A." 

THE CLERK: 

LCO Number 4464, designated House "A" and offered 

by Representative Abercrombie and Senator Slossberg. 

DEPUTY SPEAKER SAYERS: 

The Representative seeks leave of the chamber to 

summarize the amendment. Is there any objection to 

summarization? Is there any objection? 

Hearing none, Representative Abercrombie, you may 

proceed with summarization. 

REP. ABERCROMBIE (83rd): 

Thank you, Madam Speaker. 

Madam Speaker, this is a strike-all amendment, 

which now becomes the bill. What this bill does is it 

makes.a number of changes to auditing process 

concerning Medic~id providers. You know, our 

providers are only looking for fairness and they want 

some legislative oversight. I have to tell you this 

is a bill that we've been working on for a couple of 

years. I would like to take this opportunity to thank 

my ranking member, Representative Terrie Wood, who has 

been instrumental in this process and I move adoption . 

DEPUTY SPEAKER SAYERS: 

902931 
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The question before the chamber is adoption of 

House Amendment Schedule "A." Will you remark on the 

amendment? 

Representative Wood of the 141st. 

REP. WOOD (141st): 

Thank you, Madam Speaker. 

I would also like to thank the chairman of the 

committee because this is a very important bill that 

we've been working on and certainly you've done 

tremendous due diligence and this is something we 

hopefully everyone will support. One question to the 

pro~onent of the bill, through you, Madam Speaker . 

DEPUTY SPEAKER SAYERS: 

Please prepare your question. 

REP. WOOD (14lst): 

Were the -- I know the dental community had 

significant concerns about the audit process as it 

was. Have they signed on to this current language, 

through you, Madam Speaker. 

DEPUTY SPEAKER SAYERS: 

Representative Abercrombie. 

REP. ABERCROMBIE (83rd): 

Yes, through you, Madam Speaker, yes, they have. 

And we've also included in it that DSS not only has to 

002-932 
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have a medical provider, but also a dental specialist 

on staff, through you, Madam Speaker. 

DEPUTY SPEAKER SAYERS: 

Representative Wood. 

REP. WOOD (141st): 

Great. Thank you. No further questions and I 

stand in very strong support of the amendment. 

DEPUTY SPEAKER SAYERS: 

Representative Miner of the 66th. 

REP. MINER (66th): 

Thank you, Madam Speaker. 

If I might·just a few questions to the proponent 

of the amendment, please, through you. 

DEPUTY SPEAKER SAYERS: 

Please prepare your question, sir. 

REP. MINER (66th) : 

Thank you, Madam Speaker. 

Madam Speaker, there was a time, I think earlier 

this spring that a number of us met with a private 

audit company that had been contracting on behalf I 

think of a number of different agencies in the state 

and their sole purpose was to look at records and find 

fraud. And through you to the gentle lady, is this 

different than fraud? 

l 
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Through you, Madam Speaker, yes, it is. 

DEPUTY SPEAKER SAYERS: 

Representative Miner. 

REP. MINER (66th): 

Thank you, Madam Speaker. 

And so the circumstances that are embedded in 

this amendment really are what might otherwise be some 

kind of an error so some kind of a coding adjustment 

that might be embedded in policy then rather than an 

outright act to try to defraud the state of 

Connecticut out of money. Is that correct, through 

you? 

DEPUTY SPEAKER SAYERS: 

Representative Abercrombie. 

REP. ABERCROMBIE (83rd): 

Thank you, Madam Speaker. 

Through you, Madam Speaker, yes, you're 

absolutely correct. What this gets to is more the 

process, the protocols, which according to the 

providers is lacking, and goes to the clerical errors 

002934 
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that we are· seeing through the process. Through you, 

Madam Speaker. 

DEPUTY SPEAKER SAYERS: 

Representative Miner. 

REP. MINER (66th): 

Thank you, Madam Speaker. 

You know, I referred to a meeting that I had and 

I know others did with one of the providers, one of 

the people who actually looked at the books, looked at 

the files an4 was required, I guess, to make some 

presumptions on this extrapolation and one of the 

things that they mentioned to me was that it seemed 

pretty clear to them that this was in most cases a 

difference of opinion and so that without clear 

guidance from the Legislature, the agency wouldn't 

know how to direct them. They were coming back with 

findings and no one was taking any action on it. I 

was the other day having some dental work done as a 

matter of fact and my dentist mentioned to me that 

they were concerned that the state had asked many of 

them to take on large pools of our Connecticut 

citizens through the HUSKY program or some other and 

now we're feeling like we're playing this game of 

gotcha. And so, Madam Speaker, I am happy to support 
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the amendment. I'm happy to support the bill and I do 

know that both chairs and the ranking members have 

worked hard to get this resolved and so thank you very 

much. 

DEPUTY SPEAKER SAYERS: 

Thank you, sir. 

Representative Srinivasan. 

REP. SRINIVASAN (31st): 

Good evening, Madam Speaker. 

DEPUTY SPEAKER SAYERS: 

Good evening, sir. 

REP. SRINIVASAN (31st): 

It's good to see you there, Madam Speaker. 

DEPUTY SPEAKER SAYERS: 

Thank you. 

REP. SRINIVASAN (31st): 

I, too, rise in strong support of this amendment 

because several dentists have approached me not just 

this year, but in the last term as well, very 

concerned about these audits and that they do not have 

a clear-cut protocol as to what are the criteria that 

is used when the dentist have been audited so I'm glad 

that through the chair and the ranking member over the 
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years we now have a system in place moving forward 

when these audits are conducted. 

Through you, Madam Speaker, just two questions 

for the proponent of the amendment. 

DEPUTY SPEAKER SAYERS: 

Please prepare your questions, sir. 

REP. SRINIVASAN (31st): 

Thank you, Madam Speaker. 

Through you, Madam Speaker, the audits that are 

in the books right now, would these rules also apply 

to them moving forward or will it only be for audits 

that are -- that come to the books after we pass the 

bill. Through you, Madam Speaker. 

DEPUTY SPEAKER SAYERS: 

Representative Abercrombie. 

REP. ABERCROMBIE (83rd): 

Through you, Madam Speaker, this will pertain to 

anyone that is getting an audit, through you, Madam 

Speaker. 

DEPUTY SPEAKER SAYERS: 

Representative Srinivasan. 

REP. SRINIVASAN (31st): 

Thank you, Madam Speaker . 

002937 
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So if an audit has not been resolved and it is in 

process than these rules would apply to them, as well, 

Madam Speaker. Through you, Madam Speaker. 

DEPUTY SPEAKER SAYERS: 

Representative Abercrombie. 

REP. ABERCROMBIE (83rd): 

Through you, Madam Speaker, I think the challenge 

is going to be that the dates that are -- this goes 

into effect, it's going to take some time for DSS to 

put the protocols on the website to get staff in place 

so depending on the time line I'm not sure if current 

audits will get the same luxury. Through you, Madam 

Speaker. 

DEPUTY SPEAKER SAYERS: 

Representative Srinivasan. 

REP. SRINIVASAN (31st): 

' 
Thank you, Madam Speaker. 

And through you, my final question is this 

process of extrapolation that exists, will that 

continue and that was not clear while reading the bill 

about the dollar amount and how the extrapolation will 

happen going forward? Through you, Madam Speaker. 

DEPUTY SPEAKER SAYERS: 

Representative Abercrombie. 
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Through you, the extrapolation is not being 

changed in this bill because it goes to the budget, 

which was not in the budget, but from what we heard 

from the providers, the biggest issue is not having 

the protocols in place, not being able to get the 

proper training to know what is considered a clerical 

error so our hope is by having these standards put in 

place and for the providers to be able to see them 

that there will be a better understanding so that the 

extrapolation will not be as severe as we've seen in 

the past, through you, Madam Speaker. 

DEPUTY SPEAKER SAYERS: 

Representative Srinivasan. 

REP. SRINIVASAN (31st): 

Thank you, Madam Speaker. 

And I want to thank the good chairwoman for her 

answers. Thank you. 

DEPUTY SPEAKER SAYERS: 

Thank you, .sir. 

Representative Carter of the 2nd. 

REP. CARTER (2nd): 

Thank you very much, Madam Speaker. 

002939 
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You know, we have a lot of different kind of 

bills that come through this place and when I started 

learning about some of the policies that were going on 

in the state, I was taken back to my days in the 

military and we would get these huge inspections where 

somebody would come and there would be a huge IG team 

to check everything out, but afterwards, one of the 

best parts was they would actually go through piece by 

piece by piece and talk about what the findings were 

so we only knew -- we knew the rules coming in and we 

were prepared and we knew what they were looking for 

and on the other side, we knew the rules and we knew 

the findings so we could improve ourselves. You know, 

that's not -- that's not what has been happening in 

Connecticut and I really think that this is a great 

bill and I think it goes a long way to helping a lot 

of people in our state so I will support it and I hope 

everyone else does, too. 

Thank you. 

DEPUTY SPEAKER' SAYERS: 

Thank ypu, sir. 

Will you remark? Will you remark further on the 

amendment that is before us? 
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If not, I will try your minds. All those in 

favor, signify by saying aye. 

REPRESENTATIVES: 

Aye. 

DEPUTY SPEAKER SAYERS: 

Those opposed, nay. 

The ayes have it. The.amendment is adopted 

Will you remark further on the bill as amended? 

Representative Wood. 

REP. WOOD (141st): 

Thank you, Madam Speaker. 

I just have a few further comments in support of 

this bill. we had heard from the dentists in 

particular that'the audit process was highly 

penalizing to them if they made a very simple mistake 

on their -- in their filing form and they had made a 

great deal of effort to gain more dentists 

participating in the Medicaid program. They went from 

140 to 1600 in last three or four years and they're 

very proud of that effort to serve that -- that 

community and a lot of dentists were -- didn't want to 

stay on because of the punitive aspect of these 

audits. So part of the bills that I think -- plus 

with the dentists, 80 percent of the challenged -- 80 
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p~rcent of the challenged dentists won their appeal so 

clearly there was something highly punitive and not 

effective in the way they were coordinating the audit. 

What this does is DSS provides and publishes a 

website to provid~ free provider training to help 

avoid errors in filling out the forms and it helps 

with the compliance aspect of it and also DSS has to 

report to the Human Service Committee February of next 

year. So they will report to us. We do have 

oversight over this and I think it makes a great deal 

of sense. It's commonsense and we're respecting the 

process, but still honoring what needs to be done. So 

thank you, Madam Speaker. I stand in support of this. 

DEPUTY SPEAKER SAYERS: 

Thank you. 

Will you remark further on the bill as amended? 

Will you remark further on the bill as amended? 

If not, will staff and guests please come to the 

well of the House. Will the members please take your 

seats. The machine will be opened. 

THE CLERK: 

The House of Representatives is voting by roll. 

The House of Representatives is voting by roll. Will 

members please return to the chamber immediately. 
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Have all members voted? Have all members voted? 

Will the members please check the board to determine 

if your vote is properly cast? 

If all members have voted, the machine will be 

locked and the Clerk will take a tally. 

Will the Clerk please announce the tally. 

THE CLERK: 

House Bill 5500 as amended by House "A." 

Total number voting 143 

Necessary for passage 72 

Those voting Yea 143 

Those voting Nay 0 

Those absent and not voting 8 

DEPUTY SPEAKER SAYERS: 

~he bill as amended is passed. 

Will the Clerk please call Calendar Number 420. 

THE CLERK: 

On page 26, Calendar Number 420, favorable report 

of the joint standing committee on Insurance and Real 

Estate, Substitute Senate Bill Number 199, AN ACT 

CONCERNING LONG-TERM CARE INSURANCE PREMIUM RATE 

INCREASES . 

DEPUTY SPEAKER SAYERS: 

00~943 
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House Bill 5115, move to place on the Consent 
caiendar. 

THE CHAIR: 

So ordered, sir. 

SENATOR LOONEY: 

And also, Madam President, Calendar 500 on Page 17, 
Calendar 5547, move to place on the Consent Calendar. 

THE CHAIR: 

So ordered, sir. 

SENATOR LOONEY: 

Thank you, Madam President. Moving to Calendar Page 
18, where there is one item, Calendar 507, House Bill 
5530, move to place on the Consent Calendar. 

THE CHAIR: 

So ordered, sir. 

SENATOR LOONEY: 

Thank you, Madam President. Moving to Calendar Page 
19, where we have four items. The First, Calendar 
514, House Bill 5521, move to place on the Consent 
Calendar. 

THE CHAIR: 

So ordered, sir. 

SENATOR LOONEY: 

And the second, Calendar 516, House Bill 5500, move to 
place on the Consent Calendar. 

THE CHAIR: 

So ordered, sir . 

SENATOR LOONEY: 
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Calendar 500, House Bill 5547. 

On Page 18, Calendar 507, House Bill 5530. 

On Page 19, Calendar 512, House Bill 5386. 

Calendar 514, House Bill 5521. 

Calendar 516, House Bill 5500. 

Calendar 517, House Bill 5305. 

On Page 20, Calendar 527, House Bill 5592. 

Calendar 528, House Bill 5453. 

On Page 21, Calendar 531, House Bill 5299. 

Calendar 533, House Bill 5290. 

On Page 22, Calendar 541, House Bill 5456 . 

Calendar 539, House Bill 5294. 

On Page 24, Calendar 551, House Bill 5588. 

Calendar 552, House Bill 5269. 

On Page 25, Calendar 564, House Bill 5489. 

Calendar 562, House Bill 5446. 

On Page 26 

THE CHAIR: 

Hold on. Okay. Sorry. Please proceed. 

THE CLERK: 

On Page 26, Calendar 568, House Bill 5434. 

Calendar 569, House Bill 5040. 

Calendar 566, House Bill 5535. 

290 
May 7, 2014 
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If we might pause for just a moment to verify a couple 
of additional items. 

Madam President, to verify an additional item, I 
believe it was placed on the Consent Calendar and 
Calendar Page 30, on Calendar Page 30, Calendar 592, 
Substitute for House Bill 5476. 

THE CHAIR: 

It is, sir. 

SENATOR LOONEY: 

It is on? Okay. Thank you. Thank you, Madam 
President. If the Clerk would now, finally, Agenda 
Number 4, Madam President, Agenda Number 4 one 
additional item ask for suspension to place up on 
Agenda Number 4 and that is, ask for suspension to 
place on the Consent Calendar an item from Agenda 
NUiiilier (I. 

THE CHAIR: 

Seeing no objection, so ordered, sir. 

SENATOR LOONEY: 

Thank you, Madam President, and that item is 
Substitute House Bill Number 5566 from Senate Agenda 
Numoer . 

Thank you, Madam President. If the Clerk would now, if 
we might call for a vote on the Consent Calendar. 

THE CHAIR: 

Mr. Clerk. Will you please call for a Roll Call Vote 
on the Consent Calendar. The machine will be opened. 

THE CLERK: 

An immediate Roll Call has been ordered in the Senate . 
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An immediate Roll Call on Consent Calendar Number 2 
has been ordered in the Senate. 

THE CHAIR: 

If all members have voted, all members have voted, the 
machine will be closed. Mr. Clerk will you please 
call the tally. 

THE CLERK: 

Consent Calendar Number 2. 

Total number voting 36 
Necessary for adoption 19 
Those voting Yea 36 
Those voting Nay 0 
Those absent and not voting 0 

THE CHAIR: 

The Consent Calendar passes. Senator Looney . 

SENATOR LOONEY: 

Thank you, Madam President. Two additional items to 
take up before the, our final vote on the implementer. 
If we might stand for just, for just a moment. 

The first item to mark Go is, Calendar, to remove from 
the Consent Calendar, Calendar Page 22, Calendar 536, 
House Bill 5546. If that item might be marked Go. 

And one additional item, Madam President, and that was 
from Calendar, or rather from Agenda Number 4, ask for 
suspension to take it up for purposes of marking it 
Go, that is House Bill, Substitute for House Bill 
5417. Thank you, Madam President. 

THE CHAIR: 

Seeing no objection, so ordered, sir. 

SENATOR LOONEY: 

003481 
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She is out of the building with a family 
commitment. Having said that, our first 
speaker this morning is from the public 
official's list. We welcome Commissioner 
Bremby from the Department of Social Services. 

Good morning, Commissioner. 

COMMISSIONER RODERICK BREMBY: Good morning, Senator 
Slossberg, distinguished members of the Human 
Services Committee. My name is Rod Bremby. 
I'm the commissioner of the Department of 
Social Services and I'm ~ere to testify before 
you this morning on two bills that impact the 
Department, Senate Bill 409, AN ACT CONCERNING 
THE DEPARTMENT OF.SOCIAL SERVICES. This bill 
requires the department to conduct a study of 
DSS programs to include, one, the 
responsiveness of-department programs to 
recipients of services; two, identification of 
problems, if any, that:exist within such 
programs; and three, whether staff is allocated 
in a manner to meet· the need for services 
within such programs. 

SENATOR SLOSSBERG: Commissioner, I'm just going to 
stop you just for second. I'm going to remind 
you.and everyone else. Because we have 
somebody who is, you know, keeping up with 
typing wise and signing, I'm going to ask 
everybody to slow down. 

Okay. Pam, I think we need you to shift just a 
smidge. How is that? Okay. We're ~orking 
this out. We're working this out. We're 
working this out. 

Thank you, Commissioner. Please continue. 

COMMISSIONER RODERICK BREMBY: Sure. ,The· Department 
of Social Services supports·the· basic needs .of 
children, families, elders. and older persons 
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application processing as an area in need of 
improvement. In response, we launched four 
long-term care hubs solely dedicated to 
processing these applications. In addition, we 
recently an auto-initiate a redetermination so 
that people whose documents have been received 
in Connect CT do not lose benefits. Through 
these efforts, we've seen an improvement in the 
timeliness of processing applications, 
paperwork is no longer being lost and consumers 
are able to reach us in person, by phone and 
online. 

Speaking specifically to this bill, we have a 
number of concerns. First, the scope of the 
study is not defined. It is unclear if the 
intent of the bill is for the department to 
study all programs administered by the agency, 
which would be extensive or if there are 
specific programs in particular that the report 
should focus on. This bill also requires the 
department to report on responsiveness of 
department programs to recipients; however, 
this may be difficult to ascertain. First, the 
definition of "responsiveness" is going to 
differ depending on who is interpreting the 
language. Second, a follow-up study of this 
magnitude would mostly have to be contracting 
out as we do not have the resources to dedicate 
to this. 

The Governor's recommended mid-term budget, 
however, does not include any additional 
funding for such a study. Also, the RFP for 
consulting services would take a considerable 
amount of time allotted to complete which may 
not fit within the time frame that the bill 
allows. 

Moving on quickly to House Bill 5500, AN ACT 
CONCERNING PROVIDER AUDITS UNDER THE MEDICAID 
PROGRAM, this bill proposes several new 
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provisions to be added the department's 
statutes, which govern the provider audit 
process. The department has a long history of 
understanding the need for compliance audits 
and the value that audits bring to the Medicaid 
assistance programs. The department also 
understands that without the ability to recoup 
overpayments for noncompliance, the audits 
would be rendered worthless. The investment in 
this compliance function has paid dividends. 
The Connecticut Medicaid program has one of the 
lowest payment error rates in the United 
States. The Centers for Medicaid and Medicare 
services audits the payment accuracy of all 
state Medicaid programs on a three-year cycle. 
The fiscal year 2012 published estimated error 
rate for Connecticut is 2.2 percent. This 
error rate is less than half of the national 
average and puts Connecticut in the·top tier of 
Medicaid programs. 

The primary purpose of our audit division is to 
ensure compliance. For the fiscal year ending 
June 30, 2013, the audit division issued 130 
audit reports identifying approximately $20 
million in overpayments. The need for 
compliance in the multibillion dollar Medicaid 
program cannot be understated. Connecticut's 
medical assistance programs are governed by an 
extensive and comprehensive array of federal 
and state policies, regulations and statutes. 
Enrolled providers are entrusted to understand 
all applicable guidelines and accurately bill 
for all covered services. Most ar.e granted the 
right to bill directly for goods and services 
rendered with relatively few upfront edits. It 
is then our responsibility to ensure that both 
the fiscal and programmatic integrity of these 
claims. In addition, we believe there may well 
be a direct correlation between poor billing 
compliance and the quality of the related 
medical services . 

001048 
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For example, a provider cited for inaccurate or 
out-of-date documentation of care plans may be 
relying inadequate or outdated clinical 
information in making decisions affecting 
patient care. It is important to note that the 
proposed provider audit requirements 
regulations were drafted in collaboration with 
the Office of the Attorney General and we 
anticipate that they will be taken up by the 
Regulations Review Committee at their April 
meeting. These regulations are a response to 
Public Act 10-116, which required the 
department to adopt regulations that would 
ensure the fairness of the audit process 
including but not limited to the sampling 
methodologies associated with the process. The 
department believes that any changes to the 
statute should be postponed to allow 
implementation of audit regulations developed 
pursuant to that directive. As background, our 
QA provider audit process uses a sample of 
audit claims in an extrapolation method to 
determine the number of payment errors and the 
amount of overpayments the state needs to 
collect from providers. Extrapolation takes 
the results of a sample, applies it to the 
large claims universe, providers must make 
repayments to the state based on these error 
amounts. 

The Connecticut Supreme Court upheld the use of 
this method in the 2008 Supreme Court ruling 
Gold Star Medical Services, Inc, et al., versus 
the Department of Social Services. Providers 
aggrieved by this decision in a final audit 
report may request a review of the audit 
findings which is performed by a designee of 
the commissioner outside the Office of Quality 
Assurance. And if a provider is,not satisfied 
with the audit review, the provider may appeal 
to the superior court. In addition to this 
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formal review process, providers may request 
the director of the Office of Quality Assurance 
to perform an informal review of a final audit 
report. The department has the discretion to 
suspend the recoupment of payments while an 
appeal is pending. 

We have specific comments regarding the 
provisions of the bill that I will not go 
through at this time so as to expedite the 
the hearing. So I'll stop and wait for any 
questions that you might have. 

SENATOR SLOSSBERG: Thank you, Commissioner. 

And thank you for your testimony today. As you 
know, we're going to be hearing more from 
various people with regard in particular to the 
audit bill and, you know, I wonder if you have 
any comments in regards to the number of 
concerns that people have raised the audit 
process is -- can be overly cumbersome and 
fraught with, you know, initial findings that 
seem incredibly -- the words are harsh. I know 
there was in one instance where an initial -­
initial letter goes out and says someone is -­
you know, has committing an error in the amount 
of $10 million and it turns to be something 
more than a couple of thousand, but in the 
meantime, it is -- causes -- you know, reeks 
havoc on an agency. You know, I wonder if you 
have thoughts of how we can address some of 
that. You know, on the one hand, recognizing 
that the department needs to be rigorous in the 
audit process, but there is -- you know, it's 
got to be balanced as well and I think most of 
our providers do a good job and are honest in 
trying to comply with the requirements, but you 
know, it seems like -- I think there is this 
sense of, you know, people, on the one hand 
you're looking for fraud, but really almost 
making like a hostile work environment. I'm 
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wondering if you could share some thoughts on, 
you know, where you go with that. 

COMMISSIONER RODERICK BREMBY: I have heard a number 
of concerns about the way in which our audit 
process operates. What I can say is that is 
that we have a set of regulations that's 
currently being formed and promulgated. And in 
that process, we've had a number of comments 
received. We've amended those regulations to 
reflect some of the concerns and we think that 
the committee will take up that set of 
regulations next month and I think that is 
probably the best process to go through. With 
specific issues, sometimes people conflict or 
conflate the payment audit function with fraud 
audit or fraud investigation. They are to 
wholly different processes. The provider 
audits are t~ose processes where we come in to 
take a look to ensure that providers are 
actually billing correctly, using the correct 
code or some other provision that -- that is 
outlined in the provider agreements. 

Some of the difficultly comes when you have a 
sample and in that sample there is a violation 
or perhaps an overpayment and that overpayment 
ratio is extrapolated to the full universe of 
claims. That methodology is used by a number 
of states around the country and that 
methodology was challenged here in the state of 
Connecticut all the way to the Supreme Court 
level so it was upheld. We continually look 
for better ways. In fact, we think that that 
best possible way to reduce some of the 
concerns is by getting out more -- getting out 
in front of audits to help train provider 
groups on what we're looking for, what the 
audit process entails, how we are pulling our 
samples. It's that sort of upfront preventive 
work, I think, that can eliminate the findings, 
if you will, that we sometimes uncover. 
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We have a process for recoupment that is fairly 
flexible. We don't attempt to recover all of 
the overpayment all at once, but we go through 
a process to try to work out something that's 
reasonable and doesn't create harm for the 
business. The providers that we work with here 
we need in our program. They preserve -- the 
perform a very vital and valuable service, but 
at the same time, the funding that we use to 
pay the providers is wholly the states. It 
also belongs to CMS and so we're obligated to 
CMS for the funding that provide for us to pay 
our providers for the services they over to the 
people we serve that the payment is accurate 
and so we are an agent, if you will, of 
ensuring that _these payments are as accurate as 
they can be. So yes, I have heard of concerns. 
We continue to find ways to try to alleviate or 
avoid the concerns, but I think the best 
methodology for reducing those concerns is 
getting out in front and doing more education 
training and sharing of the process . 

SENATOR SLOSSBERG: Okay. One other question in 
regards to that, though, we've heard a lot, you 
know, in the last -- as a matter of fact for as 
long as I've been in this building, we've had a 
-- there has been this discussion about having 
dentists participate in the Medicaid program 
and I can remember the arguments about, you 
know, rates and access and it -- it's been a 
ongoing and longstanding problem that has, you 
know, in the last number of years gotten better 
in terms of the number of providers, but now 
we're hearing from dentists quite significantly 
that the audit process in particular is not 
fair to them and that they're being audited by 
medical providers who are not familiar with ADA 
standards and that as such they're -- it's not 
an appropriate review and couple that with the 
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extrapolation methodology, there is some real 
concern. Could you address that? 

COMMISSIONER RODERICK BREMBY: Yes. Late last fall, 
my leadership team and I met with the 
Connecticut Dentist Association about these 
very concerns. We followed up by having the QA 
office attend a meeting to talk with providers 
about what we're looking for and how audits are 
conducted and performed. We've also entered 
into an agreement with an external entity to 
provider independent review of findings so that 
we can have a more well-versed current 
assessment of the actual work that's being 
performed by dentists. So we did hear that 
concern. In talking about the dental program 
very briefly, you're absolutely correct. 
Connecticut had a poor dental program years ago 
due to improper payments mostly and also 
difficultly in enrolling a number of dentists. 

Today, Connecticut has the best Medicaid dental 
program in the nation because of the commitment 
of our providers and the enhanced payments that 
are offered. We do not want to see a reduction 
in the number and the quality of our providers 
and so we're very attentive and we will 
continue to make the necessary adjustments so 
that we can get a healthy balance between 
payment audit efficiency and correctness and 
finding a way to increase the· enrollment of 
providers in our programs. They·perform a very 
valuable service for us. 

SENATOR SLOSSBERG: Okay. Thank you very much and 
thank you for your commitment to working with 
them. I know that this is a serious concern 
for many of us. With that, I'm just going to 
see if there are questions. I think Senator 
Markley may have had some, but --

Representative Ritter. 
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Thank you, Commissioner. I hope everybody on 
the committee knows that this particular topic 
has also been one that has come before the 
medical assistance program oversight committee. 
It's been the subject of the report just issued 
on network adequacy that came from legislation 
last year and will be undoubtedly further 
discussed there briefly this coming Friday and 
then I'm hopeful that a week from -- a month 
from this coming Friday, the report discussion 
may be able to continue and I just wanted to 
make sure everybody knew that because there is 
information also. in that report pertinent to 
this particular topic of this audits. And 
sorry if I wasn't specific on that. 

In addition, and I'm quite sure the committee 
knows about the program review and 
investigation report on the audits also that 
you can find easily access on their website. 
It was pretty thorough and has a lot of 
information if this is -- and it's good 
information for us to keep before us when we 
look at this because it does provide 
explanations of all these processes. I'm glad 
-- thank you, Madam Chair, for mentioning the 
dentists. It's only recently that I've had 
some conversations with -- with the dentists 
and also I was able to discuss that with 
representatives from the audit division of DSS, 
too, to try to understand what it is exactly 
that has changed and at least a very important 
component of the conversation is a better 
understanding on the part of the providers, the 
quote, targets, or whatever, of the audits of 
exactly what it is that is being audited, the 
procedures and what they -- and what the exact 
expectations are and it's my opinion that a lot 
of this arises because that just had not been 
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perhaps happening or heard. I don't know 
which, but in ways that I think could enhance 
the process greatly and undoubtedly enhance its 
ability to act on what needs to be acted on and 
not act on what does not need to be acted on. 

So it's certainly an interest of my that this 
continues to look at that. And, Commissioner, 
if you want to respond that, that will be fine, 
but we will indeed be continuing to talk about 
this. Thank you. 

1 
COMMISSIONER RODERICK BREMBY: We look forward to 

additional conversation about this topic. I 
think you're absolutely correct. I think that 
many providers who have not been audited 
previously, may not know the level of detail or 
exactly what we're looking for and how we come 
to our conclusions. The agency has stepped up 
the audit functioning i~ ways that some 
providers may have never been audited before 
and so moving into this new space it's a new 
experience. I think coupled with that there is 
the backdrop of co~versation around fraud 
investigation that then conflates with this and 
so they know people in the public space know 
that the agency is attempting to increase our 
ability to identify and root out fraud and they 
believe that they audits are somehow that 
functionality and they're not. 

The team that goes out to review fraud is 
pretty sure that they know what they are 
looking for and it's a wholly different 
experience. The audit investigation is pulling 
samples and going through just to make sure 
that the payment methodology comports so there 
is a lot more to learn. There-is a lot more to 
share and so we look forward continued 
conversation around these issues. 
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REP. RITTER: And I think I would encourage the 
committee also to take that as a commitment 
when we look at what we're intending to do here 
and it's -- absolutely this is how it should be 
happening and if it's not, shame on all of us 
in order to change that or turn it around I 
think we quite possibly want to continue 
discussions along that way and do what we can 
to help the agency be able to keep up that end 
of the commitment. Thank you. 

SENATOR SLOSSBERG: Okay. Thank you. 

Senator Markley. 

SEANTOR MARKLEY: Thank you, Madam Chair. 

And thank you, Commissioner. You know, I often 
-- we have these discussions on a regular 
basis. I think I'll see you tomorrow again at 
the other meeting, in fact, and your answers 
are always responsive and express concerns with 
exactly the things that are concerning me, 
they're reassuring in that respect and 
nonetheless sometimes I feel the frustration, 
which I think is natural as a legislator, which 
is you feel responsible for making sure that 
things are done correctly, but you're standing 
an arm's length from it and you're dependent on 
the executive branch to make these things 
happen. 

Let me just ask you something on that score 
concerning your testimony on Senate Bill 409 
concerning a study of the Department of Social 
Services. You know, I've had a communication 
from social service advocates who are not 
necessarily the people who are first turning to 
me when they have concerns about their 
frustrations with the -- with the progress of 
the roll out and I almost -- I almost feel 
about mentioning to you because I know how much 
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horrible and so I think we can argue that in 
many respects we're both right, but let me 
conclude by saying that this agency is 
committed to exceptional service. We're also 
mindful that that service begins with not only 
technology, but high human touch and we'll 
never walk away from that, but we need to start 
with the very basics of data and metrics and 
that's something, as an agency, we have not had 
before. We're developing and so those future 
annual reports we will begin to report out on 
not just what we're doing and how many people 
we're touching, but how we're doing it. 
Timeliness, I could go on and on,. Timeliness 
is better than it's ever been before. I can 
say that a number of pending cases is 30 
percent below January 2012. I can go on and on 
about the data, but it doesn't help if we're 
not communicating that data on a real time 
basis. 

We have committed to MAPOC to begin to put up 
dashboards, public dashboards so people can 
take a look and see how things are going. 

SEANTOR MARKLEY: Thank you very much for that 
answer, Commissioner. And I do think that the 
figures that presumably you're looking at on a 
regular basis that indicate the progress 
generally available would go a long ways 
towards assuaging people's concerns about the 
implementation of this system, which is 
obviously an enormous and overdue undertaking. 
And as I said, the first time we spoke that 
something that if you can accomplish will be 
you will have done a favor for the state of 
Connecticut. 

Let me ask you on the -- on the question of the 
audits, I, too, have heard especially from the 
dentists with their concerns and I was very 
sympathetic to their position, which is we have 
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made a real effort to step up on the Medicaid 
side of things and now we feel that we're to 
some extent suffering for it. Is it the 
intention of the department that every dentist, 
in fact, undergo this kind of error audit that 
-- that is the one that they seem to be the 
most concerned about? 

COMMISSIONER RODERICK BREMBY: It is the intention 
that the agency audit all of our medical 
providers, Medicaid program providers at some 
point. We are I think in the regulations that 
are being promulgated talks about a process -­
it calls out a process. We may not audit every 
one every three years. Some we may audit 
consecutive years and then skip several years 
so there is some randomness about that, as we 
think there should be, but it is our intent 
that all providers be audited at some point in 
time to ensure that they are billing in 
compliance with the program rules. 

SEANTOR MARKLEY: And when you make the distinction 
between error and fraud, which certainly is an 
important distinction, is it -- is it a 
completely separate audit function which is 
going after those two things. In other words, 
if the fraud side i~ identified by -- by 
aspects of the billing that would raise 
suspicions, whereas, the error audit is just a 
regular kind of rolling audit. Is that 
correct? 

COMMISSIONER RODERICK BREMBY: That is correct. And 
also, we had a conversation I think my first 
year here where we were talking about the audit 
function and we were talking about the use of 
predictive analytics. That skill set, that 
technology is now in place so based upon really 
good sense of targets or behavior that then 
drives the fraud investigation. Provider 
audits are more random and routine, just 

001062 



001063 
20 
mb/gbr HUMAN SERVICES COMMITTEE 

March 13, 2014 
11:00 a.m. 

checking to make sure that the billing is done 
appropriately. So when I say the fraud 
investigation function is wholly different, 
it's a wholly different group of people as 
well. 

SEANTOR MARKLEY: The folks who are doing the error 
investigations are an outside firm that's 
contracted or is paid on a percentage of their 
recovery. Is that correct? 

COMMISSIONER RODERICK BREMBY: We have contracted 
with a company, HMS, to perform some rack 
audits for us. They are a contingency-based 
company so if they find overpayment and 
underpayment they are compensated. So if a 
provider has under billed.the agency, this 
auditor is agency, this provider is also 
.compensated and we also suffice to say notify 
the entity that you've under billed us and so 
you need to accurately reflect that. 

SEANTOR MARKLEY: And what is the expertise of the 
people that are assigned to do these audits in 
terms of -- let's say the dental profession. 
Is this a function ~hat can handled by anybody 
with a proper kind of bookkeeping backgrou~d or 
is it something that you need to understand the 
specialty in order to do it properly? 

COMMISSIONER RODERICK BREMBY: There have been 
occasions where audit findings have been 
challenged. What the auditors are attempting 
to do is match up a billing against a service 
and also to assess whether that service is even 
necessary. In those cases, what we do 
repetitious services so maybe there is an 
extractions, several extractions on the same 
side of the mouth or something. In those 
situations now and going forward with a 
contract, we bring them in to analyze that to 
review that because some providers are saying 
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no this is medically -- no, this was medically 
necessary, but our auditor is sitting there 
looking at the frequency and so when there's a 
conflict, we're now using providers who can say 
they are correct even though that does not 
appear to be appropriate. As a medical 
provider, we can tell you that it is or it was 
in this instance. So the background of our 
folks, most of them have financial backgrounds, 
audit services backgrounds, accountants. 
They're more the financial investigative types. 
They're not typically medical types who go in 
to perform these audits, but the supports to 
review -- to look over their shoulder to help 
guide are practicing professionals. 

SEANTOR MARKLEY: Thank you very much, Commissioner. 

And thank you, Madam Chair. 

SENATOR SLOSSBERG: Thank you, Senator, for your 
questions. 

And just to clarify, on to the last question 
that Senator Markley asked, I understand that 
you get guidance from medical providers, but I 
think the operative question with regard to the 
dentist is are those dentists? 

COMMISSIONER RODERICK BREMBY: We have contracted 
with an organization for dentists to provide 
dental guidance to our investigators as they 
have completed an audit and where there is a 
difference of opinion. That has not been the 
case. I mean, because of we're hearing, we 
knew that we need to change. 

SENATOR SLOSSBERG: And so when did that change? 

COMMISSIONER RODERICK BREMBY: I don't have the date 
of the contract, but I can -- I can get you the 
information . 
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SENATOR SLOSSBERG: But that's recent? 

COMMISSIONER RODERICK BREMBY: The information of 
who we contract with. 

SENATOR SLOSSBERG: That's a recent change? 

COMMISSIONER RODERICK BREMBY: Yes. 

SENATOR SLOSSBERG: Okay. Thank you for that. And 
thank you for your clarification. 

Are there any other questions from the members? 

Seeing none, thank you again, Commissioner, as 
always. We appreciate you being here and your 
good work. 

COMMISSIONER RODERICK BREMBY: Thank you very much. 

As an agency, I think I can speak on behalf of 
the men and women who come to work every day 
seeking to serve Connecticut residents, we 
appreciate ·the opportunity. 

SENATOR SLOSSBERG: Thank you. 

Our next speaker is Commissioner Porter. Good 
afternoon. 

COMMISSIONER AMY PORTER:, Good afternoon, Senator 
Slossberg, and distinguished members of the 
Human Services Committee. My name is Amy 
Porter and I am the Commissioner for the 
Department of Rehabilitation Services. I 
appreciate the opportunity to be able to share 
today our department's perspective ongaised 
Bill 5321 1 AN ACT CONCERN~NG INTERPRETER 
QUALIFICATIONS. Overall, our department 
supports the intent of this bill. It takes a 
lot of strides in aligning the state's 
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MATTHEW KATZ: And remaining members remaining 
members of the Human Service Committee. My 
name is Matthew Katz. I'm the EVP C~O of the 
Connecticut State Medical Society. On behalf 
of our more than 6,000 members, thank you for 
the opportunity to submit written te,stimony and 
provide oral testimony today on ,House 'Bill 

.... SSOO. AN ACT CONCERNING PROVIDER AUDITS UNDER 
MEDICAID PROGRAM. We believe that there is a 
significant need today to reform the current 
audit process under the Medicaid program here 
in the state and support strongly this 
committee's efforts. Connecticut physicians 
and their office staff face significant 
challenges in preparing for and responding to 
the audits and financial reviews tied to 
Medicaid. CSMS believes that there are audit 
methodologies which can support the state's 
need to identify deficiencies and over payments 
as well as underpayments while also ensuring 
fair and just treatment of physicians during 
the audit process. We do not-have that today. 

We support the intent of this bill and offer 
that further statutory and regulato~-changes 
are, in fact, necessary to protect not -only the 
public,· but also the physicians. We strongly 
believe.that there should be no financial ties 
or incentives during the audit process or 
recoupment for those that are doing the audits. 
We believe that in Section E of the bill it 
should specifically state that there should be 
a flat fee as opposed to any formula basis or 
percentage given to the auditors inside or 
outside of the organization as an incentive. 
We believe it's a perverse incentive that leads 
to problems. We feel a greater level of detail 
needs to be done and provider through the audit 
process and that they need to be public to 
ensure that there is no misuse or abuse. 
Extrapolation methodologies are complex.and are 
statistical. They need to be presepted, 
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identified and explained to anyone going 
through the audit process. They are not today. 

It must be a statistician or someone familiar 
with statistics. It must be done in a valid, 
random methodology or stratified when 
appropriate and necessary. Outliers need to be· 
identified and removed in order for it to be 
appropriate. We feel strongly that the 
analysis must be provided within the regulation 
itself to allow for understanding consistency 
and adherence. Further, in looking to develop 
these, we need to make sure that in the context 
of a visit, we're comparing apples to apples, 
not apples to grapefruit, which often happens 
leading to excessive requests initially as was 
pointed out earlier often later being 
identified as not being excessive and rather 
reasonable. In addition, extrapolation needs 
to actually identify with the physicians 
undergoing the audit how they need to comply, 
what information they need to provide. We are 
dealing with electronic medical records today, 
someone needs to be familiar with that. We 
need to ensure that the people reviewing also 
have a medical understanding background within 
that same specialty to understand that, in 
fact, those services may or may not have been 
reported appropriately in the first place. 
They have to understand ICD-9, classification 
of disease as well as current procedural 
terminology. 

The written information provides additional 
information, but in closing, I just want to say 
that there needs to be an appeal mechanism and 
process that does not cause every physician to 
have to go to court to address if there is a 
deficiency. It shouldn't be the same agency 
that initially initiates the appeal that you go 
to on a secondary appeal and you shouldn't have 
to go court to find -- to rectify the 
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situation. So with that, we appreciate the 
opportunity to provide comment. We're here to 
answer any questions·and work with this 
committee throughout the process and we really 
appreciate looking closely at this here today 
to ensure that physicians who want to be part 
of the Medicaid program remain part of the 
Medicaid program and do not leave because of 
what we see as an abuse of the system. 

SENATOR SLOSSBERG: Thank you for your testimony and 
for being here today. I think we share that 
common goal and I know that we're working hard 
to make sure that we do have providers for the 
Medicaid program and that we continue to have 
them and that we are good partners in that 
effort. So we appreciate your expertise and we 
look forward to working with you on an ongoing 
basis. Are there any questions? 

No questions. Thank you. 

MATTHEW KATZ: Thank you very much. 

SENATOR SLOSSBERG: Our next speaker is Edward 
Schreiner followed by Martin Acevedo. 

Good afternoon. 

EDWARD SCHREINER: Good afternoon. 

SENATOR SLOSSBERG: Can you please press the button 
and make sure your microphone is one? Thank 
you. 

EDWARD SCHREINER: My name is Ed Schreiner. I'm the 
chairman of the board for Northeast Pharmacy 
Service Corporation, which is a group 
purchasing organization representing 105 
participating Connecticut pharmacies and a 
number of others throughout New England. More 
importantly today, I'm the owner of Stoll's 
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Pharmacy in Waterbury, Connecticut, since 1988 . 
So for the past 25 years, I've had a few 
experiences with Medicaid audits and it's 
it's my perception that audits were originally 
corrective in nature and educational. They 
were focused on helping us to submit those 
clean claims that are required by CMS and over 
the years that focus has changed and they're 
much more punitive now. My written testimony 
has a number of examples in there, but we're 
seeing routinely to sum it up is we're 
routinely experiencing recoupments due to the 
clerical key punch errors and administrative 
record keeping errors that have nothing to do 
with fraud and there simple honest errors. 

And the examples in my testimony indicate that 
the audit process regularly seeks to recover 
hundreds of thousands of dollars from small 
business owned pharmacies, family-owned 
pharmacies even when the right patients getting 
the right drug at the correct price in the 
program and there is no fraud. I think that 
speaks powerfully to the punitive nature that 
audits have become under the Connecticut 
Medicaid program. I'm just going to highlight 
one instance in my testimony. The issue of the 
tamper proof pad. A pad for a Medicaid patient 
has to have three different criteria to make it 
tamper proof so we know it's not tampered with. 
All of the pharmacies I mentioned in· there with 
these 100,000 dollar fines all of them issues 
where they had accepted -- they may have two of 
the three criteria but not all three and its 
incomprehensible to me that a pharmacy can face 
100,000 dollar fine for one prescription 
because the prescription was written on the 
wrong kind of paper. It's even worse when the 
pharmacy after the fact, we find these out, we 
go back to the prescribers, we get 
authorization, we get documentation that this 
was the therapy that was intended. The 
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prescription was filled right, but the audit 
process doesn't allow any further documentation 
to verify that that was, in fact, a legitimate 
prescription and it .was filled correctly. The 
findings stand. The penalties occur. 

I have other examples that weren't in my 
testimony. I could go on and on and on about 
what's been happening recently. Kind of 
summary, you know, I would say that you know, 
the pharmacy community and I'm sure other 
providers would love to see DSS mandated to go 
back to the way it used to be where these 
audits -- and we understand that audits serve a 
purpose. They certainly help educate the 
providers. They should be corrective in 
nature. They should be there to search for 
those providers that are committing .fraud and 
financially gaining at the expense of the 
state. We don't have an issue with that, but 
we think tha~ the audits should go back to 
being corrective in nature. Federal. programs -
- other federal programs do that. CMS with 
this Medicare Part D regulations specifically 
say correct those problems that come up with 
audits that are clerical in nature. Don't 
punish the provider. Correct them. I mean, 
that's what they do under Medicare Part D. I 
don't know why that doesn't happen in Medicaid. 

So in summary, I thank you for your support. 
I'm so happy to see 5500 coming to light. I 
would ask and it would be my hope that somehow 
we could work it so that these clerical· errors 
aren't part of the extrapolation process.which 
comes up with these huge fines, but certainly 
and my colleagues would certainly appreciate 
any effort you could give us and any help you 
could give us to make DSS return to those -­
you know, remove those punitive types of 
penalties and return to the way it was intended 
to be. 
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SENATOR SLOSSBERG: Thank you very much. 

You know, when the agency comes up and talks 
about being very consistent about looking at 
their programs and quality assurance. We hear 
that and we encourage that, but I'll tell you I 
don't think'anybody wants to be working in a 
t~at environment so we appreciate you coming 
and sharing that and in particular some of the 
very -- the good specifics that are in your 
written testimony. 

Representative Cook, do you have a question? 

REP. COOK: Yes, thank you, Madam Chair. 

How are you? Thank you for your testimony. 

EDWARD SCHREINER: thank you. 

REP. COOK: I just have a quick question. I see the 
financial burden when it comes to penalties and 
fines. What does it take out of your manpower 
in a pharmacy to try to go through and try to 
prove the fact that this was either a clerical 
error or something else? Could you elaborate 
on what that could do to your pharmacy and your 
staff? 

EDWARD SCHREINER: Oh, yeah. Well, I can speak to 
my personal practice and I'm sure most of the 
small business owners run it the same way. I 
mean, I'm the owner of the pharmacy so the buck 
stops here. So pretty much what happens is 
when we get these findings and you're sitting 
and looking at a piece of paper that says you 
owe 139,000 dollars to the state. The first 
thing you think is how am I going to pay that. 
I'm going to have layoff my full-time 
professional pharmacist. I'm going to have to 
work 90 hours a week all by myself or I'm going 
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to have to take out a huge loan and hope they 
don't come back and do it again because the 
next time the come and audit me. So what to do 
we do? 

We go back and we look at each single item and 
we say well what's the finding and what can we 
do to prove that that was a valid, legitimate 
prescription so we'll routinely contact 
doctors. We'll have to contact clinics. We'll 
get statements from the providers that say yes 
I did write that prescription. It was. a 
legitimate prescription. , That's my signat~re. 
I know of owners who have gotten actually 
medical records from nursing homes and hospital 
records that show that that patient was seen on 
that day and was treated and this was what was 
ordered and this is why it's medically 
necessary and it seems to be very frustrating 
that in certain instances as with the tamper­
proof pad, none of that is allowable. So 
that's very time consuming to do. They give us 
30 days to respond to the initial audit. ·I'm 
aware of pharmacists that go through· audits 
that it ends up draggin,g out for a y,ear or two 
and they still end up paying hundreds of 
thousands of dollars- in fines. Eventually what 
most seems to be more f'requently happening is 
after that first finding comes through now we 
hire lawyers and there is another added burden. 

When we go for that final exit interview, I 
haven't gone through one myself in a number of 
years, but I'm told that the DSS representative 
will have a number of lawyers in the, room ·so it 
behooves us to·have our own representation, 
which adds another expense, which takes away 
from our ability to run our businesses. 

REP. COOK: Thank you. And I'm sorry for the 
trouble that you seem to be -- not you 
specifically, but the pharmacists that have 
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been having them. I know that we've been 
fighting to get some money back your way since 
it's kind of gone back and forth for the last 
few years, but this is something that we need 
to fix, Madam Chair. 

EDWARD SC~REINER: We do appreciate that. And it's 
all about fairness and reality. I mean, there 
is no fraud going on here in most of these 
cases. I'm not saying that I never happens. 
I'm saying the penalties are so punitive for 
what they're finding for infractions, it's just 
not right. 

REP. COOK: Thank you. Thank you. 

SENATOR SLOSSBERG: Thank you. 

Yes, Representative Case. 

REP. CASE: Thank you, Madam Chair. 

I appreciate you coming out today. 
Interestingly enough in one of the towns that I 
represent, there is a group that is under 
audit. They've been under audit for a year and 
a half. Their fines were close to the six 
figure amount. It's been proven to date so far 
that 90 percent of them are clerical errors 
though doctors writing prescriptions and you 
know, the way the payments come in and it has 
gone to lawyers and now they've defrayed it 
down they're around the 20 to 30,000 dollar 
range and.a fine, but the agency is still going 
forward with -- because they feel they haven't 
done anything and I hope it comes out to show 
that they haven't because of what th~y do and 
it's just -- like you said, it costs you guys 
money and it takes away from our -- from what 
you actually do for the people in the state of 
Connecticut and what this organization does for 
the people of the state of Connecticut so I 
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hope we can resolve it, as was stated before 
and we can move forward because as you said, 
once attorneys get involved, state attorneys 
get involved too, and that costs us a lot of 
money out of our budget. 

EDWARD SCHREINER: Yeah. I'm not surprised to hear 
to that people are going through that. You 
know, pharmacy owners, you know, we're all 
small businessmen in the state just like a lot 
of other small businesses. We have a lot of 
pride in our business and when we're accused of 
the -- you know, we see these fines ~nd we take 
it personal and there is nothing -- we're 
health care providers. We're there to help the 
community and we take it personal when an 
outside agency comes in and says that this 
isn't right and you're doing this wrong and we 
see these huge numbers. It's not surprising to 
me that pharmacy probably even if you could get 
it from 150,000 to 20,000 dollars where a 
pharmacy would keep going if they felt that 
they were right and there was no intent or 
error that was really fraudulent. 

REP. CASE: It just keeping people honest·. That's 
'all. 

EDWARD SCHREINER: Yeah. 

SENATOR SLOSSBERG: Senator Coleman. 

SENATOR COLEMAN: I listened to your testimony. I 
wanted to ask you whether or not yqu were at 
all exaggerating when you said that the 
infractions, clerical errors, te~hnical errors, 
fines and penalties amounted to hunqreds of 
thousands of dollars. 

EDWARD SCHREINER: I'm not. 
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SENATOR COLEMAN: I just think to Representative 
Case's question and I'm assuming it wasn't an 
exaggeration. 

EDWARD SCHREINER: No. It is not. I can you give a 
specific -- I've talked to some of my 
colleagues. As a chairman of the board for 
Northeast, we're a group purchasing 
organization, but we do a lot of other 
representation including me being here today. 
So we have a lot of owners, you know, when we 
hear we're getting a Medicaid audit, we'll say, 
you know, what can we do to prepare so we'll 
call our colleagues. I can tell you as a 
pharmacy owner, we had one prescription on a 
non-tamper proof pad. It had two of the three 
elements to make it accurate. It was a $52 
prescription. Okay. That's what the state 
paid for that prescription. The claim was 
disallowed because it didn't have all the 
elements. They had all that documentation I 
was telling you about that wasn't allowed. The 
recouped amount after extrapolation was $95,000 
-- over $95,000, which was 1,835 times the 
original value that the state paid. That is a 
tace. 

SENATOR COLEMAN: Is there a formula that's used in 
order to arrive at that? 

EDWARD SCHREINER: Yes. The way the formula works 
is they take 100 claims -- well, they'll look 
at a whole bunch of claims, but they -- and 
this is the last time I did it and how it was 
explained to me when my last audit was. They 
looked at 100 claims where the total cost was 
under $1,000 and those are randomly generated 
I'm told. I don't know how they're generated. 
So they look at those 100 claims and they take 
their -- their findings, their exceptions. 
They say this doesn't meet the rules, this 
doesn't meet the rules, and this doesn't meet 
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the rules, and they add that total number_up. 
So they take that number, you know, whatever 
the amount of the payments were and they take 
that and they divide it by 100. Okay. So in 
this case, it was 52 -- if there was, only -- I 
don't know how many penalties there were, but 
they did extrapolate it out for this one for 
me. So that $52 prescription divided by 100 
claims, 100 extrapolations (inaudible) every 
claim they filled in two years had a $5.20 
error. So they multiply that $5.20 error by 
the whole -- every single claim for the -- for 
the width the audit, you know, the sample of 
audit, maybe two years, and th~y find a penalty 
of $52 for that one claim to all of those 
claims. That's how they came up with $95,000. 

SENATOR COLEMAN: It doesn't sound quite ,fair. 
Thank you for your testimony and your answers 
to my questions. 

SENATOR SLOSSBERG: Are there any other questions? 

Thank you very much. 

EDWARD SCHREINER: You're welcome._ Thank you for 
your time today. 

SENATOR SLOSSBERG: Okay. Our next speaker is 
Martin Acevedo followed by Deb Hoyt. 

MARTIN ACEVEDO: Good afternoon. 

SENATOR SLOSSBERG: Good afternoon. 

MARTIN ACEVEDO: Madam Chair, members of 'the 
committee, my name is Martin Acevedo and I'm 
the general counsel of Companions arid 
Homemakers, Inc, a homemaker companion agency 
founded 23 years ago. The company cares for 

. ' over 3,000 older adults and employs over 3,000 
caregivers. CNH provides·services to clients 
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in the Medicaid program and we are pleased to 
provide testimony in support of bill 5500. In 
2010, this body passed Public Act 10-116, a law 
that amended Section 17b-99d of the General 
Statutes to include certain protections for 
providers of Medicaid services during the 
course of audits. The statute, as amended, 
re'quires DSS to enact regulations to carry out 
the provisions of .the statute as amended and 
chiefly to ensure the fairness of the audit 
process including, but not limited to the 
sampling methodologies associated with the 
process. 

Well, four years later, we have no regulations 
in ·place. While DSS filed proposed regulations 
with the regulations review committee last 
year, ·they withdrew the regulations as the 
result of strong opposition from -- on the part 
of the provider community. They have since 
refilled the regulations, draft regulations 
with almost no changes whatsoever. They made 
technical changes to the ·regulations and left 
everything else exactly the same. And the 
issue is that the regulations include no 
tangible substantive-projections or specific 
guidance for service providers undergoing 
audits. In other words, the regulations do 
nothing to comply_with th~ statutory mandate 
for fairness. And this is precisely why bills 
like this one need to be brought forward. The 
bill would amend Section 17b-99d to include 
protections for providers undergoing audits and 
these are the protections that should have been 
included in the regulations but were not. 

The bill for instance requires DSS to provide 
free training to providers on how.to enter 
claims to avoid clerical errors. I have a 
comment about that. We recommended the bill be 
amended to require DSS to promulgate an audit 
provider manual and specific written guidance . 
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This guidance can be done by way of ~ bulletin 
and posted online. Since DSS h~s taken the 
position that clerical errors do not bar 
extrapolated disallowances, DSS should provide 
education on how to minimize exposure to 
extrapolated·findings and the rationale is 
fairly simple. Providers are entitled to know 
what the specific rules of the ga~e are before 
they are found at fault for breaking them. 

And this is particularly true in light of the 
potentially devastating consequences of 
extrapolation. The bill also requires that DSS 
when deciding what provider to audit would 
(inaudible) it's supposed to be on a random 
basis, quote/unquote, it requires that DSS 
first direct its efforts to provider's with a 
higher compliant risk based on past audits or 
errors. What we suggest is that the: section be 
amended tq provide for a more definite set of 
parameters to be applied by DSS when 
determining which agency to audit. For 
example, Medicare law limits extrapolation· to 
situations where there is sustained 'or high­
level of payment error on the part of the 
provider or document that educational 
prevention given that the provider has failed 
to correct the payment error. 

So we would like to see a standard of that 
nature be integrated into the law. Me have a 
final -- respectfully, we submit a f·inal 
recommendation or amendment. While the audit 
statute, the present one, provides for. a right 
to appeal the audit results in superior court. 
Those appeals are highly technical and hinge 
upon the development of a_proper record before 
the administrative agency, in this case DSS, 
(inaudible) ·will in t':lrn inform a judge's 
decision-making process when adjudicating the 
appeal. Currently, if the providers seeks 
internal review of the agency's findings, the 
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review is conducted by an employee of DSS 
appointed by the commissioner. Providers have 
no rights to submit evidence to contest the 
findings -- excuse me -- no right to submit 
witness testimony, no right of cross­
examination and no right of procedural -­
procedural due process in the form of internal 
review by an administrative -- an impartial 
administrative law judge. In other words, 
providers are severely limited in their ability 
to develop a proper record for judicial review. 

SENATOR SLOSSBERG: Martin 

MARTIN ACEVEDO: Yes. 

SENATOR SLOSSBERG: You're well past the bell. But 
I've got your testimony here and I have a 
number .of questions. 

MARTIN ACEVEDO: Okay. 

SENATOR SLOSSBERG: ~o I'm just going to move into 
the questions . 

MARTIN ACEVEDO: Yes. 

SENATOR SLOSSBERG: So the first thing I wanted to 
ask you -- first of all, thank you. And I 
would just -- I've had experience with 
Companions and Homemakers with your agency and 
I would just on a personal note .commend you, 
the agency for wonderful work. But a couple of 
questions in regard to the testimony that 
you've offered today. The first thing is given 
that you are general counsel so you're a 
lawyer, could you define for me what the 
Medicare law -- in terms of what does -- what 
is the definition of a "high-level" -- a 
"sustained" or "high-level" of payment error. 
How do you define that? 
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MARTIN ACEVEDO: Well, w~at happens is that agency 
conducting the -- the audit has to look at the 
provider and say is this provider the type of 
provider that in the past has exhibited a high 
level of payment error. In other words, this 
is a provider that we've gone back again and 
again and said, look, you need to fix this area 
of billing. You need to fix this compliance 
issue. And that provider notwithstanding that 
educational .intervention has failed to fix 
those problems and'those problems continue to 
come up during the course of audits. So what 
we're saying is let's adopt a similar standard 
that is set forth in Medicare. In the current 
bill, we have something similar to that, but 
the problem is that the standard doesn't apply 
if the agency makes over $150,000, which 
essentially renders that provision useless. 
Most agencies -- most providers do well over 
$150,000 of business a year. So current 
provision in the statute does serve no purpose 
because it essentially nullifies the standard. 

SENATOR SLOSSBERG: ~understand what you're saying. 
In terms of the Medicare -- the Medicare limit 
on extrapolation, though, if it's only for 
those people where is a sustained or a high­
level of payment error, does that mean -- how 
does Medicare law then -- do they not 
extrapolate to first time offenses at all? 

MARTIN ACEVEDO: No, they do. Yeah, they do. 

SENATOR SLOSSBERG: Okay. So how does that-work, 
though, if sustained or high-level of payment 
error refers to only those where you've gone 
back and say, this is a problem. This is a 
problem. This is a problem. 

MARTIN ACEVEDO: Certainly, ·there is extrapolation. 
There is 'no question about that. But I think 
what the agency does is that it takes -- it 
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takes into consideration a series of factors in 
making a determination as to whether the -- the 
error or the disallowance is the kind of 
disallowance that can lead to extrapolation. 
In other words, they have a very systematic, 
programmatic framework within which they 
operate. They have guidelines. They have 
written -- they have written guidance. They 
have manuals. They have all sorts of tools 
that they provide to the service providers so 
that service providers are aware of -- of 
what's coming in the course of an audit. And 
my understanding in this case is that DSS has 
an audit provider manual, but they don't want 
to share with the provider community for some 
reason. 

So I think that's something to take into 
account. We're asking for specific -- this 
bill really is about the utter lack of specific 
guidance for the providers. There is none. 

SENATOR SLOSSBERG: No. I understand that. I'm 
just asking some specific questions just to 
flesh this out a little bit. In terms of the 
internal review, you know, I would just let you 
know that that's something that's been 
expressed in this committee a number of times 
and we do have a bill seeking to try to deal 
with what -- we'd like to see an impartial DSS 
hearing -- internal hearing, as well, but I 
think that we're working through that process 
so I would encourage anyone who is here today 
and interested in that particular aspect to be 
taking a look at our Senate bill that's doing 
that. I think it's -- I want to say it's 
Senate Bill 214. 

Marie, do you know if it's 214? On fair 
hearings? 

001124 



001125 

H&55oD 

82 
mb/gbr HUMAN SERVICES COMMITTEE 

March 13, 2014 
11:00 a.m. 

We can get you that number, though. So it is 
something that we're working on in terms of 
trying to make .sure that when anyone has to 
have something reviewed by the agency that they 
have a fair hearing. 

MARTIN ACEVEDO: We think that's a critical 
component of the fairness mandate of the 
statute. Without that .component, I mean, think 
about it, you have an· employee of DSS that's 
directly appointed by the commissioner, 
essentially reviewing·audit.findings that were 
generated by other .employees of the ·agency. So 
I have a hard time believing that's ·there is 
full impartiality in that regard. s'o I think 
that's an important -- a critical component to 
advance the·statutory mandate for fairness in 
the process. 

SENATOR SLOSSBERG: Thank you very much f'or your 
testimony and for your answers today. 

MARTIN ACEVEDO: Thank you. 

SENATOR SLOSSBERG: I don!t think there are any 
other questions for you at this time. 

Our next speaker is Deb Hoyt followed by Deb 
Pulon. 

Oh, and that bill is Senate Bill 250 ·that we 
were talking about. 

Good afternoon. 

DEBORAH HOYT: Good afternoon, Senator and good 
afternoon, members of the Human Services 
Committee. My name is Deborah Hoyt and I'm 
president and CEO of the Connecticut 
Association for· Health Care at Home. I , 
represent 60,of Connecticut's li9ensed and 
certified home health care and hospice agencies 
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in the state that provider services to Medicaid 
clients and we foster cost-effective health 
care in the setting that people prefer most, 
which is their homes. I'm here to support S.B. 
5500 and the fair and accurate auditing of home 
health care providers. 

First and foremost, our association and our 
agency providers strongly believe in the 
ethical provision of home health care services 
and hospice services to Connecticut residents 
under the Medicaid program. We support the 
elimination of health care fraud in any form. 
To that end, we believe that a fair and 
reasonable system of auditing home care and 
hospice providers is not only appropriate, but 
it's necessary to ensure the viability and 
soundness of Connecticut's Medicaid programs. 
Currently, all home care and hospice agencies 
are scheduled by the State Department of Social 
Services, DSS, to be audited every three years 
for the full three-year bid. As an 
association, we're proud of the high standards 
that our provider agencies exhibit in their 
business practices, documentation, coding and 
billing processes despite a very challenging 
environment of constantly changing sta.te and 
federal regulations. 

One of our core services as an association is 
to provide extension education and information 
regarding proper documentation and adherence to 
DSS and DPH regulations. Obviously, we desire 
an environment where the audit department 
provides ongoing education and guidance so that 
we can get better at paperwork in order to put 
our focus back on delivering the cost-efficient 
care that helps patients and saves the state 
money. I do have serious concerns about the 
perception of fraud or intentional fraudulent 
billing when in most cases obviously these 
errors are found in the audit process to be 
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clerical in nature. I just want to give an 
example. One of our home health care agencies 
received an initial DSS audit findings letter 
after a routine audit of nearly $10 million in 
Me.dicaid overbilling. While that's shocking 
enough obviously for a.home health,care agency 
administrator to receive, they're also 
obligated to share that letter with their board 
of directors, banks, other business partners 
despite the fact that these initial findings 
may be very explainable and just might be 
cursory. 

In fact, after a year of meeting with the 
Department of Social Services and spending 
hundreds of hours of :home care agency staff 
time, also $10,000 in legal fees. This 
agency's initial. nearly $10 million audit 
finding was·reduced to a more realistic $4,500 
in clerical errors. So I guess our :chal.lenge 
is -- and this story is no isolated. 

I know that Senator Coleman .. brought this up 
before. ·The association has evidence of many 
stories like this one. Obviously, some with 
smaller initial audit findings, but similar in 
scal·e, of .representil'l:g. the disp·arity from 
initial finding to the f~nal outcome. I guess 
our concerns here are that, you know, while in 
the enq the home health care agency may come 
out relatively okay .f.rom a financial· 
perspective, the human resource imp~ct from 
senior management and then the need to -- you 
know, to hire, you know, outside counsel on 
this is just such a strain on these 'home care 
agencies and these are the home care agencies 
that are'being paid sa· cents on the ;dollar 
under Medicaid. I mean, they'r~ doing this 
work for free and on top it, the audit take 
backs are just.-ridiculous and the stress that 
these agencies are put under. 
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We've seen some of the home health care 
_agencies just say we're not going to supply 
services to Medicaid customers anymore because 
we can't do it from a reimbursement· perspective 
and on top of it, the audits are just too 
·onerous. ~ just want to stress to you that 
this process is just not working. We have had 

. the DSS department staff come in and help do 
some education. I think you've heard from 
previous testifiers that making sure that the 
expectation is there upfront. Our providers 
will fully comply. They want to comply. They 
want this system to work, but we -just can't -­
this punitive position is just something that 
is just not working for us. 

SENATOR SLOSSBERG: Okay. 

DEBORAH HOYT: Okay. Thank you. 

SENATOR SLOSSBERG: Thank you, Deb. We appreciate 
your testimony. Hold on. I think-there are 
questions so don't run away. Can I just ask 
you one question, though, was there a time when 
this process changed that it went from being 
not so horrible to really horrible or has it 
always been really horrible? 

DEBORAH HOYT: You know, I've only been leading this 
association for nearly four years and since 
I've been there obviously, it's been very 
challenging. It just seems to be getting more 
and more stressful because this is such a time 
of change. Obviously, with the affordable care 
act and some of the things that are happening 
on the federal side and also a lot of changes 
on the state level, there is just so much 
change and'the ability for them to comply from 
a coding and billing perspective is just 
getting more challenging so when there isn't 
clear expectations from DSS on how the audit is 
going to run, it's just been compounding it . 
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So I can't speak long-term, but that's how it 
works now. 

SENATOR SLOSSBERG: Thank you very much. 

Representative Case following by Rep~esentative 
Zupkus. 

REP. CASE, Thank you, Madam Chair. 

It's more of a comment, but it's als,o a 
question because I want to know how it is out 
there in the field. I was on the phone with an 
agency out in my area just now and it· was the 
one I spoke on earlier who -- they got $80,000 
in fines because DSS didn't like their 
electronic records and they've settled on 
$16,000 to date. And you just -- I ·was shocked 
because I was just talking to him on the phone 
and he said that last week they had a doctor 
that used a rubber stamp on a presc~iption. 
That's a $7,000 fine. They made phone. calls 
after phone calls and they said okay., we'll 
accept 2500. And -- so that is happening out 
there. It's .crazy stuff like that. And that's 
going to hurt -- and it's a small nursing 
agency and he says every time .I go on a call 
for a Medicaid visit I know I'm losing money. 

DEBORAH HOYT: It's an interesting point and I think 
that you made the point that agencies have to 
settle and sometimes they just get so exhausted 
and they just don't have ·the manpower to just 
see it through to the end, but some of them 
just say, I know these are just clerical 
errors, but I'm going to pay 20,000·because 
I've just got. to get back to business and you 
know, it's the·implicati9n that they're guilty 
when, in fact, ·they just don' t have the 

I 

manpower to be able to see it through. 
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REP. CASE Exactly and exactly what you and what he 
said to me is I' just don't have the ability to 
hire anymore lawyers and that's why he had to 
settle. So I thank you for your testimony and 
thank you, Madam Chair. 

SENATOR SLOSSBERG: Representative Zupkus. 

REP. ZIOBRON: Thank you, Madam Chair. 

I was just curious to your same question of 
when this -- if it changed, when it changed and 
what the difference is. So now I have a 
comment is I .hear a lot from the whole medical 
industry that·I'm afraid if we don't help you 
what's going to happen is the people that 
you're taking care of will not be taken care of 
because of all of these things so thank you for 
coming.and sharing and I hope that-- we have 
to do something to help you out so we can 
continue to take care of these people. 

DEBORAH HOYT: Thank you. I appreciate that comment 
and just to get you a point about the longevity 
of this problem. One of the testifiers that's 
following me who is -- has been with a home 
care agency for a long time from a CFO 
position, he could probably answer that 
question for you. 

REP. ZIOBRON: Okay. Great. 

DEBORAH HOYT: Okay. 

SENATOR SLOSSBERG: Thank you very much. 

DEBORAH HOYT: Thank you. 

SENATOR SLOSSBERG: Next speaker is Deb Polun 
followed by Jeff Berkeley . 
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DEBORAH POLUN: Good.afternoon. For the record, my 
name is Deb·Polun. I'm the director of_ 
government ·affairs and media relations for the 
Community Health Center Association pf 
Connecticut. And I want.to thank Senator 
Slossberg and the members of the committee for 
having this hearing today and giving me the 
opportunity to provide support for House Bill 
5500, AN ACT CONCERNING PROVIDER AUDITS UNDER 
THE MEDICAID PROGRAM. I'm going to .join the 
growing chorus of voices in support of this 
bill. 

Just to give you a bit of background, 
federally-qualified health centers in. 
Connecticut serVe about 340,000 residents all 
across the state in urban areas, rur.al areas 
and suburban ·areas in every part of-the state. 
Sixty percent of their patients are_ on 
Medicaid. So Medicaid audits are a :really 
significant component of what happens with the 
interactions between health care centers and 
DSS. These patients are really in need of . 
health care. They get- comprehensive medical, 
dental and behavioral health care at health 
centers as well as wraparound services like 
translation, enrollme_nt in HUSKY or Access 
Health, sometimes enrollment in SNAP and so 
forth. And they do a really good job .. On 
behalf of the health centers, I want·to also 
add our support the con~ept of audits, but done 
in a way that makes a lot more sense than how 
they're done today~ 

The audits-- the requests that are.included in 
some of the audits are overbroad. They go 
beyond the scope of time period somet,imes of 
the audit. They ask sometimes irrelevant 
questions about employee cpmpensation, ·grants . 
that the health centers received which should 

' 
not be relevant to how they're spending 
Medicaid dollars and so forth. So we would 
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really like to see some clarification and 
tightening of the audit process. Specifically, 
I wanted to thank you for including the 
requirement for training. This is something 
that the health centers have asked for from 
DSS. We'd like to see training going on all 
the time because all providers are hiring new 
bills and coders and other staff through the 
year. We'd like to support the limitation of 
scope to the information that's required and 
also the elimination of payment incentives for 
the audit contractors who are therefore 
incented to try to find errors. 

We support the reexamination of the 
extrapolation process, but would like to see 
this tightened even further. I will just call 
your attention to the OLR report on audits that 
came out in August and in the OLR report, it 
cites the NCSL, the National Conference of 
State Legislature, surveyed some states about 
whether they use extrapolation. They got 18 
states to respond and 10 of them ext~apolation. 
So does that mean that 55 percent of all of the 
states in the country use extrapolation? We 
don't know, but if we were to use that method 
that DSS uses when they do their audits, we 
would just assume that 55 percent of every 
state in the country uses extrapolation. 

So that's the kind of danger you can run into 
using that method. We like the idea of 
limiting to like claims, but would also like to 
limit it even further than that. And then also 
just to add my voice to the need to clarify 
between an error that was clearly intentional 
and an error that unintentional and we know 
that there are clerical errors made sometimes 
and they should try to be reduced, but 
providers should wait to fix those errors 
before they are unfairly penalized. So I want 
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to thank you for your support of this bill and 
of health centers. Thank you .. 

SENATOR SLOSSBERG: Thank you.very much .. Thank you 
for your testimony.- I think you make'a good 
point about your extrapolation. I think we're 
going to try that.in another setting _at some 
point. 

DEBORAH POLUN: All right. I'm happy to help. 

SENATOR SLOSSBERG: That's a very interesting 
experience. 

Representative Zupkus. 

REP. ZIOBRON: Thank you, Madam Chair. 

I have just one quick.question actually for 
clarification because I'm sorry I'v~ been in 
and out, but the gentleman before you also, 
just touched on it briefly-about training. Is 
there training that happens now through DSS? 

DEBORAH POLUN: I'm guess~ng that that varies by 
provider because I know that our health .centers 
have been asking for training and t~ey have 
been unable ·to get training from DSS. I think 
that somebody might have mentioned that t'hey 
have gotten training so I'm guessing it goes 
with whether DSS has the resources at the time 
to do so. 

REP. ZIOBRON: Okay. Because I was just reading 
prior testimony and they were stating that they 
do do training and just for clarification. 

DEBORAH POLUN: No. We ·haven't been able to get 
that training done.· 

REP; -ZIOBRON: Thank you. 

• 
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SENATOR SLOSSBERG: Any other questions? 

All right. Thank you. 

DEBORAH POLUN: Thank you. 

SENATOR SLOSSBERG: We now have Jeff Berkley 
followed Carolyn Malon. 

Good afternoon. 

JEFFREY BERKLEY: Good afternoon, Senator Slossberg 
and Representative -- members of the Human 
Services Committee. My name is Jeff Berkley. 
I'm a facial surgeon who participates with 
Medicaid and Medicare programs. My group 
practice consists of eight surgeons that 
practice in five offices throughout 
Connecticut. I teach in a residency program at 
Yale and I'm head of the Department of 
Dentistry at Midstate Medical Center and I'm 
also president elect of the Connecticut State 
Dental Association. I'm testifying in support 
of House Bill 5500. 

I underwent one of the earlier dental audits. 
The auditor was pleasant, but not a dentist. 
He had minimal definitions, standards of care 
or protocols involved in my specialty. I did 
make efforts to educate them in this regard, 
which hopefully helped them in later audits, 
but I find it highly inappropriate that we 
should need to educate those auditing us. 
Having received many calls from members, it 
appears that many findings involve disputes 
over coding, appropriate but uncovered clinical 
treatment and standards being enforced by DSS 
that do not correspond to ADA standards. The 
law does not require extrapolation for audit 
findings. It was intended to fight fraud. The 
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instances that I cited about certainly do not 
qualify as -fraud, yet the auditors are 
extrapolating all negative findings to the 
entire universe of patients within the audit 
people triggering repayment demands that 
extreme even for minor issues. 

The extrapolation extends even to different 
providers within the same group practice. It 
is this inappropriate extrapolation that 
creates the most'concern. Through the efforts 
of the CSDA, our state has risen from the very 
bottom to be a model for providing access to 
care for the citizens of Connecticut. The CSDA 
has offered to help in educating the auditors 
who we feel should be dentists. We have met 
with Commissioner Bremby and suggested 
formulating a reasonable set of standards 
together, educating dentists to those standards 
and suggested the dental commission be more 
actively empowered to discipline flagrant 
violators. To date, these have not been 
implemented. With the amount of negative 
feedback being created by the·audit process in 
extrapolation, I _fear that we will potentially 
be faced with the loss of many of our very best 
providers. 

House Bill 5500, as written, solves most of the 
issues that are causing providers to consider 
leaving the pr~gram while still allowing the 
auditors to identify outliers committing fraud; 
however, there are some· area·s of imi?rovement I 
would like to suggest. A licensed dentist and 
where appropriate a licensed dental .specialist 
should be used in all phases of the dental 
audit. They should enforce standards that 
follow the American Dental Associations' 
Standards and coding. Any variations from the 
above that are required by DSS -- and I'm not 
sure why that would occur -- should be 
specifically noted and published to all 
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providers before holding them liable. The 
appeals process and the audit should involve 
dentists who are not the paid auditors and 
perhaps the dental commission. I would also 
sugg~st that audit penalties already closed be 
modified to.reflect the provisions of this law 
that restricts the inappropriate extrapolation. 

Thank you for your time and I urge you to 
support this valuable and urgently needed bill 
and I welcome any questions you may have. 

SENATOR SLOSSBERG: Thank you so much for being 
here, J~ffrey. We appreciate your testimony 
and congratulations on your upcoming 
presidency. 

JEFFREY BERKLEY: Thanks. 

SENATOR SLOSSBERG: Are there questions? 

Yes, Representative Ackert. 

REP. ACKERT: Thank you, Madam Chair . 

And thank you for your testimony. As the way 
this legislation written now, do you believe it 
accomplishes exactly what you're looking for it 
to do? 

JEFFREY BERKLEY: Exactly, no. You know, the 
problem with this legislation specifically to 
different professions is that they're different 
professions, but I think that most of the 
problems that we're hearing are addressed in 
the bill, and obviously some of the suggestions 
for amendment by me and by previous people seem 
to be ways that could improve on the bill. 

REP. ACKERT: Thank you. And I appreciate that 
input . 
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SENATOR SLOSSBERG:_ Thank you. 
questions? 

. Are there any other 

Seeing none, thank you very much. 

Our next speaker -is. Carolyn Malon. Is that 
what you told.me? 

CAROLYN MALON: Yes. 

SENATOR SLOSSBERG: Okay. I'm sorry. 

CAROLYN MALON: No one gets it right. 

SENATOR SLOSSBERG: Followed by Dr. Douglas Keck. 

Good afternoon. 

CAROLYN MALON: Good afternoon, Senator Slossberg 
and .. Repres·entatives. of the Human -- members of 
the Human Services Committee. My name is 
Carolyn Malon. I practice dentist~ in 
Fa~ington, Connecticut. I'm a general 
dentist. I a111 a Medicaid .provider .. I ·am the 
immediate past president of ·the Connecticut 
State-Dental Association and I'm here to 
testify in support· of House· Bill 55.0,0, but also 
for the amendments to that bill sucn as -- such 
has been suggested by previous speakers. 

Over the last -- course of the.last iseveral 
years, as I'm.sure you're aware, th~ leadership 
of the state dental association as. well as 
closely with the leadership of our state to 
develop of a network~of dental Medicaid 
providers that is the envy of other .states in 
our country. We currently have over 1800 
.dental providers enrolled in the Medicaid 
program. Unfortunately, there have been a 
small number of. providers ·who have been found 
to have committed fraudulent ·activity in .the 
course of their Medicaid billings, but the vast 
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majority of our dentists are honestly trying to 
provide care for people at a much reduced rate 
from our usual fees. H.B. 5500 would be a good 
start towards making the audit process more 
fair while at the same time ensuring that those 
who are perpetuating fraud are appropriately 
reprimanded or penalized. 

O~r concerns are similar to what other speakers 
have said. There is currently no standards 
written standards for what's in the dental 
documentation. For instance, our providers are 
asked now in audits to document -- to have 
documentation for the rationale for the taking 
of routine x-rays. I understand that that's 
something that's necessary and required in the 
standard of care in the medical -- in the 
medical field, but documenting the taking of 
routine x-rays is not required in the dental 
realm. I had the honor of serving on the State 
Dental Commission for six years. When a 
dentist has a complaint against them, the 
Department of Public Health does an 
investigation. If the dentist disagrees with 
the DPH decision, a hearing is held and members 
of the dental commission comprised of a hearing 
panel, most of. the commissioners are dentists, 
although there are some public members and it 
is primarily dentists and a public member 
normally who make up that hearing panel. Most 
of those commissioners then are those who can 
best decide whether the· dentist provided an 
appropriate standard of care. 

It would seem logical to me that Medicaid 
audits ought to follow a similar process such 
that if someone is audited and disagrees with 
the findings that the appeals process 
afterwards would be an independent body and 
some group that is not part of DSS and that 
included dentists who understand what is 
standard of care in our profession. I would 
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respectfully ~- one other final thing, Senator 
Slossberg, you asked about is the process very 
different no~ and I ~hink the process of more 
audits has come from that floor of 150,000, 
which allows·for extrapolation and when that-­
when that bill was put into effect a number of 
years ago, there were many fewer providers in 
the system. $150,000 at the time was a very 
high amount of money. It no longer is. So for 
instance, in the dental community, we had very 
few providers in the first place, very few of 
them·reached that a150,000 floor. 

So you might have had two or three -- I was a 
Medicaid provider 20 years ago for 10 years. I 
was never audited. I never hit that floor. 
Now, it's very common and very,easy to hit that 
$150,000 floorland I think that may be the 
start of all of this. ballooning of the audit 
process. 

SENATOR SLOSSBERG: Thank you for that clarification 
and I ·really appreciate that. And for your 
comments in regard·.t;o how this .handled -- you 
know, how questions are handled when it comes 
to public health so I think you've given at 
least me some things to think about of possible 
ways to address there. Are there questions? 

Seeing none --

CAROLYN MALON: Just in closing, you know, we have 
the leadership of the·State Dental Association. 
We wish to assist our members in complying with 
DSS guidelines. We try to -- we try to educate 
our own members so that everyone is on the same 
page and doing the same thing and at the same 
time, we're protecting the public. Our charge 
as an association is for our membership and.for 
the public who we serve. We've very adamant 

. ' 
that those.who are really committing fraud 
should be penalized, but at the same time, 
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those who are merely making honest errors in 
charting or billing should be treated fairly 
and shouldn't have this -- you know, this cloud 
h~nging over them that they have to fight. 

SENATOR SLOSSBERG: Thank you very much. 

Representative Wood. 

REP. WOOD: Than~ you, Madam Chair. 

Very good points. Thank you for being here. 
This is a question not so much related to the 
bill, but just general informational question. 
1800 dentists are taking the Medicaid program. 

CAROLYN MALON: Correct. 

REP. WOOD: That represents what percentage of the 
dentists in the sbate? 

CAROLYN MALON: Sixty percent approximately. 

REP. WOOD: Okay . 

CAROLYN MALON: Sixty. 

REP. WOOD: Six zero. All right. Thank you very 
-much. And again, thank you for your testimony. 

CAROLYN MALON: You're very welcome. Thank you. 

SENATOR SLOSSBERG: Our next speaker is Dr. Douglas 
Keck followed by Dr. Mark Desrosiers. 

-----------

001140 

DOUGLAS KECK: Good afternoon, Senator Slossberg and _t:} B$500 
members of the Human Services Committee. My 
name is Douglas Keck. I'm a pediatric dentist 
and a Medicaid provider in New Hav~n and 
Madison Connecticut, as well as a clinical 
professor in the pediatric dental residency 
program at Yale New Haven Hospital. I'm also a 
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provider who~has been audited.by'the Department 
of Social Services ·on ·a postpayment review of 
claims between ·May 1, 2010 and December 31, 
2012. I'm testifying, in support of House Bill 
5500, AN ACT CONCERNING PROVIDER AUDITS IN TH~ 
MEDICAID PROGRAM. My testimony is·also 
endorsed by the American Academy of Pediatric 
Dentistry and the Connecticut Society of 
Pediatric Denti'Sts. I'm testifying .today 
because I am concerned .that Medicaid dental 
provider audits in Connecticut will damage 
children's access· to oral health care. 

With the implementation of the ·Affordable Care 
Act and the expansion of Medicaid in 
Connecticut, it would deleterious to lose the 
large provider base that has been gained over 
the last several years by adding yet another 
barrier to obtain oral health care .. State 
auditors are subjecting dentists to review by 
non-dentists and ma-king determinations contrary 
to accepted ·clinical practice. Such audits 
could dramatically reduce .the number of 
dentists willing participate in Medicaid thus 
impacting access to the .citizens of Connecticut 
who are most in need of a dental home. I'm 
greatly concerned that seve~al long-time dental 
Medicaid providers in Connecticut ·have received 
audits with recommendations contrary to 
accepted clinical practice guidelines. 
Furthermore, the audit trigger point of 
$150,000 billed per year subjects nearly all 
providers of Medicaid d~ntal services in 
Connecticut with the possibility of an.audit. 

The methodology for extrapolation is 
unreasonable as it utilized this low threshold 
trigger which was instituted in 1995 when the 
fees were lower. While we are cognizant of 
fraud and its effects on the services that-we 
provide, we believe that audits sho~ld be 
triggered by ~roviders who bill for 
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inappropriate services rather than how much 
money they bill for the care that they deliver. 
In addition, the audit should be conducted by a 
peer who is familiar with the way dentistry is 
delivered, what a proper course of treatment 
might be and the unique dental disease pattern 
that is common to the Medicaid population. In 
the case of services provider by a pediatric 
dentist, the peer reviewed should be a 
pediatric dentist. The Medicaid population has 
a completely different disease pattern, dietary 
habits, restorative needs and health literacy 
level than the populations with private dental 
insurance. I am further concerned that a ·lack 
of communication from the auditors to the 
dental practitioners suggests that the 
auditor's intent is not to end fraudulent 
activity, but rather to find a hidden source of 
revenue. 

My hope is that there will be immediate 
development of guidelines and documentation 
requirements that practitioners must follow and 
that will be the basis of the record review 
during the audit process. I would also 
appreciate an overview of the audit process and 
how practitioners and/or groups are selected as 
I was in the dark from the beginning of the 
process to my exit conference with the 
auditors. In conclusion, I would like to 
sincerely thank you for your time today and 
respectfully request that there be a moratorium 
on new audits and a stay on the audits 
currently in process until appropriate audit 
guidelines are developed in consultation with 
the American Dental Association and the 
American Academy of Pediatric Dentistry and 
such efforts I think can be coordinated with 
the Connecticut State Dental Association, the 
Connecticut Society of Pediatric Dentists, the 
Dental-Commission and Medicaid program 
officials in an efficient and effective manner. 
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I would ask that you support this bill so that 
we can use this sys~em appropriately without 
threatening the utilization of dental services 
in the state of Connecticut. 

SENATOR SLOSSBERG: Thank you very much for your. 
testimony. We appreciate it. 

As you know,. ,we've had a lot of discussion 
about this already. I share your concern about 
the .effect of this in particular on our -- the 

·dentist's -- our dental providers in the 
Medi~aid program. I .did notice that you were 
talking abo~t the threshold an~.other people 
have ment·ioned that as well. You said was 
instituted in 1995: I'm.not sure that a 
threshold is a good:idea in the first place, 
but let's say we wer-e stay with a threshold at 
all. It was $150,000. Do you have a 
suggestion as to what a reasonable number would 
be? 

DOUGLAS KECK: I would suggest that there isn't a 
reasonable number because there are different 

.fees and charges for different services. In 
pediatric dentistry, for example, ·is more a 
volume-based example of dentistry while say 
prosthetic dentistry, which is crowns and 
bridges and dentures,so there is a wide 
variability. My highest proc~dure amount might 
be $285 for a pediatric crown; whereas, an 
adult crown might be $2,000. So that's why the 
$150,000 -- so I guess what I'm saying ·is 
should be instituted to go towards fraudulent 
activities. There are algorithms to find 
outliers that don'·t include a. minimum or a 
threshold to go through. · I 'think you don' t 
need to reinvent the 'wheel to find out what 
private insurance use to find outliers. I 

•' l guess the answer to that I don't th1nk there 
should be a minimal threshold number just 
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because there is such a wide variety of 
services that we provide. 

SENATOR SLOSSBERG: Yeah. Well, your point is well 
taken in that if you have a threshold and yet 
we're tr.ying to get kids to actually go to the 
dentist on a regular basis that the more you 
are successful in getting kids to go see you, 
the more likely you are to get hit with an 
audit. I think your point is well made. 

So having said that, are there other questions 
from the committee members? 

Thank you very much and I just want to tell you 
that I'm very sorry that I'm sitting up here 
eating chocolate while you're talking. My 
dentist would kill me, but it's keeping me 
going. Oh, well, by all means, there is always 
chocolate to go around up here. 

So our next speaker is Dr. Mark Desrosiers 
followed by Rich Corcoran . 

MARK DESROSIERS: Thank you. 

SENATOR SLOSSBERG: Did I get your last name right? 

MARK DESROSIERS: Desrosiers. 
I'm comfortable with it. 

It's slaughtered, but 
You did well. 

SENATOR SLOSSBERG: I did okay. I said that. 
That's pretty good. 

MARK DESROSIERS: Senator Slossberg, Representative 
Abercrombie and members of the Human Services 
Committee. My name is Mark Desrosiers. I'm 
currently the president of the Connecticut 
State Dental Association and a participating 
provider in the Connecticut dental Medicaid 
Program. I'm here today to speak in support of 
House Bill 5500, which seeks to ensure that 
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audits of providers who-receive payments under 
the state Medicaid program are performed fairly 
and accurately. The Connecticut State Dental 
Association ia proud of the fact that 
Connecticut has a dental Medicaid delivery 

·system which not only works, but is ·now 
considered· a national model.. Currently, as you 
have heard, there are more than 1800 dentists 
who particip~te in this program: 

Not only is their acc~ss to the highest quality 
of dental care available, but Connecticut 
children are utilizing that care as well at 
rates that are the second highest in our 
nation. Unfortun~tely, some providers have 
been responsible for perpetuating fraud and­
_abuse within this program and we understand the 
need for the Connecticut Department of Social 
Services Quality Assurance Unit to audit 
practitioners who have been identified as 
outliers. However, we have serious concerns 
about the manner in which these audits are 
currently being performed. While we agree .that 
audits are important in order ·to identify fraud 
and abuse, the current system is place -undue 
hardships on all providers who provide these 
services. If left unresolved, we fear that 
this may result in the unintended consequence 
of dismantling Connecticut's very successful 
program and that will have ·an impact on the 
citizens who are most in need. 

As president of the Connecticut State Dental 
Association, I have heard from numerous 
dentists who have been audited by the 
department. l-and others from our organization 
have met with Commissioner Bremby to discuss 
the audits and our -concerns. To date, our 
concerns are unresolved. One of the main 
concerns that we have is the use .of 
extrapolation. I think you're getting used to 
hearing that. Hopefully -- and it seems like 
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this bill is attempting to address that -- the 
current methodology we feel is unreasonable and 
given the low threshold of $150,000, it should 
be indexed properly. Overpayments due to 
clinical errors, appropriate but uncovered 
clinical treatments, justified coding disputes 
and clinical situations should not be 
extrapolated. Also, extrapolation has been 
applied in the same way to both groups of 
practitioners as well as solo practitioners. 
We feel this is not appropriate. 

Another bill another issue that this bill 
attempts to improve and we strongly support is 
the increased transparency. It would require 
the providing of training for new providers of 
claims in order to avoid clerical errors. 
While this would certainly be helpful, 
developing and utilizing valid guidelines in 
support of current dental practice in 
coordination with dentists and making those 
known to all providers would be most helpful. 
Currently, the Medicaid standards that the 
auditors are holding dentists to are higher 
than those that we are held to with private 
insurance. 

I just have a few more points. 

SENATOR SLOSSBERG: Please see if you can wrap up. 

MARK DESROSIERS: The auditors are not dentists, yet 
they'v~ been determining the standard of care 
in dentistry which is not appropriate. We 
encourage amending this bill to stipulate that 
dentists are involved from the beginning in 
determining if the standard of care rendered 
meets the proper standards. Dentists should 
not be making auditing decisions and auditors 
should not be making dental decisions. Moving 
forward, as you heard earlier, we feel that a 
moratorium should be placed on random audits 
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not thought to be associated with fraud and a 
stay be g~anted for audits currently in 
p~ogress at least until the dental community 
can ·collaborate with the department on how to 
make these audits effective, transparent and as 
fair as possible. 

I applaud and support the intent of House Bill 
5500 and what it attempts to do and look 
forward to working with you to make it better. 
Thank you for your time and I'm happy to answer 
any questions. 

SENATOR SLOSSBERG: Thank you very much. 

Okay. Representative Ackert. 

REP. ACKERT: Thank you, ·Madam Chairman. 

Thank you, Doctor, for all the good work that 
CSDA does not just .in the -- more in your -
voluntary basis for .those that need services. 
I was just touching base on one of the programs 
you were talking about. This was brought for 
the home care pro~iders about the training for 
the process and you're saying primarily near 
providers. Has there been training for 
existing providers to the_ level that would help 
with this auditing process? 

MARK DESROSIERS: No. We met with Commissioner 
Bremby. We tried to established a relationship 
whereby we were happy to even help giye the 
auditors some dental knowledge to at least make 
them more ·knowledgeable about what we do and 
also we were hoping that they would give us 
some kind of training so that we understood the 
standards that we are:being held to because you 
heard from others, too. We're not sure what 
that is and you don't. want. to find out during 
an audit. It's too late then .. 
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REP. ACKERT: No. That's a very good point. I 
think that in our profession we do our 
profession well, but some of the things that 
we're not trained on, you're trained in 
providing dental services -- you know, making 
sure that if we're going to meet an audit 
process that we are given proper training on 
that and not learn through penalties so thank 
you for your testimony. 

MARK DESROSIERS: You got it. Thank you. 

SENATOR SLOSSBERG: Okay. Representative Case. 

REP. CASE Madam Chair, it's really a comment if I 
could make it while we have the good man in 
front of us. I appreciate you coming. Just a 
concern that I've had with this process not 
only the auditing, but in the state of 
Connecticut, we require medical insurance until 
you're 26. I just wanted to see what you feel 
the effects are because we cut down to 18. Do 
you see -- more or less patients between 18 and 
26 because -- because their insurance is cutoff 
for dental? 

MARK DESROSIERS: I don't know if I really have the 
background to answer that question with any 
authority. We are science based. We have 
data. Some other members of my group might 
have --

SENATOR SLOSSBERG: Representative, I would suggest, 
you know, rather than putting the doctor on the 
spot here on your question, which I think is an 
interesting one, although relatively irrelevant 
to the actual audit process. 

REP. CASE Well, because he could audited to see if 
he has any patients over 18 that have slipped 
through . 
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SENATOR SLOSSBERG: My suggestion though I guess 
since he's not really comfortable answering the 
question that you 

REP. CASE I will --

SENATOR SLOSSBERG: There may be some other -- other 
folks that would.happy to discuss this with 
you. I think we ~ave a couple more speakers 
and maybe people would be willing to hang 
around and they could have that conversation 
with you and you can speak with them. 

REP. CASE Thank you, Madam Chair. 

SENATOR SLOSSBERG: Thank you. Are there any other 
questions? 

No, seeing none, thank you very much for your 
testimony. 

MARK DESROSIERS: Thank you. 

SENATOR SLOSSBERG: And for your service. 

Our next speaker is Rich Corcoran followed by -
- I'm not sure if I can read this. It ~ooks 
like Burnilda. Is that right? 

A VOICE: Yes, that's rjght. 

SENATOR SLOSSBERG: Burnilda Ferray. Okay. That's 
good. It's. smaller. I need better glasses so 
I don't think-- I know we have'a lot of 
dentists here, .but I don't we· have the . 
ophthalmologist. Wrong committee. 

Okay. Mr. Corcoran, thank you. 

M./2 t'r RICHARD CORCORAN: Good ~fternoon, Senator Slossberg 
1.7?=>0t and the Human Services committee members. My 

-!...~~'-='-=-.:..--

name is Rich Corcoran and I am the chief 
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business officer and CFO for VNA Community 
Health Care. Our agency covers 7,000 patients 
annually -- approximately annually residing in 
Old Saybrook to Derby, Middletown, out to West 
Haven and Orange and up to Cheshire and so on 
and we pride ourselves in being a very, very 
capable and ethical organization. We.totally 
support Bi~l 5500 and fair and accurate 
auditing. We need to do better. After you 
hear this testimony that we get 60 cents on a 
dollar, you have to wonder why we even take 
Medicaid patients because there is just too 
much risk and too much loss. At some point in 
time, we have do something better here. 

We are committed to working with DSS on 
collaborating on auditing and collaborating on 
all the new initiatives and models and 
everything else. We really want to work in the 
state of Connecticut to help make the system 
better. The auditing thing though is like the 
fear of God and it's a punitive environment. 
Yes, it is. I want to tell you one quick story 
about our agency. We had an audit about two 
years ago and it started out as a 3.6 million 
dollar fine. They selected 100 claims. The 
universe was 31,000 claims. So these hundred 
claims are supposed to represent the 31,000 
claims. After working with the Department, we 
were able to reduce it -- actually, there were 
some errors by the auditors that had to be 
removed the audit and therefor~ everything 
started to come back into line, but at the end 
of the day, we had 118 dollars in errors out of 
these 100 claims sample. $118 extrapolated to 
$58,000. 

So we paid the $58,000. I have to tell you 
that I feel that extrapolation and the sampling 
is -- is just doesn't make any sense. It 
doesn't pass the smell test, you know. How can 
100 claims represent your accuracy on the other 
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30,900. It just doesn't seem to make sense. I 
would be happy to go into mo.re detail on that, 
but in any event, I think the sampling is best 
used to detect as a screening tool whether 
there is very sloppy work going on or whether 
there is f~aud and abuse going on. But I don't 
believ~ the extrapolation -- the sampling 
method is good for extrapolation purposes. 

When I also -- I also would like to support 
other testimony with regard to 17b-99 and the 
ABC of ~ection (d) (3) which states that it 
should not be based on projections -­
extrapolated projections unless there is a 
sustained or high-level payment, documented 
educatio~al intervention has failed or the 
value of claims exceed $150,000. In other 
words, it's okay that if you do $150,000, you 
can make -- less than $150,00 you can make lots 
of errors. It doesn't matter -- the $150,000 
should go away. I believe -- I agree with 
some of the other testimony. This is about 
detecting errors. I mean, this is supposed to 
be about detecting fraudulent abuse and working 
with providers to help reduce errors. Thank 
you for your consideration and I would be happy 
to answer any questions. 

SENATOR SLOSSBERG: Thank you very much for your 
testimony and be here. 

Yes, Representative Ackert. 

REP. ACKERT: Thank you, Madam Chair. 

Just for clarification, Mr. Corcoran, was it -­
I know somebody in the field and she has been 
working on me on this situation in my area so 
is it -- is it actual -- you write a check sort 
of thing or is ¥OU get reduce reimbursements. 
Correct? 
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RICHARD CORCORAN: They take it out of the next 
check or two. 

REP. ACKERT: Yeah. So they just reduce your 

RICHARD CORCORAN: Yeah, they recoup it. And that 
budget has increased a lot. That's one of the 
reasons why I think there is -- there is some 
intensive auditing going on because it's kind 
of budget driven now. They want the dollars. 

REP. ACKERT: Yes. Thank you. 

SENATOR SLOSSBERG: Okay. Are there any further 
questions? 

Yes, Representative Bowles. 

REP. BOWLES: Thank you, Madam Chair. I appreciate 
that. 

I have been long aware of some of the 
challenges for the audit system that's 
conducted by DSS and the characterization I 
believe you just used was. punitive in nature 
and is budget driven. What I would ask is 
is what are the qualifications of the people 
who typically do the audits on behalf of the 
agency in terms of -- of knowing, you know -­
in terms of your practice itself, too. I'm 
just curious in terms of any kind of is it 
purely an audit based on books or is it also an 
audit based on practice? 

RICHARD CORCORAN: Well, it is based on practice as 
well. Bremby testified earlier today that it 
was -- they were determining medical necessity 
on some of these visits that we do. They are 
accountants. I'm an accountant. I'm not a 
clinician. In fact, in home care, nurses 
practice only with an order from a physician so 
I don't know how they're qualified to be 
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determining medical necessity. And as far as 
having a collaborative relationship with DSS 
whereby we have a group of home care people 
that are helping to advice DSS on ~ow to 
determine some of these things, that doesn't 
exist. And as far as the education to 
providers, by the way, that doesn't exist 
either. 

REP. BOWLES: And could you characterize the ·.appeal 
process, your experience with that please? 

RICHARD CORCORAN: Well, yes, I can. I mean, when 
it came to this $3.6 million letter that we 
got, which is more than our net worth by the 
way, we were -- we were -- we did have a 
meeting. We had to have a meeting because this 
is where·you have to advise your board of 
directors, your.bank, you .know,· everybody and 
we were going through a fiscal year end audit 
so now that's becoming a problem, right. So 
anyway, to characterize it, we then had to have 
a meeting as quickly as we could get. After 
doing lots and lots of follow-ups by the way 
for two to·three times to the Department -- to 
the audit department, so we did have our 
meeting. We were able to throw out a bunch of 
things because they weren't even enforceable 
during the period of our audit. So that was 
one'major step. Now, we were advised that we 
didn't even need lawyers. 

Now, I don'. t know about you, but if you get a 
$3.6 million fine and you've got to talk to 
your board of directors about it, you better 
have some counsel. Yeah, it's probably a good 
idea. It's job. security, too. So anyway, we 
did have -- we-did have meetings with DSS about 
the audit .and it took several months to get it 
to -- to get it to closure, but again, that was 
$118 in errors out· of .about 100 claims. It 
just_doesn't pass the smell test to me. 
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I would just let anybody who is here testifying 
or interested in House Bill 5500 just suggest 
to all of you that, you know, when the 
commissioner testified earlier he did speak as 
to regulations that are being promulgated and I 
would suggest that people get a look at them 
and see what you think about them in terms of 
concerns and what not that perhaps there are 
areas of agreement, perhaps there are areas of 
disagreement, but it's certainly something 
useful for us all to be aware of. So I didn't 
mean to do that on your time, Mr. Corcoran. 

Thank you . 

Our next speaker is Burnilda Ferray followed by 
Jenn Fernier. 

And I would also just tell you anybody who 
wants -- you know, if you've got written 
testimony and other people have said what you 
are saying, you can certainly feel free to go 
off script if need be within your three~minute 
time period. 
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today. So she sends her apologies for not 
being here in person. 

CCPA represents community-based-organizations 
that provide health and ~ervices for children, 
adults·and families in multiple areas including 
mental health, substance abuse disorders and 
developmental disabilities. Our members serve 
more than 500,000 people each here. I'm here 
today to strongly support House Bill 5500, a 
bill that addresses the critical concerns 
raised by community providers and others with 
respect to the ·transparency and conduct of 
audits ~nder the Medicaid program. CCPA is 
firmly in favor of audits under the Medicaid 
program. We believe that they are necessary 
and we are opposed to any form ·of fraud or 
abuse in the system. We simply want audits to 
be fair, consistent and equitable as they are 
meant to be. 

House Bill 5500 makes many improvements to the 
auditing process. Fir'st, the bill ensures that 
audits of providers who receive payments under 
the state Medicaid program are performed fairly 
and accurately. Second, the bill ensures that 
a contractor acting on behalf of DSS shall have 
access o~ly to information relevant to the 
audit. No access is authorized to information 
that is confidential or prohibited from 
disclosure by law. Third, House Bill 5500 
eliminates the potential for any possible 
conflict of interest in that it does not allow 
payment to the auditor to be based upon 
findings as determ1ned by that auditor that is 
due to Medicaid. And fourth, this bill limits 
the process of extrapolation to a sample to 
like ·claims·as opposed to the entire number of 
claims billed a provider within the three-year 
period. 
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We are thankful for these proposed improvements 
to the auditing process. As you've heard 
today, there exists challenges within the 
current methodologies of the audits which can 
create unintended and sometimes catastrophic 
consequences for community providers who have -
- who may have a clerical error on Medicaid 
claims. Simple clerical errors can result in 
the penalty -- a penalty hundreds of times the 
original amount when extrapolated to all 
claims. In addition to paying thousands of 
dollars for clerical errors, a provider must 
then hire legal counsel to appeal this finding 
and must pay for that representation as well. 
In some cases, the total amount due from 
providers as a result of clerical errors can 
literally threaten the financial viability of a 
provider. 

As a final point and while it is somewhat 
secondary to this bill,· it is still extremely 
pertinent, I would like to say that the amount 
set aside in the state budget as revenue for 
Medicaid fraud and abuse, $64 million for 
fiscal year '14 and 103 million for fiscal year 
'15 is ambitious at best. We believe it is 
unrealistic given that research shows that 
actual fraud and abuse in the system seems to 
be fairly low and that was -- we heard a little 
bit about that earlier .this morning. 

Can I just wrap up if that's okay with you? 

Thank you. 

So we have two requests regarding House Bill 
5500 that we submit respectfully. First, in 
regard to paragraph (b), we would like to ask 
that all providers not just new providers be 
provided free training in avoiding clerical 
errors. And second, we request that the term 
like claims in paragraph (d) be defined in the 
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definition section of this bill to avoid any 
confusion. Thank you. 

SENATOR SLOSSBERG: Okay. Thank you very much for 
your testimony. Any questions? 

Please tell Maura that we hope she feels better 
soon. 

BURNILDA FERRAY: I will. Thank you. 

SENATOR SLOSSBERG: Okay. Our next speaker is Jenn 
Fernier followed by Julia Wilcox. 

JENNIFER FORNIER: Good afternoon. 

SENATOR SLOSSBERG: Good afternoon. 

JENNIFER FORNIER: My name is Jenn Fernier and I'm 
the vice president and in-house counsel for 
HARC, a Connecticut ·non-profit agency serving 
people with intellectual and related 
disabilities and their families. HARC has been 
at the forefront of the-movement to improve the 
lives of people with intellectual disabilities 
since it was founded in 1951 by families who 
stood up for fundament~l human rights that were 
denied to their children. At a time when 
institutionalization was the only option 
available, HARC's founding families rejected 
the notion of sending their l.oved ones to a 
place where they would.exist in substandard 
conditions instead·of living full lives. 

Today, I am testifying in support of House Bill 
5500 in an effort to ensure that the audits of 
providers receiving payment under the state-. 
Medicaid program are performed fairly and 
accurately. Medicaid fraud waste ·and abuse are 
not acceptable in any manner and we, at HARC, 
fully support compliant billing practices 
without exception. That _said, the current 
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method for conducting audits is unworkable and 
the set aside as revenue in the state budget to 
the tune of $64 million in fiscal '14 and 103 
million in fiscal '15 established revenue 
capture not regulatory compliance as the driver 
for the process. My concerns with the audit 
are numerous but the two issues that cause the 
most angst are how the independent contractors 
performing the audits are paid for their work 
and how damaging the extrapolation of claims 
can be to an agency like ours. 

As it pertains to the contractors performing 
the DSS Medicaid audits, they are paid on a 
contingency fee and as such, receive a portion 
of their payments they recover from providers. 
Right off the bat, the process is skewed toward 
finding errors and is inherently conflicted. 
This practice is akin to allowing insurance 
companies to pay auditors incentives to deny a 
certain percentage of claims, a practice that 
is not permitted because the quality of care is 
compromised. It is no different in our case. 
Since the auditors are being paid based on 
errors found across a full universe of claims. 
The amount of financial damage that can be done 
to safety net providers ultimately compromises 
care and services and harms the very people DDS 
and DSS are charged with serving . 

. House Bill 5500 Section (e) proposes a change 
in the payment structure to the audit 
contractor in order to stop current practices 
and resolve the conflicts of interest. A flat 
fee would bring integrity back to the audit 
process and support regulatory compliance 
instead of revenue generation on the backs of 
the safety net. This brings me to my concerns 
regarding extrapolation of which we have heard 
many today. The practice of extrapolating and 
error over a three-year period as a fair 
representation of a clerical error in a sample 
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of 100 claims is both unreasonable and 
crippling to providers such as HARC. As 
Commissioner Bremby mentioned in his testimony 
earlier today, Connecticut has a 2.2 percent 
error rate. Fraudulent billing is minimal 
because the integrity. of the work down by the 
work by the providers in Connecticut is great; 
however, the current extrapolation practice is 
literally banking on fines to meet revenue 
goals. 

This is not a process founded in ensuring 
fiscal and programmatic integrity as he said it 
was. Senator Slossberg, as you mentioned 
earlier, providers are fined excessive amounts 
and then have to fight to get those fines 
reduced reasonable levels and other providers 
in the field have testified to that very fact 
today. Providers like ours are forced to spend 
money they don't have to hire legal counsel to 
assist with appeals, staff members turn their 
attention away from providing care and on to 
audit defense and'ultimately both financial and 
human resources exhausted, literally exhausted. 
The end result if you win the fight may be a 
reduction in fines, but the cost to the 
provider is great. Resources that should be 
devoted programs and services are depleted and 
not easily if ever recovered; however, if the 
end re~ult is a hefty fine, that can mean the 
end of a provider's ability to serve the most 
vulnerable among us which puts additional 
stress on the state and its citizens, your 
constituents, who now will limited resources 
for support. 

Safety net providers of care and service to the 
intellectually disabled of Connecticut have 
suffered through and barely survived steep 
budget cuts and cannot be further subjected to 
take backs from an audit process designed to 
fill a budget revenue line. House Bill 5500 
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Section (d) stipulates auditors online perform 
extrapolation of claims based on a sample like 
claims rather than the entire universe. We 
applaud that. This is a reasonable exercise of 
the extrapolation process unlike"the current 
methodology. 

Thank you for your time today for listening to 
all of us and for paying attention to such an 
important issue. 

SENATOR SLOSSBERG: Okay. Thank you for your 
testimony, Jenn. 

I wanted to ask you a question. You know said 
you're in-house counsel and so -- some of the 
information -- the Commissioner testified 
and a lot of your testimony was about the 
contingency fee that, you know, that they're on 
a contingency basis. 

JENNIFER FORNIER: Right. 

SENATOR SLOSSBERG: And so the Commissioner 
testified that the Affordable Care Act mandates 
that all states contract with a recovery audit 
contractor or RAC to perform audits of Medicaid 
providers and that they are to be paid on a 
contingency basis. 

JENNIFER FORNIER: And we challenge that. 

SENATOR SLOSSBERG: Okay. And you would challenge 
that? 

JENNIFER FORNIER: Absolutely challenge that. There 
is no integrity in a recovery process that is 
supposed to be looking out ferreting out 
legitimate abuse if I get paid for every error 
I find . 
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SENATOR SLOSSBERG: _Now, I understand you're saying 
you challenge sort of the legitimacy of the 
of the thought of this being a performance­
based contract or a contingency basis. Can you 
speak at all" to whether the Affordable Care Act 
requires that these· contractors be paid on a 
contingency basis? Do you have any kno~ledge 
of that? It's okay if you don't. I don't want 
to put you on the spot. 

JENNIFER FORNIER: It's pretty limited the knowledge 
that I do have around that. Most of my 
colleagues in other states that I c_ommunicate 
with on this issue are all viciously 
challenging that notion because there are many 
ways for the act to have the -- the intended 
outcome without. needing to have payment based 
on each error. So it's largely in the field of 
what we're looking at. 

SENATOR SLOSSBERG: Okay. But you're hearing from -
- your similarly situated people in other 
states who are hearing the same thing and 
interpreting it the ·same way and also· pushing 
back in the same way. So I think that's 
something that I know I would like to get a 
little bit more information on because 
obviously if this is part of federal law then 
we're going to haye to work with what we can 
work with, but on the other hand, sometimes 
it's more of a question of interpretation. So 
I'm sure that's something else that we're going 
to continue to look at. 

JENNIFER FORNIER: There is an interesting 
correlation back as well. If you look at the 
amount of dollars that come out in an audit 
report as a fine a~d then what '·s actually 
fought and limited down to. So we've got 10 
million coming down to a couple of thousand in 
the legitimate error, it does, to me, raise a 
question of whether or not the integrity of the 
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audit at its outset made ~ense because if you 
can -- if you can bring it down that 
drastically, then the concept of getting paid 
against what I find and extrapolate out versus 
what's a legitimate error. 

SENATOR SLOSSBERG: Yeah, but do you know do they 
get paid on what they actually fi~d versus what 
is actually recovered? So if it starts out at 
10 million, is it a 10 million -- does 10 
million go in their -- in their line -- in 
their bucket to say okay so we found 60 
million, you guys only recovered, you know, 
five of that, but (inaudible.) 

JENNIFER FORNIER: Sure. It goes against what the 
recovery is, the ultimate recovery, but it's 
not different than I'm going to aim high and 
see where I end up versus starting with that's 
completely legitimate and fair. 

SENATOR SLOSSBERG: And understanding that it's 
still -- you guys end up having to fight it and 
spend your resources doing that, which is not 
exactly what we want to be doing, but -- thank 
you for trying to help with that. 

Are there further questions? 

All right. Thank you again. 

Our next speaker is Julia Wilcox. Good 
afternoon. 

JULIA WILCOX: Good afternoon. Clearly alphabetical 
order was in play here. Good afternoon, 
Senator Slossberg and distinguished members of 
the committee. I appreciate the opportunity to 
provide testimony regarding House Bill 5500. 
My name is Julia Wilcox, senior public policy 
specialist for the Connecticut Association of 
Nonprofits. CT Nonprofits is a member 
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organization that represents more than 525 
mission-based nonprofit agencies. 
Approximately 300 of our member organizations 
contract with the state government for a 
variety human and social services. CT 
Nonprofit supports the concepts in the proposed 
legislation. We applaud the committee for 
exploring the proposed process to ensure. that 
audits. of providers are performed fairly and 
accurately. 

The nonprofit provider community remains 
committed to producing high quality outcomes 
that meet the rising demand for services and 
ensure the highest quality of care. Our member 
organizations welcome the opportunity to 
utilization quality assurance systems which 
accurately portray the value and quality of 
services and protect the citizens of 
Connecticut from fraud or abuse of any kind. 
We urge passage of House Bill 5500 with 
additional recommendations as outlined in my 
testimony. And you do have my written 
testimony before you. The first page 
summarizes the areas of the bill that we 

\ 

strongly support the reasons for that support. 
And I would like to, if I may, just simply 
highlight the recommendations as outlined on 
page 2 .. Our first recommendation is to develop 
a streamlined process to increase efficiencies 
since the process is set up as an audit as 
opposed to an investigation, it would behoove 
all parties to provide at least a portion of 
the targeting information to be audited in 
advance of the actual audit. A great deal of 
time and resources are lost on both sides due 
to the need for providers to gather requested 
information while DSS auditors are actually 
present. The amount'of time and resources 
spent in the process cannot be overstated. 

• 

• 
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First, for the provider to interrupt operations 
and dedicate increased staff to process at one 
time and second for DSS auditors to literally 
wait while agency staff gather the required 
information which may be a period of several 
hours, if not days or weeks. The inefficiency 
in the process as it currently stands 
invariably has a great impact on the 
anticipated cost savings or the outcome. The 
second recommendation is to establish 
consequences that are appropriate to any 
identified discrepancies or concerns. We 
recommend hat there is a clear distinction made 
between the clerical errors and fraudulent 
documentation. It would stand to reason that 
there would be necessary penalties for 
fraudulent documentation; however, as you've 
heard today, in situations where there are 
clearly errors that are clerical in nature, we 
propose that there would be a penalty with an 
established ceiling. 

The third recommendation is to evaluate the 
tone of the Medicaid audit process as this is 
the first round of audits in a relatively new 
system of payment, it is recommended that the 
audit should be implemented in a manner which 
is corrective in nature as opposed to punitive. 
The nonprofits organizations involved are 
primarily are funded by the state of 
Connecticut and therefore funds necessary to 
repay any findings will likely result in cuts 
to programs and client care needs. And our 
final recommendation is to develop a Medicaid 
audit implementation task force as the state 
moves forward with this process. And I'll 
simply say that Connecticut Nonprofits looks 
forward to working with DSS and with the 
committee certainly to bring together providers 
who represent each of the stakeholder groups 
because, as you've heard today, we feel that's 
an essential part of the piece, everything from 
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the dentist who have provided testimony to 
other groups. I·think that it's really 
critical that all aspects are concerned when 
when these processes are developed. 

And with that, I'll close. Again, you have my 
written testimony in full. 

SENATOR SLOSSBERG: Thank you very much and we 
appreciate you being here and -- and the 
additional'recommendations and suggestions that 
you've made which we'll definitely take- a look 
at it. 

Are there questions from committee members? 

No, I don't see any questions. So thank you 
again. 

That is our last signed up speaker. If anyone 
in the room hasn't had a chance to say anything 
and would like to speak at this time, we invite 
you to the microphone. Okay .. First call. 
Going second. Okay. Last chance. The door is 
closed. This public hearing is now adjourned. 
Thank you. 

• 

• 
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Good morning, Senator Slossberg, Representative Abercrombie and distinguished members of 
the Human Services Committee. My name is Roderick Bremby and I am the Commissioner of 
the Department of Social Services. I am here before you today to testify on bills that impact on 
the Department 

S.B. No. 409 AN ACT CONCERNING THE DEPARTMENT OF SOCIAL SERVICES 

The bill requires the department to conduct a study ofDSS programs to include: (1) The 
responsiveness of department programs to recipients of services, (2) identification of problems, if 
any, that exist within such programs, and (3) whether staff is allocated in a manner to meet the 
need for services within such programs. 

The Department of Social Services supports the basic needs of children, families, elders and 
older adults, including persons with disabilities, through economic aid, health services, social 
work services, child support, energy aid, elderly protective services and many others. We 
currently service more than 750,000 state residents through the several dozen programs 
administered by the agency. 

On July 1, 2013, we launched our statewide ConneCT initiative that seeks to make necessary 
technological investments as well as transform our antiquated business practices. While we are 
still rolling out pieces of the project, to date several key components have been implemented and 
are fully operational, including: one statewide toll-free number, an integrated voice response 
(IVR) system, three Benefit Centers, "My Account" online feature and the "Am I Eligible" 
screening tool. 

On a typical day, we experience approximately 11,160 people calling the toll-free number and 
4,360 use the IVR system. Furthermore, due to a revolutionary business redesign in the way our 
field offices operate, approximately 85% of people coming into our regional offices are leaving 
the same day with resolution. 

Another key component is the development of a centralized document management center. At 
the launch of ConneCT, DSS had on hand some 200,000 pieces of unprocessed pieces of 
paperwork. Today, there are fewer than 3,000 . 



-----:--~·, ... 

001169 

We are constantly striving to improve our processes. We frequently review our practices and 
make changes to better serve our consumers. For example, we identified long-term care 
application processing as an area in need of improvement In response, we launched four long­
term care hubs solely dedicated to processing these applications. In addition, we recently 
launched an auto-initiation of redetermination so that people do not lose benefits. Tbrough these 
efforts, we have seen an improvement in the timeliness of processing applications, paperwork is 
no longer being lost and consumers are able to reach us in person, by phone, and online. 

Speaking specifically to this bill, the Department has a number of concerns. First, the scope of 
the study is not defined. It is unclear if the intent of the bill is for the Department to study all 
programs administered by the agency, which would be extensive, or if there are specific 
programs in particular that the report should focus on. This bill also requires the Department to 
report on "responsiveness of department programs to recipients ... ",however this may be 
difficult to ascertain. First, the definition of responsiveness is going to differ depending on who 
is interpreting the language. Second, a follow-up study of this magnitude would most likely have 
to be contracted out as we do not have the resources to dedicate to this. The Governor's 
recommended midterm budget, however, does not include any additional funding for such a 
study. Also, the RFP for consulting services would take a considerable amount of the time 
allotted to complete a study. 

H.B. No. 5500 AN ACT CONCERNING PROVIDER AUDITS UNDER THE MEDICAID 
PROGRAM. 

1bis bill proposes several new provisions to be added to the department's statutes, which govern 
the provider audit process. 

The Department has a long history of understanding the need for compliance audits and the value 
that audits bring to the Medical Assistance programs. The Department also understands that 
without a financial penalty for non-compliance, the audits would be rendered worthless. The 
investment in this compliance function has paid dividends. The Connecticut Medicaid program 
has one of the lowest payment error rates in the United States. The Centers for Medicaid and 
Medicare Services performs audits the payment accuracy all state Medicaid programs on a three 
year cycle. The FY 2012 published estimated error rate for Connecticut is 2.2%. This error rate is 
less than half of the national average and puts Connecticut in the top tier of Medicaid programs. 

The primary purpose of our audit division is to assure compliance. For the fiscal year ending 
June 30, 2103, the Audit Division issued 130 audit reports identifying approximately $20 million 
in overpayments. The need for compliance in the multi-billion dollar Medicaid program cannot 
be understated. Connecticut's Medical Assistance Programs are governed by an extensive and 
comprehensive array of federal and state policies, regulations and statutes. Enrolled providers 
are entrusted to understand all applicable guidelines and accurately bill for all covered services. 
Most providers are granted the right to directly bill for goods and services rendered with 
relatively few upfront edits. It is then our responsibility to ensure both the fiscal and 
programmatic integrity of these claims. In addition, we believe that there may well be a direct 
correlation between poor billing compliance and the quality of the related medical services. For 

2 



~ . -- ~ -- - -- -- ---- ------ 1 
r 

-o-o-ri7o 

example, a provider cited for inadequate or out of date documentation of care plans may be 
relying on inadequate or outdated clinical information in making decisions affecting patient care. 

It is important to note that proposed Provider Audit Requirements Regulations were developed in 
collaboration with the Office of the Attorney General and we anticipate that they will be taken up 
by the Regulations Review Committee at their April meeting. These regulations are a response 
to Public Act 1 0-116, which required the department to adopt regulations that would ensure the 
fairness of the audit process, including, but not limited to, the sampling methodologies associated 
with the process. The Department believes that any changes to the statute should be postponed 
to allow implementation of the audit regulations developed pursuant to that directive. 

As background, our Quality Assurance provider audit process uses a sample of audit claims and 
an extrapolation method to determine the number of payment errors and the amount of 
overpayments to collect from providers. Extrapolation takes the results of a sample and applies it 
to the larger claims universe. Providers must make repayments to DSS based on these 
extrapolated error amounts. The Connecticut Supreme Court upheld the use of the extrapolation 
process in the 2008 Supreme Court ruling Goldstar Medical Services, Inc. et al. v Department of 
Social Services. 

Providers aggrieved by a decision in a final audit report may request a review of the audit 
findings, which is performed by a designee of the Commissioner outside the Office of Quality 
Assurance. If a provider is not satisfied with the audit review, the provider may appeal to 
Superior Court. In addition to this formal review process, providers may request the Director of 
the Office of Quality Assurance perform an informal review of a final audit report. The 
Department bas the discretion to suspend the recoupment of payments while an appeal is 
pending. 

Specific comments regarding provisions o(the bill: 

DSS has concerns with the definition of "extrapolation" proposed in this bill. We believe our 
proposed Provider Audit Requirements regulation defines all necessary terms. Our proposed 
definitions have been fully vetted through the public bearing process and reflect terminology 
commonly used in the statistical sciences. In our proposed regulation "Extrapolation" is defined 
as " ... determining an unknown value by projecting the results of the review of a sample to the 
universe from which the sample was drawn." The definition of"extrapolation" proposed in this 
bill contains ambiguous and undefined terms that would be impossible to administer, such as 
"nonvalid claim" and "other errors". The Department respectfully requests that if a definition of 
"extrapolation" is to be established in statute, the definition proposed in our regulation be 
substituted for the language proposed by the Committee. 

Section 1 (3) (b) requires the Department to provide Medicaid providers information concerning 
the audit process, including, but not limited to providing free training for new providers on how 
to enter claims to avoid clerical errors. Our auditors have conducted numerous training sessions 
with various provider associations and are committed to continue the outreach to our provider 
community. Regarding provider billing, the Department's contract with HP requires HP to 
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provide education about the Medicaid billing process. Education is provided through published 
"billing manuals" and face-to-face meetings. HP also operates a customer service department to 
address provider billing questions. If enhancements to the current resources are needed, they can 
be addressed by DSS without establishing a statutory requirement. 

Section 1(3)(c) contains the term "relevant to the audit". Relevance is difficult to define and can 
be interpreted subjectively. Also, the proposed limitation on what records can be audited is in 
direct conflict with established regulations. For example, RCSA 17b-262-337, Requirements for 
Payment of Physicians' Services, includes the requirement: 

"The department retains the right to audit any and all relevant records and documentation 
and to take any other appropriate quality assurance measures it deems necessary to assure 
compliance with these and other regulatory and statutory requirements. " 

Additionally, the Provider Enrollment Regulation and the multiple regulations governing 
provider specialties all contain specific documentation requirements. Most importantly, as the 
single state agency responsible for administering the Medicaid program, we must assure CMS 
that our Medicaid claiming is appropriate and consistent with all federal requirements. In order 
to give this assurance, we must have the ability to review all documents. 

The proposed language in Section 1 (3) (d) requiring auditors to perform extrapolation of claims 
based on a sample of like-claims is ambiguous and open to interpretation. The proposed Provider 
Audit Requirements regulation contains specific language that will avoid inconsistent 
interpretation. Performing audits on only "like claims" would seem to require the Department to 
perform multiple audits of each provider in order to establish a statistically valid sample from 
which to extrapolate. The administrative burden and fiscal impact on the Department would be 
tremendous and our ability to ensure compliance through the audit process would be 
compromised as a result. We respectfully request that the proposed Provider Audit 
Requirements regulations be pro~ulgated and tested over the next few years. 

The provision starting on line 33 specifying that DSS should first audit providers with a higher 
compliance risk could have the unintended consequence of increasing noncompliance across the 
program because previously compliant providers would know that they would not be audited. 

Section 1(3)(e) proposes that DSS not pay on a contingency basis for audit recoveries. This 
conflicts with requirements under the Affordable Care Act (ACA) that mandate that all states 
contract with a Recovery Audit Contractor "RAC" to perform audits of Medicaid providers and 
that they are to be paid on a contingency basis. To meet these ACA requirements, DSS contracts 
with HMS to perform the RAC audits and pays them a percentage of identified overpayments 
and underpayments. And let me make clear that only RAC audits are contingency-based. Other 
audit contracts are not and there are no plans to make them such. 

Lastly, the notice requirement contained within this bill is duplicative of current language in 
CGS section 1 7b-99 and the proposed audit regulation. 

For the reasons stated above the Department is opposed to this bill. 
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Senator Slossberg, Representative Abercrombie and members of the Human Services 
Committee, on behalf of the physicians and physicians-in-training of the Connecticut State 
Medical Society (CSMS), we thank you for the opportunity to submit testimony on House Bill 
5500, An Act Concerning Provider Audits Under the Medicaid Program. CSMS believes there is 
a significant need to reform the current audit process under the Medicaid Program and 
supports the Committee's efforts through HB 5500 to do so. 

Connecticut physicians and their office staff face a significant challenge in preparing for and 
respondin·g to audits and financial reviews conducted by .various private payers, as well as 

Medicare and Medic(1id audits. CSMS understands that Increased pressure to control 
healthcare costs and to Identify fraud and abuse have led to increasingly frequent audits. CSMS 
believes that there are audit methodologies which can achieve these aims and support the 
state's need to identify deficiencies and overpayments, while also enduring fair and just 
treatment for physicians during the audit process. That said, certain methodologies can be 
Implemented to ensure fair and just treatment of physicians when conducting audits while 

balancing the understandable.nee_ds of the state to identify deficiencies or overpayments. For 
that reason, we support the Intent of HB 5500 and offer that further statutory or regulatory 
changes are necessary with regard to the audit process identified In HB 5500 to 
ensure that fairness and transparency are maintained throughout the process. 

At the outset, CSMS would like to thank this Committee for the language contained in section 
(e) of HB 5500 prohibiting payment to contractors on the basis of the amount of overpayment. 

CSM5 strongly bellev~s that auditors should have no financial incentive throughout the course 
of an audit based on recoupment levels. Such financial incentives impede the audit process and 

raise questions about Integrity of the process as a whole. To that end we would recommend 
that the language contained In section (e) of HB 5500 be expanded to specifically state that 
auditors shall be compensated on a uflat fee" basis or other formula that does not Include a 

percentage of any financial recovery, so as not to incentlvize ~hese excessive findings without 

statistical merit. 

The majority of the language HB 5500 specifically addresses the use of extrapolation in provider 
audits. We appreciate that the Committee understands the need for regulation of its use in 

audit procedures. However, we fee.l that a greater level of detail is needed because there .can 
be misuse a!'ld abuse of extrapolation procedures that misrepresent the care provided and 

payments received. 
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Extrapolation methodologies employ a complex statistical formula. In order for results to be 
accurate, such formulas must be developed by a statisticlan with detailed knowledge of 

Medicaid claims analysis. Furthermore, the extrapolation formula must be provided in the 
audit report when the formula is used to calculate an alleged under or overpayment amount. 
The extrapolation Itself must be done by an experienced statistician, and the name and 
credentials of the statistician performing the analysis must be supplied as part of the audit 

findings. This Information Is needed in order to validate the employment of a statistically 

reliable method applied by a trained and reliable statistician. Such validation is critical, given 
extrapolation has been known to be used to adversely impac~ physician payment for medically 
necessary service·s. 

Extrapolation must be based on a statistically valid random sample using stratification when 
appropriate. A statistically valid random sample for a medical audit is a sample where every 

. single claim has an equal opportunity to be included within that sample. A biased sample can 
result In a vast over-calculation of overpayment amounts when extrapolated to a'larger 
universe. in other words, if a sample represents a higher average paid amount than the 
universe of claims, it may translate into a higher average overpayment amount than would be 
calculated from a true random sample. For example, without a statistically valid random 

sample, in a universe of 10,000 claims, a difference of $10.00 could result In an overestimate In 
excess of $100,000 in the overpayment demand. This is a key reason why a statistician with 
experience In statistically valid random sampling Is essential to the audit process when 

extrapolation is used. 

Additionally, all zero paid claims and claims with outliers must be removed from the sample 
prior to extrapolating any payment due. If the auditor believes any claims with outliers have 
been overpaid, those claims must be dealt with individually because they could lead to 

overestimation of any overpayment or underpayment. Unless the data are normally 
distributed, approximately normally distributed and/or symmetrical, the median (rather than 
the average) amount must be used to determine the central data point per unit audited as the 

basis for calculating the alleged overpayment. The lower bound of the two-sided 90% 
confidence Interval should be used to calculate the alleged overpayment. Care must be taken 
to determine if those sampled truly represent a normalized sampling. CSMS f~els strongly that 
such statistical analysis and statistical guidelines must be contained in statutory or regulatory 
language if the extrapolation methodology is going to be used. Without these statistical 
protections, the extrapolation process has significant potential to be fraught with errors and 

inaccuracies and there would be no way for such findings to be appealed. 

Further, when looking at the development of a random sample or stratified random sample, 

care should be taken to make sure that when multiple services or procedures are provided 
within the context of a care visit, only claims of the same construction should be gathered. For 

example, If a preventive medicine visit and a sick office visit with the associated and 
appropriate modifier are reported using CPT~ (Current Procedural Terminology) codes, 
guidelines, and conventions, the sampling should reflect only claims for these same services, 
associated codes, and modifiers. Any claims with additional services or procedures reported, or 
claims with only one of these two services documented, would suggest different care was . 
provided during the patient encounter and therefore should not be used as part of the sample. 
Further, any claim that has previously been downcoded or bundled by the payer or state 
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service(s) tied to the particular encounter have been changed or manipulated. 
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In addition to the necessary constraints on the extrapolation process, additional statutory 
and/or regulatory protections are necessary for physicians undergoing Medicaid audits. 

Despite recent Increases in primary care rates through the Accountable Care Act {ACA), many 
Connecticut physicians are electing to no longer participate In the Medicaid program, citing the 

uncertainty and unfairness of the Medicaid audit program as a significant reason. The costs 
associated with audits, both financially and In staff resources outweigh the benefits of 
participation. Ensuring a fair and just audit process will help to retain quality physicians in the 
Medicaid program, which serves an Increasing number of Connecticut residents. 

Statutory or regulatory guidance is also needed regarding to audit notices provided to 
physicians. Audit notice should be provided to physician practices with advance written notice 
sent by certified mall at least 30 business days prior to an audit. Additional information 
regarding the records required, the manner In which they are to be submitted, and any codes 

and modifiers in question must be provided. 

With regard to auditor qualifications, statutory and/or regulatory guidance must state that all 
individuals performing medical audits have appropriate knowledge and experience in coding, 
including applicable lCD (International Classification of Diseases), CPT® (Current Procedural 
Terminology), and HCPCS (Healthcare Common Procedure Coding System) codes. Additionally, 

auditors must be familiar with the format and contents of medical records and claims forms 
used today In both private community practice as well as hospital based settings. Individuals 

auditing medical records for issues of coding and documentation should be certified in coding, 
with at least one year's auditing and/or coding experience. Further, individuals auditing medical 

records related to decisions of medical necessity must be licensed in the clinical discipline which 
provides appropriate knowledge and expertise to determine the medical necessity of clinical 
tests and procedures without the benefit of examining the patient. 

Statutes and/or regulations should specify the information to be contained within the audit 
finding reports. The audit report should clearly identify any errors discovered in the audit, 
specifying all medical and reimbursement policies and procedures used in determining the 
outcome of the audit, and providing a copy of these policies and proce_dures to the physician as 

part of the audit report. If the auditor is unable to provide the specific medical reimbursement 

policies and procedures being relied upon, then the overpayment request specific to those 
policies and procedures should not be allowed. It is only fair that physicians be given copies of 

the medical policies and procedures documentation being relied upon by the auditor. If those 
policies and procedures are not available for any reason, the findings should be disallowed. 

Additionally, the audit report should identify underpayments to the physician practice. The 
audit report should be provided within 30 days of the completion of the audit. Where 
repayment is sought, ~he audit report should clearly describe how the overpayment amount 
was calcul~ted. The audit report should clearly detail the appeals process, and physicians 

should be afforded at least 30 days to challenge or appeal any audit report. CSMS strongly. 
believes that a detailed appeals process and certain protections for physicians should be 
contained in statutory or regulatory language. Audit appeals should have at least two levels: an 

initial request for reconsideration and a second level appeal to an external qualified third party. 
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Furthermore, any decision to deny reconsideration should be made by a qualified physician. 
With regard to the second level of appeal, an external qualified third party should be utilized 
and such third party should be independent from the DSS staff. Finally, It should be specified 
that that physicians are not subject to alleged overpayment re-payments or recoupments while 
any appeal is pending. 

CSMS also believes that the "look back" period for audits should be codified. State law 
currently limits the period to 18 months for commercial payers. For fairness and consistency, 
the proposed regulations should apply the same timeframe to the Medicaid program. 
Connecticut has seen multiple changes to the Medicaid contractors with vastly different 
physician payment rules and guidelines in a relatively short period of time. Limiting the "look 
back" period ensures fairness and consistency for physicians given the ever-changing Medicaid 
contractors used by the state. 

CSMS appreciates the opportunity to provide these comments on HB 5500. We also appreciate 
the opportunity to provide suggestions for additional statutory and/or regulatory provisions 
that are necessary to ensure a fair and transparent audit process that will help retain physician 
participation in the Medicaid program and pro.vlde quality medical care to the patients-of 
Connecticut. 
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Raised Bill No. 5500 
An Act Concerning Provider Audits Under The Medicaid Program 

Senator Sloss berg, Representative Abercrombie and the Members of the Human Services Committee 

My name is Edward Schreiner. I am a resident of 36 Pinendge Drive, Oakville, Ct. As a reg1stered pharmacist, 1 

have owned and operated Stoll's Pharmacy in Waterbury, Ct since 1988. I am also the Cha1rman of the Board 
of Directors for Northeast Pharmacy Service Corporation, a group purchasing organization (GPO) with 
approximately 275 participating commun1ty pharmacies throughout New England including 105 independent 
pharmac1es m Connecticut 

I would like to thank the Human Services Committee for raismg Bill No. 5500: An Act Concerning Provider 
Audits Under the Medicaid Program and for conducting th1s public heanng today. 

Provider aud1ts conducted by the State of Connect1cut Department of Social Services were originally intended 
to detect and deter fraud, waste and abuse involved w1th the Medicaid drug program. I fully agree with the 
DSS Medicaid Program's mandate to root out fraud, waste and abuse; however I think that it 1s important that 
aud1ting activities serve to deter and eliminate fraud, waste and abuse rather than severely penalize providers 
that have acted in good faith when providing serv1ces to Medicaid reCipients. The manner in which Med1caid 
audits are currently being conducted and the business-cnppling recoupments being taken by DSS audit 
act1vities appears to be more of an admmistrative mechanism to help fund the Med1caid budget rather than 
any effort to ensure appropriate payments to providers for medically necessary services. 

When fraud, waste and abuse can be ruled out as motivatmg factors, fairness dictates that minor clerical 
errors should be adjusted on a cla1m specific basis without penalty. In fact CMS requ1res that claims be 
corrected, not recouped or used to extrapolate further monetary recovenes from pharmacy providers under 
Medicare Part D program rules. Considering that federal funding is a large part of the Med1caid program I 
cannot understand why this rule does not apply to DSS Medicaid audits as well. 

I believe that the extrapolation process currently being used dunng Med1caid audits is extremely unfa1r and 
causes huge financial burdens for providers. By applying extrapolation over the entire universe of claims 
encompassed by the audit sample time frame, the Department of Social Service is pursuing excess1ve punit1ve 
recoupment for minor technical discrepancies where no mtent of provider fraud IS evident. Sec. 17b-99 (2) of 
the Connecticut General Statues states that "any clerical error, mcluding, but not limited to, record keeping, 
typographical, scrivener's or computer error, discovered in a record or document produced for any such audit, 
shall not of Itself const1tute a wilful violation of program rules unless proof of intent to commit fraud or 
otherwise violate program rules is established". Despite this regulation auditors frequently cite the Prov1der 
Agreement requirement to "adhere to all applicable state statutes and regulat1ons promulgated by the 
Department" when issuing the1r findings. Using this just1ficat1on pharmacies are frequently subject to 
recoupment of claim payments due to clencal, computer, or recordkeeping errors that have nothing to do 
with fraud and did not result in significant financial harm to the Med1caid program. 

As the owner of Stoll's Pharmacy, I have experienced Medicaid audits on more than one occasion and found it 
to be a very stressful and int1midatmg process. At the ex1t mterv1ew from my most recent Me~ica1d pharmacy 
audit, I was told that no drug errors were found and that all changes we made to prescnpt1ons were well 
documented and appropnate. One of the auditors requested that I pass along her compliments to my staff on 
the very clear documentation she found m our audited prescriptions. Approximately 3 weeks later I rece1ved a 
draft aud1t report detailing an extrapolated error amount of $137,993.63 based upon two (2) errors identified 
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m the report. After back and forth discussions with the aud1t department and resubmiss1on of documentation 
the aud1tor was given during the audit but seemed to have overlooked, the final report md1cated an 
overpayment of $6.59 based upon a keypunch error we had made on one prescription. The extrapolated fme 
for this cia 1m was $2802 which is more than 425 t1mes the actual price Medica1d paid for the prescription! 

I have been more fortunate than many other pharmacy prov1ders when nav1gating a Medicaid aud1t. I am 
aware of three Connecticut pharmacies that are facing fines greater than $100,000. These fines are due in part 
to findings indicatmg that some of the audited prescriptions were written on paper that only complied with 
two of the three elements required for the prescnption blank to be considered tamper-proof! 

The pharmacies have signed statements and/or medical records from the prescribers verifying that the 
prescnptions were m fact legitimate and were filled in accordance to their order but DSS refuses to accept this 
further documentation and insists that the pharmacist should have known they were written on Improper 
paper. It is incomprehensible that a pharmacy can be fined $100,000 solely because it billed for legitimate 
prescriptions that were wntten on the wrong paper. This certainly does not constitute provider fraud yet but it 
certainly implies a consistent pattern of auditor d1sregard for Sec 17b-99 {2} of the state statues! 

One of these pharmacy owner tells me his pharmacy is facmg almost $145,000 in penalties based on clerical 
mistakes mvolvmg 3 prescnptions with a total value of $268m payments received from the Med1caid program. 
This family owned pharmacy IS struggling to find a way to pay this fme and remain in business. 

As these examples demonstrate, the current Med1caid aud1t process routmely seeks to recover hundreds of 
thousands of dollars of legitimate payments made to pharmacies even when the correct drug is given to the 
correct patient for the correct price when no fraud has occurred. It IS also d1sturbing that DSS maintains a no­
negotiation policy that does not allow providers to provide any add1t1onal documentation after the fact to 
validate a prescnpt1on 

How can this unfair audit pract1ce be rectified? The ability to extrapolate findmgs for cla1ms under $1000 in 
value, over all of the paid claims encompassed by the audit sample t1me frame, prov1des DSS w1th the 
unintentional monetary incentive to recoup cla1ms due to clerical, administrative or recordkeeping error. 
Extrapolation sh~uld only be allowed when clear-cut ev1dence IS found and documented that a pattern of 
mtentional fraud, waste and abuse has occurred. As with CMS rules for the Medicare Part 0 program, 
Med1caid should be requ1red to correct the cia 1m rather than recoup it when clerical, admin1strat1ve or 
keypunch errors are found. 

Ra1sed Bill No. 5500 seeks to ensure that audits of prov1ders who rece1ve payments under the state Medicaid 
program are performed fa1rly and accurately. Th1s legislation is necessary to ensure that prov1der audits return 
their focus to ferreting out fraud, waste and abuse while protecting all of Connecticut's Med1caid providers 
from excessive financial penalties based upon mmor technicalities within the current audit gu1delines 
operated by the Department of Social Services. In conclusion, I strongly urge you to support passage of Raised 
B1ll No 5500 after mcludmg provisions to specify that extrapolation can only applied dunng Medicaid prov1der 
aud1ts for cases of proven fraud, waste and abuse. 

Thank you for your consideration of my v1ews. 
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TESTIMONY OF COMPANIONS & HOMEMAKERS, INC. RE: BILL No. 5500 
AN ACT CONCERNING PROVIDER AUDITS UNDER THE MEDICAID PROGRJ4M 

My name is J. Martin Acevedo and I am the General Counsel of Companions & 

Homemakers, Inc. (C&H), a homemaker-companion agency founded in 1990 and 

registered with the Department of Consumer Protection. C&H has 11 offices throughout 

the State of Connecticut. The company cares for over 3,000 older adults and employs 

over 3,000 caregivers. C&H provides services to clients of the Medicaid program. We 

are pleased to provide testimony concerning Bill No. 5500. 

In 2010, this body passed Public Act 10-116, a law that amended section 17b-

99(d) of the General Statutes to include certain protections to providers of Medicaid 

services during the course of audits. The statute, as amended, requires DSS to enact 

regulations to carry out the provisions of the statute and, chiefly, "to ensure the fairness 

of the [audit] process, including, but not limited to, the sampling methodologies 

associated with the process." 

Four years later, we have no regulations in place. While DSS filed proposed 

regulations with the Regulations Review Committee last year, it included no tangible, 

substantive protections for service providers undergoing audits. In other words, the 

regulations did nothing to comply with the statutory mandate for fairness. The 

regulations were withdrawn in 2013 and a new version (containing a few technical 

amendments but leaving everything else intact) has been filed this year. 

Notwithstanding the lack of regulations, DSS continues to audit providers. 

This is precisely why bills like this need to be brought forward. The bill would 

amend section 17b-99(d) to include protections for providers undergoing audits­

protections which should have been included in the regulations but were not. 

The bill, for instance: 

~ requires DSS to provide free training to providers on how to enter claims 

to avoid clerical errors. 

Tel: 860-677-4948 Fa:c: 860-409-2530 • 613 New Bmam Avenue, Farmmgton, CT 06032 
www.CompanionsandHomemakers.com 
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Comment: We recommend the bill be amended to require DSS to promulgate an 

audit provider manual and issue periodic bulletins online to update the manual. Since 

DSS has taken the position that "clerical errors" do not bar extrapolated disallowances, 

DSS should provide education on how to minimize exposure to extrapolated findings. 

The rationale is simple: Providers are entitled to know what the specific rules of the 

game are before being found at fault for breaking them. This is particularly true in light 

of the potentially devastating consequences of extrapolation. 

EJ requires that DSS, when deciding what provider to audit, first direct its 

efforts to providers with a higher compliance risk based on past audits or errors. 

Comment We recommend that this section be amended to provide for a more definite 

set of parameters to be applied by DSS when detennining which agency to audit. For 

example, Medicare law limits extrapolation to situations where there is "sustained or 

high level of payment error [on the part of the provider], or documented educational 

intentention [given to the provider] has failed to correct the payment error. " 

C&H mspactfuUv su9S§sts another amendn7ent While the audit statute 

provides for a right to appeal audit results in superior court, those appeals are highly 

technical and hinge upon the development of a proper record before the administrative 

agency (DSS). This record will, in turn, inform the judge's decision-making process 

when adjudicating an appeal. Currently, if the provider seeks internal review of the 

agency's findings, the review is conducted by an employee of DSS appointed by the 

Commissioner. Providers have no right to submit evidence to contest the findings, no 

right to submit witness testimony, no right of cross-examination, and no right to 

procedural due process in the form of internal review by an impartial administrative law 

judge. In other words, providers are severely limited in their ability to develop a proper 

record for review of DSS' audit findings by a superior court judge. 

C&H, therefore, respectfully requests this bill be amended to provide for internal 

review of audit findings by an impartial DSS hearing officer. Internal review by a DSS 

hearing officer will enable providers to assemble a proper, meaningful record for appeal. 

Thank you for considering our comments. I will be pleased to answer any questions. 
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SUPPORT: H .B. 5500 

AN ACT CONCERNING PROVIDER AUDITS UNDER THE MEDICAID PROGRAM 

Good afternoon Senator Sloss berg, Representative Abercrombie and honorable members of 
the Human Services Committee. 

My name is Deborah Hoyt, and I am the President and CEO of the Connecticut Association 
for Healthcare at Home and I am here representing 60 Connecticut DPH licensed/Medicare 
certified home health and hospice agencies that foster cost-effective, person-centered 
healthcare in the setting people prefer most- their own home. 

As a major employer with a growmg workforce, our on-the-ground army of 17,000 home 
health care workers is providing high-tech and telehealth mterventions for chtldren, adults 
and seniors. We are working collaboratively every day with DPH and DSS to manage 
community-based patient populations and avoid their unnecessary rehospitahzatwns. 

The Association Supports H.B. 5500 and the fair and accurate auditing of home 
care providers. 

First and foremost, the Association and our agency providers strongly believe m the 
ethical provision of home care and hospice services to Connecticut residents under 
the Medicaid program. We support the elimination ofhealthcare fraud in any form. 

To that end, we believe that a fair and reasonable system of auditing home care and 
hospice providers is not only appropriate, but necessary to ensure the viability and 
soundness of Connecticut's Medicaid programs. Currently, all home care and 
hospice agencies are audited by the State Department of Social Services (DSS) every 
three years for the full 3 year period. 

As an Association, we are proud of the high standards that our provider agencies 
exhibit in their business practices, documentation, and coding and btlling process 
despite a very challenging environment of constantly changing state and federal 
regulations. One of our core services as an AssociatiOn is to provide extensive 
education and information regarding proper documentation and adherence to DSS 
and DPH regulation. 

,~ 
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We also appreciate the DSS Audit Division's more recent openness to transitioning 
the audit process from a punitive position to one where home care providers can get 
better at coding and billing Medicaid claims. 

The Assoctation and our home care providers desire an envtronment where the 
Audit Division provides ongoing education and gmdance so that we get better at the 
paperwork in order to put our focus back on delivering the cost-efficient care that 
helps patients, and saves the state money. 

With hundreds of thousands of documents prepared each year by our agencies on 
its Medicaid clients, clerical errors will happen. We have shared our concerns about 
extrapolation, sampling and other specifics regarding clerical errors in a previous 
hearing on December 10, 2012, so I won't cover them in this forum. 

I do want to express, however, our serious concern about the perception of fraud or 
intentional fraudulent bilhng when in most every case; errors found m the audit 
process are simply clerical in nature. 

For example, one of our member home care agenctes received an initial DSS audit 
finding letter identifying nearly $10-million dollars in Medicaid overbilling. While 
that is shocking enough for a home care agency administrator to receive, they are 
obligated to share that information wtth their board of directors, banks and other 
business partners, despite the fact that that these initial finding may be explainable. 

In fact, after nearly a year of meetings with DSS, hundreds of hours of home care 
agency staff time, and nearly $10,000 in legal fees, the initial $10-million audit 
finding was reduced to a more realisttc $4,500 in clerical errors. 

The Association has evidence of many stories like this one -perhaps with smaller 
initlal audit findings, but stmilar in scale representing the disparity from initlal 
finding to final outcome. 

We can make the audtt process better and tmprove our home care agency efficiency 
at the same time- a win-wm for both providers and the Audit Div1s10n with the 
Medicaid client receiving better care as a result 

Finally, I am concerned that the state budget and DSS expectation for audit take­
backs combined with the new mitiative for "fraud recovery" implies rampant 
fraudulent provider behavior -which is not the case in home care and hospice. 
Remember, these are the providers that are significantly under-reimbursed- at .58 
cents on the dollar to serve the Medicaid populatlon. 

I urge the Human Services Committee to be mindful of these large dollar recovery 
targets and the additional and perhaps unnecessary scrutiny that Medicaid 

110 Barnes Road i P 0. Box 90 · Wallingford, CT 06492 : T 203.265.9931 ! F 203.949.0031 l CTHealthCareAtHome.org 
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proVlders wtll experience. This additiOnal scrutiny wtll dnve providers out of this 
market, leaving the state without home care and hospice agencies to care for the 
growing number of residents now qualified for Medicare services. 

Thank you for your attention and I am pleased to answer any questions you may 
have. 

110 Barnes Road 1 P 0. Box 90 I Wallingford, CT 06492 : T 203.265.9931 i F 203.949.0031 I CTHealthCareAtHome.org 
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March 13, 2014 

Thank you for this opportunity to provide support for .House Bill 5500. An Act Concerning 
Provider Audits under the Medicaid Program. 

The Community Health Center Association of Connecticut (CHCACT) is a nonprofit organization 
that exists to advance the common interests of Connecticut's federally qualified health centers 
(FQHCs) in providing quality health care. Through training, techrucal assistance, public policy 
work and other initiatives, CHCACT supports the 14 FQHCs in their provision of comprehensive 
medical, oral and behavioral health care to over 340,000 residents across the state every year. 

A profile ofFQHC patients in Connecticut (2012): 
o 95% low income (under 200% offederal poverty level) 
• 60% Medicaid/HUSKY 
• 23% uninsured 
• 14,787 homeless 
• 73% racial/ethnic minorities 

CHCACT supports the auditing of providers of Medicaid services, which are essential to identifying 
fraud and abuse of the Medicaid system. However, the current audit methodology places undue 
hardships on FQHCs and other providers by asking for excessive, overbroad mformation, including 
that related to non-state grants, employee compensation and funding in years not included in the 
audit. 

Therefore, CHCA.CT thanks the Committee for proposing this legislation, which would go a long 
way toward improving the audit process. 

Specifically, CHCACT supports: 

• The requirement for DSS to provide traming to new providers to help them avoid clencal error. 
CHCACT requests that this training be ongoing, as FQHCs and other health care pr~viders hire 
new billers/coders on a continual basis. 

• The limitation of scope to mformatwn necessary to support claims only. 

Charter Oak Health Center, Hartford () CIFC Greater Dnnbury Commuruty Hedllh Center, Danbury 0 Commumty Health Se!VIces, Hartford 0 Commumty Health 
& Wellness Center of Greater Tomngton, Tomngton 0 Cornell Scoll·HJU Health Center. New ~Iaven 0 Fair HilVCn Commumty ~lealth Center. New Hdven 0 
First Choice Health Centers, East Hartford 0 Generaoons Farruly Health Center W•lbmanlic 0 Norwalk Community Health Center, Norwalk 00phmus Health 
Care. Bndgeport 0 Southwest Commumty 1-lealth Center. Bndgcport 0 Smy\Vell Health Center. Waterbury 0 Umted Community & Family SeTVJCes. Noru.ch 
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• The proposed elimination of payment incentives for contractors performing provider audits 
based on the amount of overpayment by the Medicaid program to the provider. 

CHCACT also offers the following suggestzons: 

• CHCACT supports the reexamination of the extrapolation process- but would recommend 
further tightening of the process than that proposed in the bill. Specifically, we strongly urge 
that extrapolation of audit findings occur only in cases where the error or defect occurs in more 
than 5% ofthe sampled claims. Errors that occur in less than 5% of the sampled claims should 
be considered immaterial and should not trigger extrapolation to all claims. Clarity regarding the 
methodology the State uses for the statistical sampling and the calculations used for 
extrapolation must be clear in order to prevent provider reimbursement from being unfairly and, 
in some cases, drastically reduced. 

• There is a need for clear distinction between clencal errors and fraudulent documentation. 
Where the audit findings involve claims where the error or defect is procedural, and there is no 
intent to falsify or defraud, and the services provided to a Medicaid enrollee meet the definition 
of medical necessity, providers must be allowed to correct the defect and resubmit the claim 
within sixty (60) days before payment is denied for those claims and before extrapolation to 
other claims is calculated. 

During this era of implementation of health reform, the FQHCs continue to be a critical part of the 
state's public health care system, providing care to some of the neediest residents of our state. In 
fact, FQHCS like hospitals are some of the only health care providers that tum no one away, 
including immigrants- both legaltmmigrants who have been here fewer than five years (and are 
therefore ineligible for Medicaid), and undocumented immigrants. Based on the experiences of 
Massachusetts, the role of health centers will likely increase with the increase in health insurance 
enrollment. The State's support in not making the audit process unduly cumbersome or punitive is 
critical to keeping administrative costs in check for all Medicaid providers, but most especially 
those who bear the heaviest burden of providing care to patients unable to pay for services. 

I ask this Committee to report favorably on this bill and continue your historical support of health 
centers. Thank you. 

Chdrter Oak Hedlth Center, Hilnford 0 CIFC Greater Danbury Community Hedlth Center. Danbury 0 Commumty Health SeiVIces, Hartford 0 Communtly Health 
& Wellncss Center of Greater Torrington. Tomnglon 0 ComcU Scott-HtD He.tlth Center, New Haven 0 Fair Haven Commuruty Health U!nter. New Haven 0 
1-lrst Chmce Health Centers, E.ust Hdnfor<.l 0 Gencrauoru. Famdy Hl!dlth Cent~'f. Wtl~manhc 0 Norw.llk Community Health Cemer. Norwalk 0 Opttmus Health 
Care. Bndgcport 0 South"'cst Commumty Health Center Bndgcport 0 StayWell Health Center, Wdterbury 0 Umted Commumty & Famtly Sel'\llces. No"VICh 
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Jeffrey Berkley,DDS 

Senator Slossberg, Representative Abercrombie and members of the Human Services Committee, my 
name is Jeffrey Berkley. I am an Oral and Maxillofacial surgeon who participates with the Medicaid 
Program. My group practice consists of eight surgeons that practice in five offices throughout 
Connecticut I am an attending in the Department of dentistry at Yale, teaching in their residency 
program. I am head of the Dental Department at Midstate Medical Center. I am also President-Elect of the 
Connecticut State Dental Association and have received many calls from members regarding the audits. I 
am writing to testify in support of House BillSSOO An Act Concerning Provider Audits Under The 
Medicaid Program. 

I happened to be mvolved in one of the earliest audits and can not say definitively that the process has not 
improved since then What I can do is relate my personal experiences and infer not that much has 
Improved as many of the complaints I currently hear are Similar to my experience. The auditor was 
pleasant, but was not a dentist and had minimal knowledge of the definitions, standards of care, or 
protocols involved in my specialty. I did make efforts to educate them in this regard, which hopefully 
helped in later audits, but find it highly inappropriate that we should need to educate those auditing us 
It appears that the majority of findings involve disputes over codmg intricacies, appropriate but uncovered 
clinical treatments, and standards being enforced by the DSS that do not correspond to ADA or current 
dental standards. Standards that are more common in medicine (an example of which would be requiring 
written documentation for the reason a radiograph was taken), are not the standard in dentistry. The law 
which allows extrapolation to audit violations does not require extrapolation for all findmgs It was 
intended to fight fraud. The instances I cited above certainly do not qualify as fraud. Yet the auditors are 
extrapolating all negative findmgs to the entire umverse of patients withm the audit penod, triggering 
repayment demands that are extreme for even mmor issues. This extrapolation extends to different 
providers within the same group practice. From my experience and those of many who called, it is highly 
unlikely that current audits are random, as is required for the concept of extrapolation. It is this 
inappropriate extrapolation that creates the most concern. 

At the urging of leadership of the CSDA, our state has risen from the bottom to be a model for providing 
access to care for the Citizens of Connecticut. There are certamly instances of fraud and these should be 
pursued and punished. The CSDA has offered to help in educating the auditors, who we feel should be 
dentists. We have met with Commissioner Bremby and suggested formulating a reasonable set of 
standards together, assistmg in educatmg dentists to those standards, and suggested the Dental 
CommiSSIOn be more actively empowered to discipline flagrant violators. To date these have not been 



implemented. With the amount of negative feedback being created by the audit process and extrapolation 
I fear that we will potentially be faced with the loss of many of our very best providers. These highly 
proficient and honest dentists who have now welcomed Husky patients into their practices are being 
dissuaded from continuing to do so. 

)-IB5500 as written solves most of the issues that are causing providers to consider leaving the program 
while still allowing auditors to identify outliers committing fraud. To those, we should not only recoup 
payments but refer them for disciplinary action to the Dental Commission. There are areas of 
improvement that I would like to suggest. I feel that a licensed dentist, and where appropriate a licensed 
dental specialist, should be used in all phases of the audit. They should enforce standards that follow the 
American Dental Association guidelines for coding and protocols. Any variations from the above that are 
required (and I am not sure why that would occur), should be specifically noted and published to all 
providers before holding them liable. The appeals process in the audit should involve dentists who are not 
the paid auditors, perhaps the Dental Commission. I would also suggest that audit penalties already closed 
be modified to reflect the provisions of this law that restricts the inappropriate extrapolation. I thank you 
for your time and urge you to support this valuable and urgently needed bill. 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Jeffrey Berkley, DDS 
323 Main Street 
West Haven, CT 
(203)937-7181 
Jawdoctor@yahoo.com 
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Senator Slossberg, Representative Abercrombie and members of the Human Services Comrmttee, my 
name is Carolyn Malon. I practice dentistry in Farmmgton, Connecticut and I am a Medicaid provider. I 
currently serve as the Immediate Past-President of the Connecticut State Dental Association. I am writillg 
to testify in support of House Bill 5500 An Act Concerning ProVIder Audits Under The Medicaid 
Program. 

Over the course of the last several years, the leadersrup of the Connecticut State Dental AssociatiOn has 
worked closely with the leadership of our state to develop a network of dental Medicaid providers that iS 
the envy of other states ill our country. We currently have over 1800 dental providers enrolled in the 
Medicaid program. 

It is an unfortunate fact that there have been a small number of providers who have been found to have 
comrmtted fraudulent activity in the course of their billillgs. The vast majority of dentists enrolled 
however, are honestly trying to follow the rules and proVIde quality dental care to therr patients. The audit 
process wruch looks for fraud iS now adversely affecting many of our CSDA member dentists, and those 
of us m leadershtp roles in our association have been hearing from them. We feel that the provis10ns in 
HB 5500 would be good start towards makmg the audit process more farr, while at the same time 
ensuring that those who are perpetuating fraud are appropnately reprimanded or penahzed. There are 
however additional concerns. 

There are currently no wntten standards for requrred documentatiOn ill patient charts. The CSDA 
leadership has offered to work with DSS to develop a list of standards, so that our members who are 
proVIders understand what they need to do to avoid penalties We have not yet received any 
communication from the Department of Social Services in tills regard. Many of the v10lations wruch have 
been found during audits do not comply With what iS currently considered standard of care ill dentistry. 
Among other problems, these violations include the requirement for dentists to sign therr notes ill patient 
charts and to document the rationale for the taking ofroutille x-rays. These procedures are not standard of 
care in dentistry, although they may be considered so ill the medical field. Nonetheless, dental providers 
are bemg penalized for these violations. 

There iS currently no process wherem a dentist can appeal a decision by the auditors. The same auditors 
are the only body wluch w1ll reVIew a dec1sion. There are no dentists involved ill the auditing process, and 
ill my opm10n, there should be. I would strongly urge an illdependent appeals body, whtch would mclude 
dentists. The CT State dental Comm1sston could be used as a resource in the process of deciding what 
care and chartmg is appropriate. 

I had the honor of servmg on the Dental Commission for s1x years. When a dentist has had a complamt 
agamst them, the Department of Public Health does an mvestigation. If the dentist disagrees wtth the 
DPH decision, a hearing is held, and members of the dental commission compnse the heanng panel. Most 
of the comrmss10ners are dentists, and can best decide whether the dentist provided an appropriate 
standard of care. It would seem logical to me that Medicaid audits should follow a sliDllar process. 
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I would respectfully suggest that the Department of Social Services work with the Connecticut State 
Dental Association to develop a list of guidelines for dental Medicaid providers to ensure that they are in 
compliance with requirements for documentatiOn and billing. I would further recommend that consultant 
dentists or members of the dental commissiOn be included in the audit process, to guide the auditors m 
their decisiOns regarding the appropriateness of care. 

The leadership of the CSDA Wishes to assist our members in complymg with DSS guidelines and in 
protecting the public. We are most adamant that those committing fraud be penalized, wlule we desire 
that those who are merely making honest errors m charting or billmg be treated fairly. 

I urge your support ofHB 5500, and suggest that there be further efforts to modify the Medicaid audit 
process to ensure fair treatment of all providers. 

Thank you. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Carolyn J. Malon, DDS 
11 Mountain Terrace Road 
West Hartford, CT 06107 
860-677-8687 
Malondds@aol.com 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Name 
Address 
Office Phone 
Email Address 
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Senator Slossberg, Representative Abercrombie and members of the Human Services 
Committee, my name is Dr. Douglas Keck. I am a pediatric dentist and Medicaid provider in 
New Haven and Madison, Connecticut, as well as a Climcal Assistant Professor in the Pediatric 
Dental Residency Program at Yale-New Haven Hospital. I am also a provider who has been 
audited by the Connecticut Department of Social Services on a post-payment review of claims 
between May 1, 2010 and December 31,2012. I am writing to testify in support ofHouse Bill 
5500: An Act Concerning Provider Audtts under the Medicaid Program. My testimony is also 
endorsed by the Amencan Academy of Pediatric Dentistry1 and the Connecticut Society of 
Pediatric Dentists. 2 

I am testifying today because I am concerned that Medicaid Dental provider audits in 
Connecticut will damage children's access to oral health care. With the implementation of the 
Affordable Care Act and the expansion of Medicaid in Connecticut, it would be deleterious to 
lose the large provider base that has been gained over the last several years by adding yet another 
barrier to obtaining oral health care. State Auditors are subjectmg dentists to review by non­
dentists and making determinations contrary to accepted clinical practice. Such audits could 
dramatically reduce the number of dentists willing to participate in Medicaid, thus impacting 
access to the citizens of Connecticut who are most m need of a dental home. 

I am greatly concerned that several long-time dental Medtcaid providers in Connecticut have 
received audits with recommendations contrary to accepted clinical practice guidelines. 
Furthermore, the audit trigger point of $150,000 billed per year subjects nearly all providers of 
Medicaid dental services in Connecticut with the possibility of an audit. The methodology for 
extrapolation 1s unreasonable as it utilized this low threshold trigger which was instituted in 1995 
when fees were much lower. While we are cognizant of fraud and its effects on the services we 
provide, we believe audits should be triggered by providers who btll for inappropriate services, 

1 The Amen can Academy of Pedmtnc Dentistry (AAPD) IS the recognized authority on children's oral health As 

advocates for children's oral health, the AAPD promotes evidence-based pohc1es and chrucal gu1dehnes; educates 
and illforms pohcymakers, parents and guardmns, and other health care professionals; fosters research; and provides 

contillmng professional educatiOn for ped1atnc dentists and general dentists who treat cluldren. Founded ill 1947, the 

AAPD IS a not-for-profit professwnal membership assoc1at10n representmg the specialty ofped1atnc dentistry. Its 

9 000 members prov1de prunary care and comprehensive dental specialty treatments for mfants, cluldren, 

adolescents and illdiv1duals With special health care needs For further mformatlon, please v1sit the AAPD webs1te at 
http.//www aapd org or the AAPD's consumer website at http 1/www mvch1ldrensteeth.org. 

2 The Connecticut Soc1ety of Ped1atnc Dentists represents the specialty of Ped1atnc Dentistry ill Connecticut and IS 

dedicated to education, practice and research ill the specialty of pediatric dentistry CSPD IS compnsed of over 100 
Connecticut pedmtnc dentists The soc1ety prov1des ha1son w1th other health care orgaruzatwns, government 
entitles, and pnvate agencies concerned w1th the dental health of ch1ldren, adolescents, and illdividuals With spec1al 
health care needs_ 
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rather than by how much money they bill for care they deliver. In addition, the audit should be 
conducted by a peer who is familiar with the way dentistry is delivered, what a proper course of 
treatment might be, and the unique dental disease pattern common to the Medicaid population. 
In the case of services provided by a pediatric dentist, the peer reviewer should be a pediatric 
dentist. The Medicaid population has a completely different disease pattern, dietary habits, 
restorative needs and health literacy level than populations with private dental insurance. 

I am further concerned that a lack of communication from auditors' to the dental practitioners' 
suggests that the auditors' intent is not to end fraudulent activity, but rather to find a hidden 
source of revenue. My hope is that there will be immediate development of guidelines and 
documentation requirements that practitioners must follow and that will be the basis of the record 
review during the audit process. I would also appreciate an overview of the audit process and 
how practitioners and/ or groups are selected, as I was in the dark from the beginning of the 
process to my exit conference with the auditors. 

According to CMS, it is their goal to increase the number of patients that receive at least one oral 
health visit while they are on the Medicaid roster by ten percentage points by 2015. In 
Connecticut, that number would need to go from 57% to 67% by 2015. Fortunately, Connecticut 
is a state that is being touted by the American Dental Association and the American Academy of 
Pediatric Dentistry as a model for the country of how well dental Medicaid programs can work if 
properly funded. It would be a travesty if all the care the dental community has brought to the 
underserved would be dismantled by the loss of providers due to extensive unfa1r and 
unreasonable audits. In addition, the dental utilization rate by our state's Medicaid population 1s 
now at the level of private insurance utilization. While fully cognizant of the need for program 
integrity and appropriate use of taxpayer funds, we should not forget about the people in this 
state most in need of oral health care. 

In conclusion, I would like to sincerely thank-you for your time today and would respectfully 
request that there be a moratorium on new audits and a stay on audits currently in progress until 
appropriate auditing guidelines are developed in consultation with the American Dental 
Association and the American Academy of Pediatric Dentistry. Such efforts can be coordinated 
with the Connecticut State Dental Association, the Connecticut Society of Pediatric Dentists, the 
Dental Commission, and Medicaid dental program officials in an efficient and effective manner. 
I ask that you support this bill so that we can detect abuse in the system appropriately without 
threatening access and utilization of dental services in Medicaid. 

Thank you for your considering our concerns and reviewing this request. 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Douglas B. Keck, DMD, MS 
991 State Street, New Haven, CT 06511 
203-787-3669 or 203-245-1454 
dougkeck@earthlink.net 
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HB 5500 AAC Provider Audits Under The Medicaid Program 
Thursday, March 13, 2014 

Mark Desros1ers, DMD 

Senator Slossberg, Representative Abercrombie, Senator Markley, Representative Wood and members 
of the Human Services Committee, my name is Dr. Mark Desrosiers and I am currently the President of 
the CT State Dental Association (CSDA). I am also an Endodontist in Glastonbury and West Hartford as 
well as a participating provider in the CT Dental Health Partnership, the CT dental Medicaid program. 
I am here today to speak on and to support House Bill 5500 An Act Concerning Provider Audits Under 
The Medicaid Program wh1ch seeks to ensure that audits of providers who receive payments under the 
state Medicaid program are performed fairly and accurately. 

The CSDA is proud of the fact that Connecticut has a dental Medicaid delivery system which not only 
works, but is now considered a national model. Currently there are more than 1,800 dentists who 
participate in the Connecticut Dental Health Partnership (CTDHP), formerly known as HUSKY. These 
dent1sts have ensured that any child in Connecticut can receive a routine dental appointment within 11 
days, and an emergency appointment within 24 hours, virtually unheard of in other states. Not only is 
there access to the h1ghest quality dental care available, but Connecticut children are utilizing that care 
as well at rates that are the second highest in the nation. Unfortunately, some providers have been 
responsible for perpetrating fraud and abuse within this program, and we understand the need for the 
Connecticut Department of Social Services Quality Assurance Un1t to audit practitioners who have been 
identified as outliers. However, we have serious concerns about the manner in wh1ch these audits are 
currently being performed. While we agree that audits are important in order to identify fraud and 
abuse, the current system is placing undo hardships on all providers who provide Medicaid services. If 
left unresolved, this may result in the unintended consequence of dismantling Connecticut's very 
successful program, which w1ll have a great impact on the c1tizens in most need of dental care. 

As President of the CSDA I have heard from numerous dentists who have been audited by the 
Department. I and others from our organization have met with Commissioner Bremby to discuss the 
audits and our concerns wh1ch to date have been unresolved. One of the mam concerns that we have IS 
the use of extrapolation which this bill attempts to address. The current methodology for extrapolation 
we feel is unreasonable given the low threshold trigger ($150,000) that was instituted in 1995 when 
Medicaid fees were much lower. The threshold should be indexed properly. Overpayments due to 
clencal errors, appropriate but uncovered clinical treatments, justified codmg disputes and unique 
clinical situations should not be extrapolated Also, extrapolation has been applied in the same way to 
both groups of practitioners and Individual practitioners which IS not appropriate. 
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Another issue that this bills attempts to improve and which we strongly support is increased 
transparency. The bill would require the providing of training for new providers on how to enter claims 
in order to avoid clerical errors. While this would certainly be helpful, developing and utilizing valid 
guidelines in support of current dental practice in coordination with dentists and making those known to 
all providers would be most helpful. 

The auditors are not dentists yet have been determining the standard of care in dentistry, which is not 
appropriate. We encourage amending this bill to stipulate that dentists are involved from the beginning 
in determining if the care rendered meets the proper standards. Dentists should not be making auditing 
decisions and auditors should not be making dental decisions! 

Moving forward we feel that a moratorium should be placed on random audits not thought to be 
associated with fraud, and a stay be granted for aud1ts currently 1n progress, at least until the dental 
community can collaborate with the Department on how to make these audits effective, transparent, 
and as fair as poss1ble. I applaud and support the intent of the HB 5500 and what it attempts to do and 
look forward to working with you to make it even better. 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Mark Desrosiers 
President 
(860) 232-0033 
TopGum@charter.net 
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AN ACT CONCERNING PROVIDER AUDITS UNDER 
THE MEDICAID PROGRAM 

Good morning Senator Slossberg, Representative Abercrombie and 
honorable members of the Human Services Committee. 

Our home health care agency serves almost 7,000 patients annually residing 
in Old Saybrook to Derby to Middletown and we employ nearly 600 people. 
We make more than 1,000 home visits per day. Our main office is in 
Guilford, and we have a branch office in Hamden, and several caregiver and 
community resource centers in Old Saybrook, East Haven and North Haven. 

We Support H.B. 5500 and the fair and accurate auditing of home care 
providers. 

Our Agency's last experience 

Our agency experienced a routine audit by DSS approximately two years 
ago. The end result of the audit was that our agency had a .38% error rate or 
$118.00 of errors in the audit sample of 100 claims. Our penalty after 
extrapolatiOn was $58,000. Our accuracy rate was 99.6%. Our agency had 
31 ,000 claims in the pe1iod covered by the audit. 
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The DSS Audits consist of the selection of 100 claims regardless of the size 
of the agency or the many variations in the amount and types of services 
provided. 

Our agency works very hard to make sure we are as accurate as possible, we 
have many internal controls, and we have personnel that conduct internal 
audits of claims throughout the year. We reimburse the State anytime we 
find an error in our internal audits. 

Sampling 

We appreciate the attention to "extrapolatiOn" in the proposed bill. The 
current sampling method is at best a screening tool for the detection of fraud 
and abuse. 

If the DSS audit findings indicate that the error rate in the routine sample are 
acceptable, then case closed, pay the actual errors found and there should be 
no extrapolation such as I described above with our own agency. 

If the DSS audit findings indicate unacceptable rates of error within a 
sample, then they should logically expand the sample and continue to look 
for fraud and abuse. 

(1) In the Raised Bill - "Extrapolation" is defined as the practice of 
inferring a frequency of dollar amount of overpayments . . . . . It 
makes no common sense that we can infer a frequency of error based 
on 100 claims without considering the universe and the many 
variations of services provided within the universe of claims 

It IS important to be fair to the providers that consistently have low error 
rates. We are proposing that when a provider has a consistently low error 
rate, that the provider NOT be unnecessarily penalized with extrapolation on 
what is known to be an error rate subject to error. 

Let's look for real fraud and abuse and be fair to providers that work hard to 
be accurate as possible. 
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Subsection (d) of section 17b-99 of the general statutes 

We appreciate that this bill references this section of the statutes. We would 
like to be sure that the Department of Social Services enforces the timeline 
ofthe audit process. Serious audit issues and huge extrapolations, even if 
not final, require financial disclosure to our Board of Directors, Banks, and 
Outside Auditors. Obviously such appropriate disclosure can have serious 
repercussions. 

Lastly, we would like to ask for consideration in a modification in 
Subsection (d) 3(C). This may help to accomplish the goals of this bill by 
applying more focus on organizations that do not take appropriate corrective 
action. 

Perhaps the "or" can be changed to "and", or deleted 

As currently written: 

(d)(3) A finding of overpayment or underpayment to a provider in a program 
operated or administered by the department pursuant to this chapter or 
chapter 319t, 319v, 319y or 319ff, except a provider for which rates are 
established pursuant to section 17b-340, shall not be based on extrapolated 
projectzons unless (A) there is a sustained or high level of payment error 
involving the provider, (B) documented educational intervention has faded 

to correct the level of payment error, or (C) the value of the claims zn 
aggregate exceeds one hundred fifty thousand dollars on an annual basis. 

Thank you for your consideration. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Richard J. Corcoran 
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~cr Community Providers Association 
, Caring for Connecticut 

To: Members of the Human Services Committee 

From: Morna Murray, President and CEO 

Re: HB 5500, AN ACT CONCERNING PROVIDER AUDITS UNDER THE MEDICAID PROGRAM 

Date: March 13, 2014 

Good afternoon Senator Slossberg, Representative Abercrombie, and d1stmguished members of the 
Human Services Committee. My name is Morna Murray and I am the President and CEO of the 
Connecticut Community Providers Association (CCPA). CCPA represents community-based organizations 
that prov1de health and human services for children, adults, and families in multiple areas, including 
mental health, substance use disorders, and developmental disabilities. Our members serve more than 
500,000 people each year. 

I am here today to strongly support HB 5500, a bill that responds to critical concerns raised by 
community providers and others with respect to the transparency and conduct of audits under the 
Medicaid program. 

Let me note at the outset that CCPA is firmly m favor of audits under the Med1ca1d program, believes 
they are necessary, and is vehemently opposed to any form of fraud or abuse in the program. We 
simply want audits to be fair, consistent, and equitable, as they are meant to be. 

There are, however, challenges w1th the current methodology of the audits which can create 
unintended and sometimes catastrophic results for community providers who may have a clerical error 
on Medicaid claims that then can result in a penalty hundreds of t1mes that amount. In some cases, a 
penalty that literally threatens the fmancial viability of a provider. 

First, I would like to list the many improvements that HB 5500 makes: 
• HB-5500 ensures that audits of providers who receive payments under the state Medicaid 

program are performed fairly and accurately. 
o HB 5500 ensures that a contractor acting on behalf of the Department of Social Services shall 

have access only to information relevant to the audit, no access is authomed to information 
that 1s confidential or prohibited from disclosure by law. 

• HB 5500 eliminates the potential for any possible conflict of interest, in that it it does not allow 
payment to the auditor to be based upon the fmding as determined by that auditor that is due 
to Medicaid. 

• The process of "extrapolation" 1s l1m1ted to claims based on a sample of "like cla1ms," not based 
on the entire number of claims billed by a provider. 

As I know you all have heard, there are many instances in wh1ch providers have had findings that 
"extrapolate" or "multiple out" (wh1ch is done over a penod of 3 years) what might be a very small 

CCPA 

35 Cold Spr1ngs Rd. Suite 522, Rocky Hill, CT 06067-3165 
[P)B60-257·7909 • [FJ860-257-7777 

'MNW ccpa-.nc erg 
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amount, and more often than not a clerical error, whtch then turns into a very large penalty the provider 
1s expected to pay. The provider must then htre legal counsel to clanfy th1s findmg, and obv1ously must 
pay for that representation as well. 

One final mention- wh1le somewhat ancillary to this bill, 1t is still extremely pertment. The amount set 
as1de tn the state budget as revenue from Medicaid fraud and abuse ($64 million for FY 14 and $103 
million for FY 15) is ambitious at best. We believe 1t 1s unrealtstic, g1ven that research shows actual fraud 
and abuse in the system to be fairly low. A 2013 survey by Pew Research found the overall Medicaid 
fraud rate to be 7%, and this figure includes mistakes such as clerical errors. 

Ded1cating such a large revenue figure for the state denved from excessive extrapolation of what are 
often simply clerical errors by communtty providers who are underfunded and have been for decades, 
seems to us to be a case of m1splaced priorities. 

Respectfully, we have two requests regardmg HB 5500. First, we would like to ask that .2!! providers, not 
just new providers, be prov1ded free traming in avoidtng clencal errors on claims [Paragraph (b)]. 

Secondly, we respectfully request that the term "like claims" [Paragraph (d)) be defined in the 
definitions section of this b1ll so that there any lack of clanty is avoided 

Again, we thank the Committee for paying attention to this tmportant issue and providing the 
transparency it demands. 

Thank you very much for your time and consideration. I would be happy to answer any questions you 
may have or provide any additional information. Please feel to contact me at (860) 257-7909 or 
mmurray@ccpa-inc.org. 

Page 2 of 2 
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HB 5500: 'AN ACT CONCERNING PROVIDER AUDITS UNDER THE MEDICAID PROGRAM' 

Submitted to: Human Services Committee 

Submitted by: Jennifer E. Fournier, Esq. on behalf of Hare, Inc. 

March 13, 2014 

Good morning. My name is Jennifer Fournier and I am the Vice President of Administration and In­

House Counsel for Hare; a Connecticut non-profit agency serving people with intellectual and related 

disabilities, and their families. Hare has been at the forefront of the movement to improve lives of 

people with intellectual disability since it was founded in 1951 by families who stood up for fundamental 

human rights that were denied to their children. At a time when institutionalization was the only 

option available, Hare's founding families rejected the notion of sending their loved ones to a place 

where they would exist in substandard conditions, instead of living full lives. These families wanted 

their children to have enriched lives as meaningful members of the community; by going to school, 

workmg to the best of the1r ability and l1ving in traditional homes. 

Today I am testifymg 1n support of HB 5500, in an effort to ensure that the audits of providers receiving 

payments under the state Medicaid program are performed fairly and accurately. Medicaid fraud, 

waste and abuse are not acceptable in any manner and we at Hare fully support compliant billing 

practices, without exception. That said, the current method for conducting audits is unworkable and the 

set aside In the state budget, to the tune of $64m in 2014 and $103m in 2015, establishes revenue 

capture, not regulatory compliance, as the driver for the process. 

My concerns with the audit process are numerous but the two issues that cause the most angst are how 

the independent contractor performing the audit is pa1d for their work and how damaging the 

extrapolation of claims can be to our agency and those like it. 

As it pertains to the contractors performing the DSS Medicaid audits, they are pa1d on a contingency fee 

and as such rece1ve a percentage of the payments they recover from providers. Right off the bat the 

process is skewed toward fmding errors and is inherently conflicted. This is akin to allowing insurance 

companies to pay reviewers incentives to deny a certam percentage of claims; a practice that is not 

permitted because the quality of care is compromised. It is no different in our case, since the auditors 

are being paid based on the errors found, and extrapolated. The amount of financial damage that can 

be done to safety net providers ultimately compromises care and serv1ces and harms the very people 

DDS and DSS are charged w1th serving HB 5500 sect1on (e) proposes a change in the payment structure 

to the audit contractor in order to stop the current pract1ce and resolve the conflict of interest. The 
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change will bring mtegnty back to the audit process and support regulatory compliance instead of 
revenue generation on the backs of Connecticut's providers. 

This brings me to my concerns regarding extrapolation. The pract1ce of extrapolating an error over a 3 

year period, as a fair representation of a clerical error found in a sample of 100 claims is both 
unreasonable and crippling to pnvate providers such as Hare. Under the current extrapolation practice, 

providers need to spend money they don't have to hire legal counsel to ass1st with the appeals process, 

staff members turn their attention away from providing care and focus on audit defense and ultimately 

both financial and human resources are exhausted. The end result may be a reduction in fines but the 
cost to the provider is still great. The resources that should be devoted to programs and services are 

depleted and not easily, if ever, recovered. However, if the end result 1s a hefty fine, that can mean the 
end of a provider's ability to serve the most vulnerable among us, which will put additional stress on the 
state as its Citizens, your constituents, have limited resources for support 

Safety net providers of care and services to the intellectually disabled citizens of Connecticut have 
suffered through, and barely survived, steep budget cuts, and cannot be further subject to take backs 
from an audit process that is designed to fulfill a budget revenue line. HB 5500, section (d) stipulates 
that auditors only perform an extrapolation of claims based on a sample of like claims rather than the 
entire universe of claims billed by a provider. This is a reasonable exercise of the extrapolation process, 

unlike the current methodology. I would further suggest that extrapolation 1s capped at a particular 
dollar amount, so as to be both reasonable and predictable to struggling providers who need to set 

aside reserves in preparation for fines that may be incurred. 

My thanks to the committee for your t1me today, for paying attention to such an Important 1ssue and 
for drafting a bill that tightens up the audit process so it is fair and reasona~le i~ _1ts execution while 

ultimately supporting regulatory requirements regarding fraud and abuse. 
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... to serve, strengthen 

and support Connecticut~ 
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Testimony Submitted to the Human Services Committee: 

Submitted By: Julia Wilcox, Senior Public Policy Specialist, CT Nonprofits 

Public Hearing Date: March 13, 2014 

Support and Recommendations Regarding: 

Raised H.B. No. 5500: 'An Act Concerning Provider Audits Under the Medicaid Program' 

Good Afternoon, Senator Slossberg, Representative Abercrombie, and distinguished members of the Human 
Services Committee: I appreciate the opportunity to provide testimony regarding these important issues. My name 
is Julia Wilcox, Senior Public Policy Specialist for the Connecticut Association ofNonprofits (CT Nonprofits.) CT 
Nonprofits is a membership organization that represents more than 525 mission-based, nonprofit agencies. 
Approximately 300 of our member organizations contract with state government for a variety of human and soctal 
services. 

CT Nonprofits supports the concepts presented in the proposed legislation. We applaud the Committee for 
developing the proposed process to ensure that audits of providers who receive payments under the state 
Medicaid program are performed 'fairly and accurately.' The nonprofit provider community remams 
committed to producing high quality outcomes that meet the rising demand for services, and ensure the 
highest quality of care. Our member organizations welcome the opportunity to utilize quality assurance 
systems which accurately portray the value and quality of services and protect the citizens of Connecticut 
from fraud or abuse of any kind. 

We urge passage ofHB. No. 5500 wtth additional recommendations as outlined below. 

In particular. CT Nonprofits support the following aspects of the proposed lelrislation: 

1. The proposed requirement for the DSS to provide 'free training for new providers on how to enter claims 
to avoid clerical errors.' (Section 1 b) 

2. The limitation of scope to mformation necessary to support claims only. (Section lc). 
3. The proposed requirement for the DSS to reexamine the extrapolation process and the process to establish 

which providers would be subject to an audit as follows ' ... only perform an extrapolation of claims 
based on a sample of like claims and shall not perform such extrapolation based on the entire number of 
claims billed by any one provider. In determirung which providers shall be subject to an audit, the 
department shall direct Its efforts first to providers with a higher compliance nsk based on past audits or 
errors.(section ld) 

4. The proposed shift in policy that would prevent the DSS from tssuing payment to a contractor performing 
a provider audit' ... on the basis of the amount of overpayment by the Medicaid program to the provider as 
determined by the provider audit.' (section 1 e) 

In addition, CT Nonprofits respectfully submits the following recommendations: 

75 Charter Oak Avenue, Sutte 1 -100 +Hartford, Cf 06106 +Tel: 860.525 5080 + www ctnonprofits.org 
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1. Develop a streamlined process to increase efficiencies: Since the process described is that of an 'audit' as 
opposed to an 'investigation,' it would behoove all parti~s to provide at least a portion of the targeted 
information to be audited, in advance of the actual audit. A great deal of time and resources are lost (on 
both sides) due to the need for provider agencies to gather requested information while DSS auditors are 
present. The amount ofhme and resources spent both a) for a provider to interrupt operations and 
dedicate an increased number of staff to the process at one time, and b) for DSS auditors to literally wait 
while agency staff gather the required rnformation (which may be a period of several hours- tf not days) 
cannot be overstated. The inefficiency in this process as it currently stands invanably has a great impact 
on the anticipated 'Cost Savings' ofthe outcome. 

2 Establish consequences that are appropnate to any identified discrepancies/concerns: We recommend that 
there is a clear distinction estabhshed between clencal errors and fraudulent documentation. It would 
stand to reason that there would be necessary 'penalties' for fraudulent documentation. However, in 
situations where there has clearly been an error that ts clerical in nature, we propose that there would be a 
'penalty' with an established 'ceiling.' 

3. Evaluate the overarching 'tone' of the Medicaid Aud1t Process: As this is the first round of audits on a 
relatively new system of payment, It is recommended that the audits should be implemented in a manner 
which is corrective in nature as opposed to punitive. The nonprofit organizations involved, are primarily 
funded by the State of Connecticut. Therefore, funds necessary to repay audit findings will likely result in 
cuts to program service /client care needs. 

4. Develop a Medicaid Audit Implementation Taskforce: As the State moves forward to implement the 
proposed legislation, there would be a great deal of value in bringing together an appointed group of 
stakeholders to explore the process. It would be critical to include Provider representatives who are 
funded by various state agencies and have experienced the Medicaid Audit process firsthand. Their · 
perspective and input would be invaluable in making informed decisions/recommendations. 

In the past, CT Nonprofits has provided testimony regarding the process of utilizing anticipated Med1caid 
Audit findings as a mechanism for targeted cost-savings measures. These est1mated savings have not been 
realized in the past, while the process (as implemented at this time) continues to utilize and redirect valuable 
resources from the very programs which operate in partnership with the state to provide services. 

In closing, CT Nonprofits supports the Committee and the Department of Social Servtces, in therr efforts to 
continually improve upon the delivery of services and assunng the highest standards in terms of 
accountabtlity. We welcome the opportunity to serve as a resource as the State moves forward to rrnplement 
the proposed legislatwn. 

I thank you for your time and consideration of these critically important issues. As always, please do not 
hesitate to contact me at any time, with questions, or for additwnal information: 

Julia Wilcox, Senior Public Pohcy Specialist 
Connecticut Association ofNonprofits (CT Nonprofits) 

JWilcox@ctnonprofits org 860.525.5080 ext. 25 

75 Charter Oak Avenue, SUite I -100 • Hartford, CT 06106 • Tel 860 525.5080 • www ctnonprofits org 
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To: Members of the Human Services Committee 

From: Roberta J. Cook, President and CEO 

Re: Human Services Committee Public Hearings on HB-5000, An Act Concerning Provider Audits Under 
the Medicaid Program 

Date: March 13, 2014 . 

Senator Slossberg, Representative Abercrombie, Senator Coleman, Representative Stallworth, and distinguished 
members of the Human Services Committee, I thank you for your consideration of my test1mony. My name is Roberta 
Cook and I am the President and CEO of BHcare, a regional nonprofit dedicated to improvmg the lives and health of 
the communitie:; we serve by providing comprehensive behavioral health, prevention and domestic violence services. 
BHcare is designated as the Local Mental Health Authority for the towns of Ansonia, Branford, Derby, East Haven, 
Guilford, Madison, North Branford, North Haven, Oxford, Seymour and Shelton. Each year BHcare provides 
wraparound mental health and addict1on services for more than 2700 Connecticut residents. 

I am writing today in support of HB-5500, An Act Concerning Provider Audits Under the_Medicaid Program. HB-5500 
will strengthen the validity of Medicaid aud1ts condu9:ed by the Department of Soc1al Services and the contractors 
acting on its behalf by limiting the extrapolation of cla1ms to like cla1ms rather than all claims billed by the provider; 
as well as eliminatmg payment based on the amount of overpayment deduced from the audit. 

The current method for conducting audits, and the amount set aside in the state budget as revenue from Medicaid 
fraud and abuse ($64 million for FY 14 and $103 million for FY 15) is overly ambitious. I believe 1t is unrealistic, given 
that national data samples show actual fraud and abuse in the system to be fairly low. A 2013 survey by Pew 
Research found that the overall Medicaid fraud rate is 7%, and this figure Includes mistakes such as clencal errors. 

One of my mam concerns is the practice of extrapolation, meanmg using the results of a sample of cla1ms that may 
have a clerical error (one not due to fraudulent actions of the provider, but reported to Medicaid nonetheless) and 
applying it to a larger population of claims. Currently the DSS and RAC aud1ts use extrapolation as an automatic 
method by which to determine the number of payment errors and the amount of overpayments to collect from audited 
providers. 

Here is an example from our 2010 audit: 

TOTAL PAID CLAIMS 

SAMPLE SIZE 

SAMPLES WITH ERRORS­

SAMPLE ERROR DOLLARS 

AVG $ ERROR/SELECTED CLAIM 

EXTRAPOLATED ERROR AMOUNT ($12.41 x 5,482) 

17 of the 21 errors mentioned above were clerical errors. 

5,482 

100 

21 

$1,240.62 

$12.41 

$68,101.79 

I greatly support section (d) of HB-5500 which stipulates that auditors only perform an extrapolation of claims based 
on a sample of like claims rather than the entire number of claims billed by a provider; this is a fair exerc1se of the 
practice of extrapolation. 

My other major concern is the practice of paying contractors w.ho perform DSS Medicaid aud1ts on a contingency fee 
bas1s based on a percentage of payments they collect from providers. There is an Inherent conflict of mterest in this 
pract1ce, as it allows auditors to benefit from the total amount of payments they collect from prov1ders. One can 
conclude that there 1s an incentive to auditors to find evidence of wrongdoings or errors. I strongly support section 
(e) of HB-5500 as It resolves this conflict of Interest by requmng that DSS not ISSUe payment to a contractor based on 
the amount of overpayment determined by the aud1t. 

I thank the Human Services Committee for paymg attention to th1s Important issue and for draftmg a b1il that 
addresses the issues with Medicaid audits 1n a fair and reasonable way, wh1le still holdmg those guilty of fraud and 
abuse accountable for their act1ons. 
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Submitted By: Chet Doheny, Executive Director 

ICES, Inc. 
35 Elm Street 

Naugatuck, CT. 06770 

Public Hearing Date: March 13,2014 
Support and Recommendations Regarding: 

Raised H.B. No. 5500: 'An Act Concerning Provider Audits Under the Medicaid 
Program' 

Senator Slossberg, Representative Abercrombie, and distinguished members of the 
Human Services Committee: I appreciate the opportunity to provide testimony regarding 
these important issues. I am Chet Doheny, Executive Director of ICES Inc. Our agency 
is a multidimensional and innovative human services company serving the needs of 
cbildren and adults since 1998. ICES, Inc. offers a broad range of residential, vocational, 
clinical and support services in diverse settings. We serve individuals in private 
residences, public schools, respite cares, emergency placements, community work sites, 
training centers, individualized home supports, continuous residential supports, and our 

. own state-licensed group homes. ICES, Inc. 'specializes in serving individuals with 
cognitive disorders, mental illness, and who are in the autistic spectrum. During our years 
of service we have been extremely successful in decreasing challenging behaviors, while 
providing support to promote independence. We are among the 500+ member agencies of 
the Connecticut Association ofNonprofits (CT Nonprofits.) 

We support the concepts presented in the proposed legislation and applaud the Committee 
for developing the proposed process to ensure that audits of providers who receive 
payments under the state Medicaid program are performed 'fairly and accurately.' We 
urge passage ofHB._No. 5500 with additional recommendations as outlined below. 

In particular, we support the following aspects of the proposed legislation: 

* The proposed requirement for the DSS to provide 'free training for new providers on 
how to enter claims to avoid clerical errors.' (Section 1 b) 

* The limitation of scope to information necessary to support claims only. (Section lc). 
* The proposed requirement for the DSS to reexamine the extrapolation process and the 

process to establish which provider would be subject to an audit as follows ' ... only 
perform an extrapolation of claims based on a sample of like claims and shall not 
perform such extrapolation based on the entire number of claims billed by any one . 
provider. In determining which providers shall be subject to an audit, the department 
shall direct its efforts first to providers with a higher compliance risk based on past 
audits or en·ors.(section ld) 



* The proposed shift in policy that would prevent the DSS from issuing payment to a 
contractor performing a provider audit ' ... on the basis of the amount of overpayment 
by the Medicaid program to the provider as determined by the provider audit.' 
(section le) 

In addition, we respectfully submit the following recommendations related to the proposed 
legislation: 

"' Streamlined process to increase efficiencies: Since the process described is that of an 
'audit' as opposed to an 'investigation,' it would behoove all parties to provide at 
least a portion of the targeted information to be audited, in advance ofthe actual 
audit. A great deal of time and resources are lost (on both sides) due to the need for 
provider agencies to gather requested infonnation while DSS auditors are present. 
The amount of time and resources spent both a) for a provider to intem1pt operations 
and dedicate an increased number of staff to the process at one time, and b) for DSS 
auditors to literally wait while agency staff gather the required information (which 
may be a period of several hours- if not days) cannot be overstated. The inefficiency 
in this process as it cmTently stands invariably has a great impact on the anticipated 
'Cost Savings' <?fthe outcome. 

Consequences that are appropriate to any identified discrepancies/concerns: We 
recommend that there is a need for clear distinction between clerical errors and fraudulent 
documentation. It would stand to reason that there would be necessary 'penalties' for 
fraudulent documentation. However, in situations where there has clearly been an error 
that is clerical in nah1re, we propose that there would be a 'penalty' with an established 
'ceiling.' As this is the first round of audits on a relatively new system of payment, it is 
recommended that the audits should be corrective in nature and not punitive. Paying for 
exuberant penalties would be difficult and detrimental to the overall goal of the agencies 
and the human service community as a whole. Agencies are limited in the capital that 
can be accumulated, due to restriction within the contracts with State agencies, as well as 
a continuing reduction of rates for services. Due to these restrictions agencies are 
aggressively reviewing costs just to maintain a proper level of client care service. If 
burdened by an unfair and disproportionate penalty, due to an honest clerical en"Or, may 
cause the closure of agencies. 

Thank you again for your time and consideration. Please do not hesitate to contact me 
with any questions, or for additional information. 

ChetDoheny 
Executive Director 
ICES, Inc. -
3 5 Elm Street 
Naugatltck, CT 06770 
Phone # 203-723-413 3 ext. 21 
Cell# 203-704-0672 
'Fax# 203-723-4202 
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Testimony to the Human Services Committee 

Submitted in support of 

Hayse B!IJ SSOO.An Act Concerning Provider Audits under the Medicaid Program 

March 13, 2014 

The Connecticut Association of Adult Day Centers (CAADC), an organization of 49 adult day 
centers from across the state of Connecticut, respectfully submits the following testimony In 
strong support of An Act Concerning Provider Audits under the Medicaid Program and offers 
the Committee our assistance as you consider this bill. 

As Connecticut Home Care Program and Medicaid providers, adult day centers provide a 
wonderful community based service to older adults. Adult day centers provide a full day of 
medical and social services to clients on the Connecticut Home Care Program, including door to 
door transportatioA, for just $70.22 a day. 

' CAADC members understand, accept and support the need to protect the integrity of the state 
funded and waiver home care programs through state audits, but we urge the Legislature to 
Implement this bill which will bring a level of fairness and balance to that audit process. 

The recent reliance on third party contractors to perform audits based on contingency causes a 
conflict in the auditing process. The incentive in such a system is to maximize the size of the 
audit findings, not to ensure the accuracy of the review. An audit review should be focus~d _on 
ensuring the integrity of the billing process and we strongly support the proposal contained In 
this bill to prohibit the use of contingency arrangements with third party audit contractors. 

While we agree that there is a place for the use of various audit methods, It has been our 
members' experience that the practice of extrapolation has been exploited and has left 
providers with no alternative but to seek settlements on their own or to hire costly legal 
assistance to fight the unjustified extrapolated results. This can be an extremely time 
consuming and expensive exercise for adult day center providers and the result Is almost 
a!ways a reduction in the extrapolated amount because It was unjustly Inflated to begin with. 

We therefore support the implementation of protections from unjust extrapolation and would 
like to respectfully suggest that the Committee consider adding a "de minimis" clause to the 
legislation whereby findings under a certain amount are not be held subject to the 
extrapolation provisions. One of our members experienced a situation where a finding of less 
than $100 resulted in an extrapolation and remittance of close to $10,000. Another member 
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had two findings totaling less than $100 which resulted in an extrapolation and remittance of 
over $36,000. These findings seem overly punitive for the situations and these members are 
not alone. 

To clarify our interpretation of the proposal, we respectfully pose the question of whether the 
proposed protections in the bill regarding "like claimsn would pertain to adult day centers. Due 
to the nature of our service, adult day centers basically utilize just one or two types of claims or 
billing codes for home care program clients. 

In conclusion, CAADC would like to thank the Committee for raising this bill which would bring a 
level of fairness to the audit and oversight process and again offer the Committee our 
assistance as you consider this bill. 

Thank yciu for your consideration of this testimony. 

CAADC, 1340 Worthington Ridge, Berlin, CT 06037, (86Q) 828-8653, adc@leadingagect.org 

VIew .our video about how. wonderful a day can be at a certified adult day center. 
Go to www.leadingagect.org and click on Adult Day Centers 
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Oral Health for All COH)~fff 
Connectocut Oral Health lnlllatova 

March 13, 2014 
HUMAN SERVICES COMMITIEE TESTIMONY 

RAISED BILL 5500: AN ACT CONCERNING PROVIDER AUDITS UNDER THE MEDICAID PROGRAM. 

Dear Senator Slossberg, Representative Abercrombie and members of the Human Services Committee, 

I want to thank you for this opportunity to address H.a. 5500. I am Mary Moran Boudreau, writing on behalf of the 
Connecticut Oral Health Initiative, the only oral health advocacy organization in Connecticut with the vision of "Oral 
Health for All." 

Connecticut Oral Health Initiative urges you to pass this bill as we have a strong concern about the impact on access to 
oral care for our low-income residents in Connecticut. The current environment of random audits by the Department of 
Social Services (DSS) are causing undo stress upon the dental community and we fear It will result In a number of 
dentists withdrawing from the program, and fewer Medicaid-enrolled children and families having access to quality care. 

With the changes to Dental Medicaid made In 2006, the number of dentists participating In the Medicaid program 
Increased from under 300 In 2006 to over 1800 today. The results are seen In the Increase in utilization of Medicaid­
enrolled children from 46% in 2006 to almost 70% In 2013. Most Importantly, the data collected by the Department of 
Public Health reports that: 

1. There are significant oral health disparities In CT with minority and low-Income children 
having the highest level of dental disease. 

2. Compared to 2006-2007, fewer children have untreated decay and more minority children 
have dental sealants. 

3. Connecticut met the Healthy People 2010 objectives for reducing the prevalence of decay 
experience and untreated tooth decay among elementary school children, but did not meet 
the Healthy People 2010 objective for Increasing the prevalence of dental sealants.1 

We still need to make strides in the utilization of the services by people of color in the areas of preventive and 
therapeutic care In Connecticut. 

It Is unfortunate when some providers perpetrate fraud and abuse within the Medicaid program, and we agree with the 
need for the DSS to audit practitioners. However, the current random audit system is placing hardships on all providers 
who provide Medicaid services, Including those who do not demonstrate any unusual billing practices, and who might 
strongly consider withdrawing from the Medicaid program as result of undue scrutiny. It Is the Issue of dental practices 
not knowing what Is expected that may cause dentists to withdraw from providing care to our neediest citizens. · 

We believe that, In the interest of this program's continued success in providing services to Connecticut's citizens, a 
moratorium should be placed on random audits until the DSS makes these audits effective, transparent, and as fair as 
possible. 

Thank you for your attention to this important issue and your commitment to the health and oral health of 
Connecticut residents. ' 

Sincerely, 

Mary Moran Boudreau, Executive Director 

1 Connecticut Department of Public Health, Office of Oral Health. Every Smile Counts, The Oral Health of Connecticut's Children, Hartford, 
Connecticut, October 2012. http://www.ct.gov/dph/lib/dph/oral health/pdf/oral health ct 2012 rev.pdf 

175 Main Street, Hartford, CT 06106 Phone 860-246-2644 lnfo@ctoralbealth.org www.ctoralhealth.org 
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Testimony Submitted to the Human Services Committee: 

Submitted By: Terry Ford. Assistant Executive Director. Horizons 

Public Hearing Date: March 13, 2014 

Support and Recommendations Regarding· 

Raised H.B. No. 5500: 'An Act Concerning Provider Audits Under the Medicaid Program' 

Senator Slossberg, Representative Abercrombie, and distinguished members of the Human Services 
Committee: I appreciate the opportunity to provide testimony regarding these important issues. I am 
Terry Ford, Assistant Executive Director for Horizons based in South Windham. We provide services 
for individuals with developmental disabilities where they live, work, learn and play. We are among 
the 500+ member agencies of the Connecticut Association ofNonprofits (CT Nonprofits.) 

We support the concepts presented in the proposed legislation and applaud the Committee for 
developing the proposed process to ensure that audits of providers who receive payments under 
the state Medicaid program are performed 'fairly and accurately.' We urge passage ofHB. No. 
5500 with additional recommendations as outlined below. -

In particular, we suppt:?rt the following aspects of the proposed legislation: 

• The proposed requirement for the DSS to provide 'free training for new providers on how to 
.enter claims to avoid clerical errors.' (Section 1 b) 

* The limitation of scope to information necessary to support claims only. (Section lc). 
"' The proposed requirement for the DSS to reexamine the extrapolation'process and the 

process to establish which provider would be subject to an audit as follows ' ... only perform 
an extrapolation of claims based on a sample of like claims and shall not perform such 
extrapolation based on the entire number of claims billed by any one provider. In 
determining which providers shall be subject to an audit, the department shall direct its 
efforts first to providers with a higher compliance risk based on past audits or errors.(section 
ld) 

"' The proposed shift in policy that would prevent the DSS from issuing payment to a 
contractor performing a provider audit ' ... on the basis of the amount of overpayment by the 
Medicaid program to the provider as determined by the provider audit.' (section le) 

P 0 Bo'< 323 *South Windham CT 06266-0323 
Phone: 860-456-1032 .. Fa~: 860-456-4721 

www.horizonsct.org 
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In addition, we respectfully submit the following recommendations related to the proposed 
legislation: 

* Streamlined process to increase efficiencies: Since the process described is that of an 'audit' 
as opposed to an 'investigation,' it would behoove all parties to provide at least a portion of 
the targeted information to be audited, in advance of the actual audit. A great deal of time 
and resources are lost (on both sides) due to the need for provider agencies to gather 
requested information while DSS auditors are present. The amount of time and resources 
spent bQth a) for a provider to interrupt operations and dedicate an increased number of staff 
to the process at one time, and b) for DSS auditors to literally wait while agency staff gather 
the requi~d information (which may be a period of several hours - if not days) cannot be 
overstated. The inefficiency in this process as it currently stands invariably has a great 
impact on the anticipated 'Cost Savings' of the outcome. 

* Consequences that are appropriate to any identified discrepancies/concerns: We recommend 
that there is a need for clear distinction between clerical errors and fraudulent documentation. 
It would stand to reason that there 
would be necessary 'penalties' for .fraudulent documentation. However, in situations where 
there has clearly been an error that is clerical in nature, we propose that there would be a 
'penalty' with an established 'ceiling.' As this is the first round of audits on a relatively new 
system of payment, it is recommended that the audits should be 
corrective in nature and not punitive. These agencies are almost fully funded by the State and 
funds necessary to repay audit findings will likely result in cuts to client care needs. 

Thank you again for your time and consideration. Please do not hesitate to contact me with any 
questions, or for additional information. 

Terry R. Ford 
Assistant Executive Director 
Horizons 
P.O. Box 323 
860 456-1032 ext. 136 
tford@horizonsct.org 

P.O Box 323 "South Windham CT 06266-0323 
Phone· 860-456-1032 * Fax: 860-456-4721 

www.horizonsct org 
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Testimony Submitted to the Human Services Committee: 

Submitted By: Ronald C. Fleming. Ph.D .. LCSW 

Public Hearing Date: March 13, 2014 

Raised H.B. No. 5500: 
'An Act Concerning Provider Audits Under the Medicaid Program' 

Senator Slossberg, Representative Abercrombie, and distinguished members of the Human 
Services Committee: I appreciate the opportunity to provide testimony regarding these 
important issues. My name is Ronald C. Fleming, Ph.D., LCSW, President & CEO of Alcohol 
& Drug Recovery Centers, Inc. [ADRC]. ADRC has been continuously serving persons with 
substance use disorders in the Greater Hartford region since 1973. ADRC provides services 
to several-thousand citizens of the state each year. 

We urge passage of HB. No. 5500 and have a few additional recommendations as 
outlined below. 

We believe all of the following elements of the raised· bill are important to providers and 
represent a fair approach to the need for accountability: 

* The proposed requirement for the DSS to provide 'free training for new providers on 
how to enter claims to avoid clerical errors.' (Section 1 b). The lack of offered training on 
these, at times, complex systems needs to be addressed. 

* The limitation of scope to information necessary to support claims only. (Section 1c}. 
• The proposed requirement for the DSS to reexamine the extrapolation process and the 

process to establish which provider would be subject to an audit as follows ' ... only 
perform an extrapolation of claims based on a sample of like claims and shall not 
perform such extrapolation based on the entire number of claims billed by any one. 
provider (section 1d). Over extending findings can generate significant hardship for 
providers. 

* In determining which providers shall be subject to an audit, the department shall direct 
its efforts first to providers with a higher compliance risk based on past audits or 
errors.(section 1d) 

* The proposed shift in policy that would prevent the DSS from issuing payment to a 
contractor performing a provider audit ' ... on the basis of the amount of overpayment by 
the Medicaid program to the provider as determined by the provider audit.' (section 1e) 

In addition, we respectfully submit the following recommendations related to the 
proposed legislation: 

* Streamlined process to increase efficiencies: Since the process described is that of an 
'audit' as opposed to an 'investigation,' it would behoove all parties to provide at least a 
portion of the targeted information to be audited, in advance of the actual audit. A great 
deal of time and resources are lost (on both sides) due to the need for provider 
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. 
agencies to gather requested information while DSS auditors are present. The amount 
of time and resources spent both a) for a provider to interrupt operations and dedicate 
an increased number of staff to the process at one time, and b) for DSS auditors to 
literally wait while agency staff gather the required information (which may be a period 
of several hours- if not days) cannot be overstated. The inefficiency in this process as 
it currently stands invariably has a great impact on the anticipated 'Cost Savings' of the 
outcome. 

* Consequences that are appropriate to any identified discrepancies/concerns: We 
recommend that there Is a need for clear distinction between clerical errors and 
fraudulent documentation. It would stand to reason that there would be necessary 
'penalties' for fraudulent documentation. However, in situations where there has clearly 
been an error that is clerical in nature, we propose that there would be a rpenalty' with 
an established 'ceiling.' As this is the first round of audits on a relatively new system of 
payment, It is recommended that the audits should be corrective in nature and not 
punitive. These ~gencies are almost fully funded by the State and funds necessary to 
repay audit findings will likely result in cuts to client care needs. 

Operating as we do, with scarce resources and rates that often fail to fully cover the true 
cost of care, it is vital to establish a system which offers a more appropriate balance 
while managing accountability. We also feel it is important to recognize that the vast 
majority of providers are working very hard to be in compliance with applicable 
regulations, thus an approach less based on a punitive and more on a partnership 
approach is indicated [consider the model of the Behavioral Health Partnership -which 
has improved care and saved money]. 

Thank you again for your time and consideration. Please do not hesitate to contact me 
with any questions, or for additional Information. 

Contact information: 860-714-3701; rfleming@stfranciscare.org 
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Dear Senator Sloss berg and Representative Abercrombie, Senator Markley and Representative Wood and members of the 
Human Sernces Committee, we support the testimony of Deborah Hoyt, President and CEO of the Connecticut Association 
for Healthcare at Home. We are also ln favor of Bill No. 5500 and recommend that DSS consider positive audit histories, 
corporate compliance planning and robust process improvement methods prior to initiating extrapolation methods. 

I am William Sullivan, Vice President of New England Home Care and have been working at New England Home Care-for the 
past 23 years. During that time I have worked with DSS on approximately 15 audits. You will never find anyone who will say 
that going through an audit is a pleasant experience. There Is a tremendous amount of work involved as well as fear and 

- anxiety related to the outcome. This fear is primari)y due to the DSS ability to use extrapolation to come up with their final 
audit figures, which in many cases far exceed the findings. 

Whenever-fear is Involved true process improvement cannot take place. In the current system agencies are encouraged to 
spend more time fighting the Identified Issue than building in controls to ensure that the problem doesn't continue. In many 
instances monies and efforts spent by the agency far exceed the final audit exposure. 

We support an auditing process at the state, this is not about DSS and their authority to Identify and address fraudulent 
activity. This is about working with compliant agencies and helping them Improve without exposing them to the threat of 
·~polation. 

My recommendation is for agencies to implement an authentic corporate compliance plan. This plan would Include such 
items as appointing a Corporate Compliance Officer, training staff on specific audit Issues Identified by the state and updating 
policies and proc'edures to reflect controls within the agency. 

During audits agencies should be given the opportunity to address issues in a corrective action plan and build these items into · 
their ongoing corporate compliance process. The corrective action plan would be submitted to DSS for approval. The plan 
would identify corrective action, as well as those Individuals responsible for over site and an acceptable date of compliance. 

·Only items found on the initial audit would be recouped from the agency and not extrapolated. Extrapolation would only be 
used If an agency refused to create a corrective action plan or if an agency's findings rose to a level of fraudulent activity. 

Creating a community of providers where compliance Is a proactive effort as opposed to a reactive penalty is a better system 
for everyone. 

Thank you for your time and consideration. 

Respectfully Submitted, 
William Sullivan 
Vice President, New England Home Care 

Cromwell Branch 
138 Be Ifill Road 
CromweU, CT 06416 
tel 860.632.4000 
fax 860.613.3304 

New Haven Branch 
370 Jam as Street 
New Haven. CTC6513 
tel 203.874.6667 
fax 203.882.7170 

Windsor Branch 
80 Lamberton Road 
Wllldsor, CT 06095 
tel 860.683.4603 
fax 860.683.4612 

Shelton Branch 
2 T1ap Falls Road 
Shellon, CT 06464 
tel 203.925.5929 
fax 203 225.0385 

Waterbury Branch 
525 Wolcott Slleet 
Walerbury, CT 06705 
tel 203.573.8232 
rax 203.596.7902 

Accredited/Certuted by 
Ths Join/ Commission 

Connecticut Ucensed 
Medicare!Medlcafd Certified 
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Senator Slossberg, Representative Abercrombie, and members of the Human 
Services Committee, my name IS Dr. john Mooney I practice general dentistry in 
Putnam, Connecticut and my practice provides care to over 700 Medicaid adults and 
children. I currently serve as the Connecticut State Dental AssociatiOn Chair of the 
Access to Care Committee and have been fully engaged in the recruitment and 
retention of Medicaid providers throughout the state. I also serve on the Medicaid 
Dental Provider Relations Board and have participated in a Private practice 
Partnership with Generations an FQHC located in Putnam. 

As you are all probably aware, over the course of the past several years the CSDA 
has worked very hard recruiting providers into the Medicaid program. Prior to 2008 
we had less than 200 participating providers, today we have over 1,800. With very 
simple fixes to a broken Medicaid dental delivery system we have been able to 
insure that no child on Medicaid has to wait more than 24 hours for a dental 
emergency to be addressed and any child can get a routine appointment within 11 
days. We've seen utilization rates that are equal or greater than children with 
private insurance. While we saw an initial surge in the amount of decay 
control(restorative) treatment delivered to the Medicaid population we are now 
seeing a dramatic decrease in restorative treatment and a concomitant rise in 
maintenance cleaning visits indicating that this population oral health is improving. 
No other prqgram in the world (including countries with mid-level providers!!) has 
experience this dramatic improvement in oral health in so quick a timeframe. As 
legislators you should be proud that Connecticut has become a model state for CMS. 

All that said it's unfortunate that there are "outliers", a small number of providers 
who have been found to commit fraudulent activity in their treatment and billing 
practices. I believe there is universal agreement that these individuals should be 
dealt with vigorously because they are taking advantage of one of the most 
vulnerable groups of our society. However I also believe, and have seen that the vast 
majority of the dentists who provide Medicaid services do so honestly as a public 
service to those individuals who have economically been left behind. In an effort to 
control fraud, DSS has instituted an audit policy. While this makes sense, the audit 
process is fraught with issues that if not dealt with, could cause a massive drop in 
provider numbers and negatively affect the dental access that they now have .. 

I commend the Committee for having the foresight to address the issue of 
extrapolation. Extrapolation done without guidelines represents the most onerous 
piece of the entire audit process. It assumes guilt on the part of the provider without 
evidence. Extrapolation is inappropriately being applied to providers who have 
made minor clencalfchartmg errors even though the present law excludes this 
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practice. Auditors are also inappropriately applying charting standards that are 
inconsistent with industry wide charting standards. When an "error" is found the 
implication is the dentist has done something wrong, even though the patient was 
delivered the appropriate level of care. We also have cases of non-dentist auditors 
interpreting radiographs and questioning clinical judgment. Clearly this lies outside 
their area of expertise. 

My greatest concern is, as news of these audits and their abuse spreads throughout 
the provider community that many providers will decide it's just not worth the 
trouble to continue being a Medicaid provider anymore. Each time we lose a 
provider that means anywhere between 5-100 patients will be inconvenienced 
forcing them to search for a new provider. The best circumstance is to prevent this 
scenano from happening. I strongly support the adoption of HBSSOO as a step in 
that direction. 

John J Mooney, DMD 
227 Pomfret ST 
Putnam,CT 06260 
860-963-7676 
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Good afternoon Senator Slossberg, Representative Abercrombie, and members of the Human 
Services Committee. My name is Dr. William C. Nash. I am a general dentist practicmg in Fairfield 
for the past 36 years. I am the Vice-President of the Connecticut State Dental AssoCiation and a 
participant in all 6 CT Mission Of Mercy clinics, which have provided several million dollars of free 
dental care to the citizens of Connecticut I am writing to you today in support of HB 5500. It is 
imperative that DSS's auditing process be fair to all concerned while accomplishing their stated 
purpose, i.e. to root out fraud and abuse within the program. I fully support this effort. Not only is 
it wrong but abusive practices drain money otherwise used to treat deserving 
children. Connecticut's Husky program has become a national model for meetmg the needs of 
disadvantaged children. CT's utilization rates for Husky children equal that of children With 
commercial insurance, something no other state has done. I urge you not to destroy what has taken 
so much effort to build up. 

The problem is that the present system of audits is so onerous that, if nothing is done, many of the 
dentists who are honestly trying to help Husky patients will drop out of the program. I have 
personally spoken to several dentists who have heard the horror stories about the audits and are 
ready to remove their names as Husky providers immediately. I have spent a lot of time trying to 
dissuade them, telling them that once our story is told and understood, we can get fa1r treatment 
from Connecticut's state agencies. 

To be more specific, there IS a threshold for extrapolating errors found in a small number of charts 
(100) to all Husky patients seen by that dentist Right now, if a dental practice bills over 
$150,000/year, extrapolation applies to all p~tients seen by that practice. In other words, errors 
found in 100 charts can be applied to as many as 1500 charts. In today's world, $150,000 is not a 
large number for a single dentist to bill out. I understand that level was established in 1995, well 
before the reimbursement rates were increased in 2008. Please increase the level to $250,000 and 
make it apply to individual dentists, not the entire practice. 

Of greater concern is the charting standards applied by the auditors. No one seems to know where 
these standards came from; they certainly do not reflect the standard practice of dentistry today. 
The CSDA has asked for the specifics of these standards with no result. When the auditors apply a 
standard without telling anyone what that standard is, well, of course they will find "mistakes". 
This is totally unfair and frustrating to participating dentists. 

Please let the CSDA have a voice m developing standards for charting, including criteria for 
treatment, radiographic and preventative protocols. There are several instances of auditors 
claiming inappropriate treatment and disallowing payment for radiographs. This is most certainly 
not an auditor's area of expertise. They have no justification for rejecting claims for treatment that 
should be based on clinical Judgment. 

We ask that audits be suspended until these problems are resolved. Also we ask that earlier aud1ts 
be reviewed and amended to conform to these newly developed cnteria. 



001240_ 

Thank you for your consideration. And thank you all for all the work you do for the betterment of 
the citizens of Connecticut. 

William C. Nash. D.M.D. 
2157 Mill Plain Rd. 
Fairfield, CT 06824 
203-259-5328 
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Senator Slossberg, Representative Abercrombie and members of the Human Services Committee, my 
name is Dr. Ira Greene. I currently serve as the Prestdent of the Connecticut Soctety of Pediatric 
Dentistry. I have been m the private practice ofpedtatric denbstry in Avon, Connecticut smce 1984. I 
have been a long time faculty member m pediatric dentistry at the Umverstty of Connecticut (1982) and 
have provtded expertise for many years to the Connecticut Department ofPub1ic Health regardmg 
standards of care for the treatment of children and older patients w1th special needs. I currently sit on the 
Department of Soc tal Services Dental Polley AdVIsory Council I am also a Medicatd proVIder I am 
wntmg to advocate for passage of House Bill 5500 An Act Concermng Provider Audits Under The 
Medtcaid Program. 

As president of the Connecticut Society of Pediatnc Dentistry many colleagues have approached the 
Executive Board of the Soctety with their concerns regardmg the current audttmg policies of the 
Department of Social Services. It has been reported by the auditors themselves that their mtent ts to audtt 
every parttctpating dentist m the Medicatd program. It ts our concern that this reflects harmful and 
misguided pub he policy. It also may be not the best utilization of valuable tax payer dollars. The maJor 
thrust of any auditing process should be to dtscover and combat fraud. Pediatnc dentists in general treat 
their patients based on their post- doctoral trammg and m comphance with the guidelmes of the American 
Academy of Pediatric Dentistry. In contrast the audtting process as employed by DSS in Connecticut is 
by report largely based on therr 1984 manual which was recognized by DSS itself as bemg problematic. It 
was reVIsed in 2013 but this reviswn has not yet been released. Standards for audtt must be based on 
current clirucal practices. These standards must be pubhshed ahead of time and not subject to 
mterpretation. Audttmg all providers punishes those professionals who are trymg to provide a high 
standard of care while navigatmg in an often dtfficult and cumbersome program that by itself 1s not free 
from errors. Undergoing an audit is a time consummg stressful and fmancially expenstve process for the 
participating dentist. Many of my colleagues wtll htre attorneys to protect their rights and their 
reputations. The end result will be dtmmtshed partictpation by rughly slalled professiOnals and therefore 
decreased access by patients enrolled in Medicatd to the expert care they may requrre. 

I would hke to smcerely thank-you for your time today and ask that you support tills valuable btll and 
constder tmpact of the bill on the citizens of the State of Connecticut 

Respectfully Submttted on Behalf of the Membership 
of the Connecticut Soc1ety of Pediatnc Dentistry 

Ira M. Greene, DDS 
President 
34 Dale Road 
Avon, CT 06001 
860-674-0874 
captgreene@comcast.net 
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Raised H.B. No. 5500: 'An Act Concerning Provider Audits Under the Medicaid Program' 

Senator Sloss berg, Representative Abercrombie, and distinguished members of the Human Services 
Committee: I appreciate the opportunity to provide this testimony regarding this important issue. 
Catholic Charities of the Archdiocese of Hartford supports the intent of House Bill No. 5500. Catholic 
Charities is a multi-service nonprofit agency operating 36locations in the counties of Hartford, New 
Haven, and Litchfield. 

This bill attempts to ensure that audits of providers who receive payments under the State Medicaid 
program are performed fairly and accurately. Audits are necessary and important for the Medicaid 
program and we absolutely condemn deliberate Medicaid fraud and abuse. 

The current method of extrapolation may place significant hardship for providers in monies required 
to be returned and legal fees. In some cases providers have had to make decisions to "close their 
doors." There are times when errors are inadvertent or simply clerical. 

In particular, we support the following aspects of the proposed legislation: 

* The proposed requirement for the DSS to provide 'free training for new providers on how to 
enter claims to avoid clerical errors.' (Section 1 b) 

* The limitation of scope to information necessary to support claims only. (Section 1 c). 
* The proposed requirement for the DSS to reexamine the extrapolation process and as follows 

' ... only perform an extrapolation of claims based on a sample of like claims and shall not 
perform such extrapolation based on the entire number of claims billed by any one provider. 

* The proposed shift in policy that would prevent the DSS from issuing payment to a contractor 
performing a provider audit ' ... on the basis of the amount of overpayment by the Medicaid 
program to the provider as determined by the provider audit.' (section 1e) 

In addition, we respectfully submit the following recommendations related to the proposed 
legislation: 

We recommend that there is a need for clear distinction between clerical errors and fraudulent 
documentation. It would stand to reason that there would be necessary 'penalties' for iritentional 
fraudulent documentation. However, in situations where there has clearly been an error that is 
clerical in nature, we propose that there would be a 'penalty' with an established 'ceiling.' As this is 
the first round of audits on a relatively new system of payment, it is recommended that the audits 
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should be corrective in nature and not punitive. Our agency is significantly funded by State 
departments and funds necessary to repay audit findings will likely result in cuts to client care 
needs. 

We also recommend a clarification in the definition of"like claims," whether the reference is to 
levels of care or individual compliance standards. 

We appreciate this first step in the process and thank you for your time and consideration 

Respectfully submitted, 

Lois Nesci, Chief Executive Officer 
Catholic Charities - Archdiocese of Hartford 
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HB-5500: AN ACT CONCERNING PROVIDER AUDITS UNDER THE MEDICAID PROGRAM 

As Chief QA/Compliance Off1cer at Bndges .. A Community Support System, Inc., we have expenenced 
three {3) DSS audits since 2002. Aud1ts are an expectation of our business of providing health care to an 
area that covers nearly 225,000 individuals and fam11ies and includes to residents of Milford, Orange 
West Haven and extends for some services mto the towns of, Ansonia, Bethany, Derby, Seymour, 
Shelton and Woodbridge. Desp1te the anxiety that these events cause, we often have gotten helpful 
feedback regarding our processes to assure we are in compliance with the all applicable DSS regulations. 

However, there are components of the auditing process that appear unfair and maccurate. We have 
been vocal about these at the time of our ex1t interviews with DSS auditing staff. 

This includes the practice of extrapolation-- that is, taking the results of a sample of cla1ms that may 
have a clencal error and applymg it to a larger populat1on of claims. For us that meant, treatment plans 
that had missed a date on one page(found on following pages) was extrapolated to a much larger 
number of claims. If the purpose is to unearth fraud and abuse, and not take what could simply be a 
paperwork error and multiple it exponentially so as to fill a revenue line m the state budget, then th1s 
practice seems unfair. This further endangers the backbone of v1tal services and supports that we as a 
community prov1der perform day in a day out for the most vulnerable people in our state. 

We very much support section (d) of HB-5500, wh1ch stipulates that auditors only perform an 
extrapolation of claims based on a sample of like claims rather than the entire number of claims b1lled 
by a provider. This is a reasonable exerc1se of the practice of extrapolation, very unlike what is currently 

m place. 

At the t1me of our 2008 audit a new intens1ve home based program had procedures in place that were 
not adequately addressed m the audit regulations. Some of the documents were missed by the auditor 
on site. Responding to these items cost us additional time and money, mcluding legal consult. 

Of particular concern to us is the fact that contractors performing DSS Medicaid audits are paid on a 
contingency fee basis, receiving a percentage of the payments they collect from prov1ders. There seems 
to be an inherent conflict of mterest m th1s method, as it allows auditors to benef1t from the total 
amount of payments they collect from providers. One might conclude there is an incentive to aud1tors 

to find evidence of errors or wrongdomgs. 

We strongly support sect1on (e) of HB-5500, as 1t resolves this confl1ct of interest by requinng that DSS 
not issue payment to a contractor on the basis of the amount of overpayment by the Medica1d program 

to the provider as determined by the provider audit 

Submitted by, 

Terri Eblen, MA, LPC 

Ch1ef Quality Assurance/Compliance Officer 

Bndges .A Community Support System, Inc 

Phone: 203-878-6365 x 311 Fax: 203-877-3088 

Ema11· teblen@bndgesm1lford erg 
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Inc. 

Public Hearing Date: March 13, 2014 

Support and Recommendations Regardzn~. 

Raised H.B. No. 5500: 'An Act Concerning Provider Audits Under the Medicaid Program' 

Senator Slossberg, Representative Abercrombie, and distinguished members of the Human Services Committee: 
I appreciate the opportunity to provide testimony regarding these important issues. My name is Valerie Reyher 
and the I am the Vice President of Rehabilitation Services at The Kermedy Center, Inc. We provide services to 
individuals with disabilities throughout the state ofCormecticut, but most heavily in Fairfield and New Haven 
counties. We have been a non-profit service provider for nearly 65 years, assisting the most vulnerable 
population to live in their communities, to pursue employment, and to be active members of society. We provide 
services funded by the Department of Developmental Services serving over 700 individuals per year; Department 
of Mental Health and Addiction Services, serving over 400 individuals per year; Bureau of Rehabilitation 
Services servmg over 500 individuals per year; and the Department of Social Services Acquired Brain Injury 
Waiver, serving 20 individuals per year. We are among the 500+ member agencies of the Cormecticut 
Association ofNonprofits (CT Nonprofits.) and CCPA. 

We support the concepts presented in the proposed legislation and applaud the Committee for developing 
the proposed process to ensure that audits of providers who receive payments under the state Medicaid 
program are performed 'fairly and accurately' We urge passage ofHB. No. 5500 with additional 
recommendations as outlined below. 

In particular, we support the following aspects of the proposed legislation. 

* The proposed requirement for the DSS to provide 'free training for new providers on how to enter 
claims to avoid clerical errors.' (Section 1 b) 

* The limitation of scope to information necessary to support claims only. (SectiOn 1 c). 
* The proposed requirement for the DSS to reexamine the extrapolation process and the process to 

establish which provider would be subject to an audit as follows ' ... only perform an extrapolation of 
claims based on a sample of like claims and shall not perform such extrapolation based on the entire 
number of claims billed by any one provider. In determining which providers shall be subject to an 
audit, the department shall direct its efforts first to providers with a higher compliance risk based on 
past audits or errors.( section ld) 

* The proposed shift in policy that would prevent the DSS from issuing payment to a contractor 
performing a provider audit' ... on the basis of the amount of overpayment by the Medicaid program 
to the provider as determined by the provider audit.' (section le) 

In addition, we respectfully submit the following recommendations related to the proposed legislation: 

www thekennedycentennc.org 
2440 Reservoir Avenue, Trumbull, CT 06611 • (203) 365-8522 Fax (203) 365-8533 TDD (203) 365-8535 

THE KENNEDY CENTER IS A 501(C) (3) NOT FOR PROFIT CORPORATION • CONTRIBUTIONS ARE TAX DEDUCTIBLE TO THE EXTENT ALLOWED BY LAW 
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* Streamlined process to increase efficiencies: Since the process described is that of an 'audit' as 
opposed to an 'investigation,' it would behoove all parties to provide at least a portion of the targeted 
information to be audited, in advance of the actual audit. A great deal oftime and resources are lost 
(on both sides) due to the need for provider agencies to gather requested information while DSS 
auditors are present. The amount oftime and resources spent both a) for a provider to intenupt 
operations and dedicate an increased number of staff to the process at one time, and b) for DSS 
auditors to literally wait while agency staff gather the required information (which may be a period of 
several hours- if not days) cannot be overstated. The inefficiency in this process as it currently 
stands invariably has a great impact on the anticipated 'Cost Savings' of the outcome. 

* Consequences that are appropriate to any identified discrepancies/concerns: We recommend that 
there is a need for clear distinction between clerical errors and fraudulent documentation. It would 
stand to reason that there would be necessary 'penalties' for fraudulent documentation. However, in 
situations where there has clearly been an error that is clerical in nature, we propose that there would 
be a 'penalty' with an established 'ceiling.' As this is the first round of audits on a relatively new 
system of payment, it is recommended that the audits should be corrective in nature and not punitive. 
These agencies are almost fully funded by the State and funds necessary to repay audit findings will 
likely result in cuts to client care needs. 

* Mechanisms to dispute contradictory claims: We recommend that in instances where a claim is 
reported to have been submitted by the Fiscal Intermediary (FI) to Medicaid for reimbursement that is 
found to be in conflict with the claim submitted by the agency to the FI or there is no record of the 
agency submitting such claim to the FI, that the FI be held for the burden of proving the claim was in 
fact submitted by the agency. Agencies should not have to incur the 'penalty' for a claim submitted 
by the FI in which the agency is clear demonstrating no record of submission. 

* Clear and concise guidelmes, documentation. and procedures for demonstrating compliance: We 
recommend that clear and concise procedures are established of what providers must document to 
demonstrate services render. Provider documentation should not be contingent upon documentation 
provided by the state (i.e. DDS IP.S Plan of Action Page), nor should the documentation require a 
daily signature from the person receiving services and/or their guardian/conservator for each services 
rendered throughout the day. If there is a signature iequirement, we recommend the signature be 
required no less than monthly and should be submitted with the claim submission to demonstrate 
confirrnation from the person who has received services. 

* Ongoing Communication and Training: Given the nature and sensitivity around possible fraud, we 
recommend that DSS provide ongoing information and training to providers pertaining to 
documentation and demonstration of services. Trainings should also focus on realistic encounters 
that providers face and how to submit a claim that clearly depicts the services and supports that are 
required. Additionally, DSS needs to ensure that service authorizations are provided to providers in a 
timely and efficient manner (i.e. within 48 hours of a planning meeting) to allow providers to know 
exactly what changes have been officially approved and modified from Central Office, and to ensure 
that services are provided, no more or less, than what is approved. The authorization provided needs 
to have consistent details as to that which has been submitted to the Fl. 

www thekennedycentennc.org 
2440 Reservo1r Avenue, Trumbull, CT 06611 • (203) 365-8522 Fax (203) 365-8533 TDD (203) 365-8535 

THE KENNEDY CENTER IS A 501(C) (3) NOT FOR PROFIT CORPORATION • CONTRIBUTIONS ARE TAX DEDUCTIBLE TO THE EXTENT ALLOWED BY LAW 
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Thank you again for your time and consideration. Please do not hesitate to contact me with any questions, 
or for additional information. I may be reached at 203-365-8522 x 267 or via email at 
vrevher@kennedvctr.org. 

Sincerely, 

Valerie S. G. Reyher, CRC, NCC 
Vice President of Rehabilitation Services 

www thekennedycentennc.org 
2440 Reservo1r Avenue, Trumbull, CT 06611 • {203) 365-8522 Fax {203) 365-8533 TDD {203) 365-8535 
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Senator Slossberg, Representative Abercrombie and Distinguished Members of the Human 

Services Committee 

My name is Patricia Monaco. I am the President and CEO of Northeast Pharmacy Service 

Corporation representing 105 independent community pharmacies in Connecticut. I am a 

Connecticut resident. I am submitting th1s test1mony in support of Raised Bill 5500, An Act 

Concerning Prov1der Audits under the Med1ca1d Program. I thank the Committee for raising this 

bill. 

Northeast Pharmacy Serv1ce Corporation IS a pharmacy service administrative organ1zat1on 
(PSAO) whose services include group purchasing, th1rd party contractmg, education and training 
in all areas surrounding the business of pharmacy. 

Independent community pharmacies are many times located in inner cit1es with large state 
Med1caid populations. Deep family heritages have kept many of the pharmacies in these 
locations through years of reimbursement cuts from the state. These businesses are part of the 
fabric of many of these communities; somet1mes the only provider of pharmaceutical services 
to some of the poorest and Sickest of our state's residents 

Both our pharmacy network and NPSC understand that audits help to ensure the prudent 

management of taxpayer dollars and help to detect and prevent fraud, waste, and abuse. What 

we don't understand IS why the state's findings in many of the aud1ts we are aware of have 

been exceedingly punitive for clerical/administrative errors. In the Medicare D prescription 

plans, CMS does not recover on these claims, they correct them. Even when CMS recovers on a 

prescription claim, they do not extrapolate; they recover on that claim. In Connecticut by sharp 

contrast, the state recovers and extrapolates in amounts that may be thousands of t1mes more 

than the anginal claim(s)! 

Many Connecticut pharmacies servmg the CT Med1ca1d population are not being treated fa1rly 
or reasonably m the state's audit process. A clerical error is not fraud; it may be an error made 
by the prescribing phys1cian. It is not waste; the pat1ent received the medicine that was 
prescribed. It is not abuse; it is a legitimate prescnpt1on written by a l1censed phys1cian 
approved by the state. 

A clencal error of an incorrect NPI number should be corrected not extrapolated. A controlled 
substances drug prescription not written on the proper tamper res1stant paper by the physician 
has led to recovery in amounts over 1000 times the prescriptions value. This shouldn't happen. 
One might say that pharmacies doing a large amount of Connecticut Med1caid business are 
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being targeted with the mtent to recover as much as poss1ble with blatant disregard of what 
the intent is of an audit. 

Twenty nine states in the union have passed leg1slation on aud1t standards in the commerc1al 

world of pharmacy claims. The state of Massachusetts is rev1ewmg their state Med1caid audit 

processes and recoveries. They are in their fourth round of audits in an effort to understand 

and make adjustments to arrive at a more equitable process. Clearly, it is important that the 

state of Connecticut processes for Medica1d aud1ts be made fair and eqUitable, as well. 

On behalf of all independent commun1ty pharmacies in the State of Connecticut, NPSC sincerely 
hopes that the Human Services Committee can change the current state aud1t processes to be 
made more fair and equitable. 

I ask for your support of Ra1sed Bill 5500. 

Smcerely, 

Patricia Monaco, MBA 

President/CEO 

Northeast Pharmacy Service Corporation 
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Testimony Submitted to the Human Services Committee: 

Submitted By: Anne L. Ruwet CEO- CCARC, Inc. 

Public Hearing Date: March 13, 2014 

Support: Raised H. B. No. 5500: • An Act Concerning Provider Audits Under the Medicaid Program' 
Senator Slossberg, Representative Abercrombie, and distinguished members of the Human Services Committee: l appreciate 
the opportunity to provide testimony regarding this 'irnp01tant issue. My name is Anne Ruwet and I am fortunate to serve as 
the CEO of CCARC, Inc. for over the past 19 years. CCARC, Inc. has been provider of services for people with disabilities 
since 1952 providing Day and Residential Services in. The State of Connecticut should be proud that we have a strong 
network of human service providers that provide essential and critical services to the most vulnerable citizens of our state. 

I am here today to support the concepts presented in the proposed legislation and appreciate the foresight of the 
Committee for developing processes to ensure that audits of providers who receive payments under the state Medicaid 
program are performed 'fairly and accurately.' We urge passage ofHB. No. 5500 although with a few additional 
recommendations as outlined below. 

I support the following aspects of the proposed legislation: 

>~< The proposed requirement for the DSS to provide 'free training for new providers on how to enter claims to avoid 
clerical errors.' (Section lb) 

• The limitation of scope to information necessary to support claims only. (Section 1 c). 
"' The proposed requirement for the DSS to reexam..ine the extrapolation process and the process to establish which 

provider would be subject to an audit as follows ' ... only perform an extrapolation of claims based on a sample of 
like claims and shall not perform such extrapolation ba~ed on the ent.ire number of claims billed by any one 
provider. In detennini.ng which providers shall be subject to an audit, the department shall direct its efforts first to 
providers with a higher compliance risk based on past audits or en·ors.(section ld) 

• The proposed shift in policy that would prevent the DSS from issuing payment to a contractor performing a 
provider audit • ... on the basis of the amount of overpayment b)t the Medicaid program to the provider as 
determined by the provider audit.' (section I e) 

In addition, these are proposed recommendations to modify this bill: 

>~< Streamline process to increase efficiencies: Since the process described is that of an 'audit' as opposed to an 
'investigation,' it would behoove all pa11ies to provide at least a portion of the targeted information to be audited, 
in advance of the actual audit similar to the independent fmancial audits that are performed each year. The amount 
of time and resources spent both a) for a provider to interrupt operations and dedicate atr increased number of staff 
to the process at one time, m1d b) for DSS auditors to literally wait while agency staff gather the required 
infonuation (which may be a period of several hours- if not days) cannot be overstated. The inefficiency in this 
process as it currently stands invariably has a great impact on the anticipated 'Cost Savings' of the outcome. 

* Consequences that are appropriate to any identified discrepancies/concerns: We recommend that there is a need 
for clear distinction between clerical errors and fraudulent docllDlentation. It would stand to reason that there 
would be necessary 'penalties' for fraudulent documentation. However, in situations where there has clearly been 
an error that is clerical in nat\1re, we propose that there would be a 'penalty' with an established 'ceiling.' As this is 
the first round of audits on a relatively uew system of payment, it is recommended that the audits should be 

950 Slater Road+ New Britain, CT 06052 +Tel: 860.229.6665 + www.ccarc.com 
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corrective in nature and not punitive. These agencies are almost fully funded by the State and funds necessary to 
repay audit findings will likely resul! in cuts to client care. 

Our private provider system of care op~rates efficiently and effectively without having any cost of living increases in 
many years. We are all working toward the same mission to provide quality services to our most vulnerable citizens 
but we must work collaboratively to reach thls end 

Thank you again for your time and consideration. Please do not hesitate to contact me with any questions, or for 
additional inform(\tion. · 

Anne L. Ruwet 
CEO 
950 Slater Rd. 
New Britain, CT 06052 
860-229-6665 

950 Slater Road+ New Britain, CT 06052 +Tel: 860.229.6665 + www.ccarc.com 
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CONNECTICUT 
HOSPITAL 
ASSOCIATION 

HB 55001 An Act Concerning Provider Audits Under The Medicaid Program 

As statewide associations representing providers of M.edicaid services throughout the 
continuum, we join together in support of HB 5500..An Act Concerning Provider Audits Under 
The Medicaid Program. 

Fraud and abuse have no place within the healthcare system and should never be tolerated 
within the Medicaid program. As Medicaid providers, the members of our respective 
associations understand, accept, and support the need to protect the integrity of the program 
through state oversight and audits, but we encourage efforts to ensure that the oversight and 
audit processes used by state government are fair and balanced, and are designed so as not to 
add unnecessary expense to the health care field. 

We have all previously called for audit practices that are fair, balanced, efficient, and cost 
effective, and that do not place unnecessary burdens on law-abiding providers. We therefore 
have all provid~d testimony today in support of HB 5500, An Act Concerning Provider Audits 
Under The Medicaid Program, which would bring a level of fairness into the audit and oversight 
process. 

Thank you for your consideration of our joint statement of support. 

Deborah Hoyt, Connecticut Association for HealthCare at Home, (203) 774-4939 
Matthew Barrett, CAHCF, (860) 290-9424 
Jim Iacobellis, CHA, (203) 294-7310 

-Ken Ferrucci, CSMS, (203) 865-0587 
Mag Morelli; LeadingAge, (860) 828-2903 
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Human Services Committee 
Testimony in Support of HB 5500 AAC Provider Audits Under the 

Medicaid Program 
March 13, 2014 

Senator Slossberg, Representative Abercrombie and Members of the 
Human Services Committee, my name is Carrie Rand-Anastasiades. I am 
the Executive Director of the CT Association of Community Pharmacies. 
We are an Association representing large pharmacies such as Walgreens, 
Rite-Aid, Genoa Healthcare and Price Chopper to name a few. I would 
like to testify in support oLHB 5500 AAC Provider Audits Under the 
Medicaid Program. 

Numerous States across the country have passed legislation setting 
parameters on provider/pharmacy audits to ensure that abusive practices 
are not used. Audits were originally used as mechanisms to prevent fraud 
and abuse, which Is reasonable and just. Unfortunately, pharmacy audits 
have ~ecome a way for States to collect huge fines from local providers. 
They are no longer focussed on fraud, waste and abuse but technical 
miscues. In terms of the pharmacy community, that just underwent audit, 
tens of million of dollars were racked up for mistakes, like physicians not 
using tamper resistant pads for controlled prescriptions, that pharr:nacies 
did not even make. These administrative mistakes were extrapolated 
across the entire book, of Medicaid business, ot just those prescriptions 
under review, resulting in millions of dollars in fines paid to the State. For 
one such compa-ny doing business with the State, the liability was $12 
million dollars. 

Pharmacy reimbursement has ·been cut so low that we have seen 
numerous pharmacies go out of business or opt out of participating in the 
State Employee Plan. Using tactics like this further reduces the 
pharmacy's profitability and wether they can continue to service the 
Medicaid population. 

Although we would like to work with the Committee on the fine details, we 
feel this is a good bill that curtails abusive extrapolation practices. We 
urge you to support this legislation. 

BIG Y FOODS, INC. • GENOA HEALTHCARE • PRICE CHOPPER • RITE AiD 
THE STOP & SHOP SUPERMARKET COMPANY • 

WAL:MART • WALGREEN COMPANY • 
NATIONAL ASSOCIATION OF CHAIN DRUG STORES 
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March 13, 2014 

Raised H. B. No. 5500: 'An Act Concerning Provider Audits Under the 
Medicaid Program. 

Senator Slossberg, Representative Abercrombie, and distinguished members of the 
Human Services Committee, 

I appreciate the opportunity to provide testimony regarding Raised H.B. No. 
5500: 'An Act Concerning Provider Audits Under the Medicaid Program. For 
over 30 years, ~he Brain Injury Alliance of Connectl.cut has served Individuals with 
brain injuries, their families and the professionals who work with them. We are 
also among the 500+ member agencies of the Connecticut Association of Nonproflts 
(CT Nonprofits.) 

We support the concepts presented in the proposed legislation and applaud the 
Committee for developing the proposed process to ensure that audits of providers 
who receive payments under the state Medicaid program are performed 'fairly and 
accurately.' We urge passage of HB. No. 5500 with additional recommendations as 
outlined below. 

In particular, we support the following aspects of the proposed legislation: 

* 

* 

* 

* 

The proposed requirement for the DSS to provide 'free training for new 
providers on how to enter claims to avoid clerical errors.' (Section lb) 

The limitation of scope to information necessary to support claims only. 
(Section lc). 

The proposed requirement for the DSS to reexamine the extrapolation 
process and the process to establish which provider would be subject to an audit 
as follows ' ... only perform an extrapolation of claims based on a sample of like 
claims and shall not perform such extrapolation based on the entire number of 
cla_ims billed by any one provider. In determining which providers shall be 
subject to an audit, the department shall direct its efforts first to providers with 
a higher compliance risk based on past audits or errors. (section ld) 

The proposed shift in policy that would prevent the DSS from issuing 
payment to a contractor performing a provider audit ' ... on the basis of the 
amount of overpayment by the Medicaid program to the provider as determined 
by the provider audit.' (section le) 

In addition, we respectfully submit the following recommendations related to the 
proposed legislation: 
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Streamlined process to increase efficiencies: Since the process described Is 
that of an 'audit' as opposed to an 'investigation,' it would behoove all parties to 
provide at feast a portion of the targeted information to be audited, in advance 
of the actual audit. A great deal of time and resources are lost (on both sides) 
due to the need for provider agencies to gather requested i_nformation while DSS 
auditors are present. The amount of time and resources spent both a) for a 
provider to interrupt operations and dedicate an increased number of staff to the 
process at one time, and b) for DSS auditors to literally wait while agency staff 
gather the required Information (which may be a period of several hours - if not 
days) cannot be overstated. The Inefficiency in this process as it currently 
stands invariably has a great Impact on the anticipated 'Cost Savings' of the 
outcome. 

Consequences that are approoriate to any identified 
discrepancies/concerns: We recommend that there Is a need for clear 
distinction between clerical errors and fraudulent documentation. It would stand 
to reason that there would be necessary 'penalties' for fraudulent 
documentation. However, In situations where there has clearly been an error 
that Is cferlc;;al In nature, we propose that there would be a 'penalty' with an 
established 'ceiling.' As this Is the first round of audits on a relatively new 
system of payment, it is recommended that the audits should be corrective in 
nature and not punitive. These agencies are almost fully funded by the State 
and funds necessary to repay audit findings wrll likely result in cuts to client care 
needs. 

Thank you again for your time and consideration. _Please do not hesitate to contact 
me with any questions, or for additional information. 

Submitted by, 

Julie Peters, CBIS 
Executive Director 

Brain Injury Alliance of CT 
200 Day Hill Road, Ste. 250, Windsor, CT 06095 
(860) 219-0291 x301 
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Raised H.B. No. 5500: 'An Act Concerning Provider Audits Under the Medicaid Program' 

Senator Slossberg, Representative Abercrombie, and distinguished members of the Human Services 
Committee: I appreciate the opportunity to provide written testimony regarding this Important 
issue. My Name is Paul Rosin and I am the Executive Director of Community Residences Inc. a not-for­
profit multi-service provider of day, residential, and family support to children and adults with-special 
needs. I am providing testimony i!S a member of the Connecticut Association for Not Profits. 

We support the concepts presented in the proposed legislation and applaud the Committee for 
developing the proposed process to ensure that audits of providers who_ receive payments under the 
state Medicaid program are performed 'fairly and accurately.' We urge passage of HB. No. 5500 with 
additional recommendations as outlined below. 

In particular, we support the following aspects of the proposed legislation: 

* The proposed requirement for the DSS to provide 'free training for new providers on how to enter 
claims to avoid clerical errors.' (Section lb) 

"' The limitation of scope to information necessary to support claims only. (Section lc). 
* The proposed requirement for the DSS to reexamine the extrapolation process and the process to 

establish which provider would be subject to an audit as follows ' ... only perform an extrapolation of 
claims based on a sample of like claims and shall not perform such extrapolation based on the entire 
number of claims billed by any one provider. In determining which providers shall be subject to an 
audit, the department shall direct its efforts first to providers with a higher compliance risk based on 
past audits or errors.(sectlon ld) 

• The proposed shift in policy that would prevent the DSS from issuing payment to a contractor 
performing a provider audit ' ... on the basis of the amount of overpayment by the Medicaid program 
to the provider as determined by the provider audit.' (section le) 

In addition, we respectfully submit the following recommendations related to the proposed legislation: 

• Streamlined process to Increase efficiencies: Since the process described Is that of an 'audit' as 
opposed to an 'investigation,' It would behoove all parties to provide at least a portion of the 
targeted information to be audited, in advance of the actual audit. A great deal of time and 
resources are lost (on both sides) due to the need for provider agencies to gather requested 
Information while DSS auditors are present. The amount of time and resources spent both a) for a 
provider to interrupt operations and dedicate an increased number of staff to the process at one 
time, and b) for DSS auditors to literally wait while agency staff gather the required information 
(which may be a period of several hours- if not days) cannot be overstated. The inefficiency in this 
process as It currently stands Invariably has a great Impact o_n the anticipated 'Cost Savings' of the 
outcome. 

* Consequences that are appropriate to any identified discrepancies/concerns: We recommend that 
there is a need for clear distinction between clerical errors and fraudulent documentation. It would 
stand to reason that there would be necessary 'penalties' for fraudulent documentation. However, 
in situations where there has clearly been an error that Is clerical In nature, we propose that there 
would be a 'penalty' with an established 'ceiling.' As this Is the first round of audits on a relatiYely 
new system of payment, It Is recommended that the audits should be corrective in nature and not 
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punitive. These agencies are almost fully funded by the State and funds necessary to repay audit 
findings will likely result in cuts tp client care needs. 

Thank you again for your time and consideration. Please do not hesitate to contact me with any 
questions, or for additional information. 

Paul M. Rosin 
Executive Director 
Community Residences Inc. 
732 West Street, Southington, Ct 
{860) 62f.-7600 ext. 111 

Community 
Residences, rnc. 
f.bul&t.rt '-"Yn!1· r-¥··~. u.t..., 
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Meriden Olfica (Main) 
P.O. Box941 
1630 Norlh Colony Road 
Meriden. CT 06450-0941 
P: 203-235-2583 
F: 203-235.0827 

Middletown Office 
100 Plaza Middlesex 
Middletown, CT 06457 
P· 860 347-8923 
F: 860 347-1580 

Human Services Committee Public Hearing 
Thursday, March 13, 2014 

11:00 AI"' 

Testimony for Connecticut General Assembly HB-5500 

00125.8 

www.kuhngroup.org 

lllank you for the opportunity to comment on HB-5500, AN ACT CONCERNING PROVIDER AUDITS 
UNDER THE MEDICAID PROGRAM. As the Executive Director for Kulm Employment Opportunities, Inc., a 
nonprofit agency that focuses on assisting approximately 450 individuals with disabilities gain employment, I 
urge you to pass}IB 5500. 

We at Kuhn recognize that audits are necessary and important for the Medicaid program, and we absolutely 
condemn Medicaid fraud and abuse to the fullest. However, using tltis same audit process to generate revenue 
($64 million for FY 14 and $103 million for FY 15) to close the State budget gap is highly unrealistic and overly 
ambitious. In addition, it bas the potential to create an aggressive environment to find revenue at the detriment of 
private non-profit agencies like Kulm even for unintentional clerical errors. 

A point to support my above assertion is the fact that contractors perfonning DSS Medicaid audits are paid on a 
contingency fee basis, receiving a percentage of the payments they collect from providers. This type of audit 
practice is currently avoided by the business community because of an inherent conflict of interest which allows 
auditors to benefit from the total amount of payments they collect 

We strongly support section (e) ofHB-5500, as it resolves this conflict of interest by requiring that DSS not issue 
payment to a contractor on the basis of the amount of overpayment by the Medicaid program to the provider as 
determined by the provider audit. 

Again, we thank the Committee for paying attention to this important iSSlte for community providers and for 
drafting a bill that addresses the problems with audits in a fair and reasonable way, while still holding any fraud or 
abuse in the system completely accountable. 

Thank you for your time and attention. 

Robert Stephens 
Executive Director 

Board of Directors 
Olncers: Paul M. O'Sullivan Chairperson, Mark A. Dupuis Vlce Chairperson, James M. Anderson Seetelary, John J Ausanka Ill Treasurer 

Members· Maribel Borruso, Pasquale J. DeVllo, Belsey G DuBois 

Executive Director: Rober! L. Stephens 
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Good afternoon Senator Slossberg, Representative Abercrombie, and members of the Human 
Services Committee. My name Is Mag Morelli and I am the President of LeadlngAge Connecticut, a 
statewide membership organization representing over 130 mission-driven and not-for-profit provider 
organizations serving older adults across the continuum of long term care, services and supports and 
including senior housing. On behalf of LeadingAge Connecticut, I would like to submit the following· 
testimony in support of HB 5500, An Act Concerning Provider Audits under the Medicaid Program, 
and offer the Committee our assistance as you consider this bill. 

Fraud and abuse have no place within the health care system and should never be tolerated within 
the Medicaid program. As Medicaid providers, the members of LeadlngAge Connecticut understand, 
accept and support the need to protect the integrity of the program through state oversight and 
audits, but we encourage efforts to ensure that the oversight and audit processes used by state 
government are both fair and balanced and are designed so as not to add unnecessary expense to the 
health care field. 

LeadingAge Connecticut has previously called for audit practices that are fair, balanced, efficient and 
cost effective and which do not place unnecessary burdens on law abiding providers. We therefore 
support this proposal which would bring a level of fairness Into the audit and extrapolation processes 
and which would prohibit the use of a contingency payment method to reimburse outside audit 
contractors. 

We also urge the state to make sure that the audit standards, which consist of state Medicaid 
payment regulations and policy provisions, are updated and clarified. While oversight Is imperative 
to maintaining the Integrity of the Medicaid program, it should not add unnecessary costs and 
burdens to the system. 

Thank you for this opportunity to submit this testimony. 

Mag Morelli, President 

L~adingAge·. 
Collnttllcvl 

(860)828-2903, mmorell!@leadlngagect.org,l340 Worthington Ridge, Berlin, CT 06037 www leadlngagect.org 

LeadingAge Connecticut is a membership organlzatfon representing aver 130 misslon-dnven and not-for-profit provider organizations 
serving older adults across the continuum of care Including nursing homes, residential care homes, housing for the elderly, continuing 
care retirement commumtles, adult day centers, home care ond assisted livmg agencies. By continuing a ttodltlon of mission-driven, 
consumer-centered management and competent, hands-Qn care, not-for-profits set the standard In the continuum of housing, care and 
services for the most vulnerable aging adults. 
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